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SECTION:  West Section

SUBSECTION:  North Part

***************************************
ROW: 1 (From east)

1-1. HAMILTON, Lillie M.: 3/5/1874 - 1/2/1876: dau. of Alexander & Lydia (Bainter) 
Hamilton 

1-2+. ROCKWELL, Alphonzo P.: 1841-1934: "Father"  + Martha M. (DeSelms).: 1846 - 1929: 
"Mother" (He a Pvt. Co. C, 29th. Regt. Ind. Vol. Inf. Civil War) Alphonzo Page 
Rockwell was born in Butternuts, Otsego county, N. Y. a son of Levi and Ruth Knapp 
Rockwell. They descend from a Norman- English family de Rocheville lineage. The first 
to America was a John, who came to Conn. prior to 1641. In the 5th. generation of this 
line, Jabez Rockwell served in the Revolutionary War, and moved his family to 
Butternuts after the British burned the town of Danbury. It is recorded that in the 
fire, he suffered losses of $1189.00. Levi Rockwell is the one who brought his family 
to Jasper county,sett1ing on a farm in Kankakee Township in 1851. Alphonzo and three 
brothers served in the Union army during the civil War. Oscar, who survived, Eddy, who 
died in the service, and Wallace who was captured and died of starvation in 
Andersonville prison. Alphonzo returned to the farm, and was married in 1868 to Martha 
Deselms, daughter of Thomas & Phebe (Bainter) DeSelms. There were children: Edward, 
Elma Marion, Eldo, Vermilya Sands, Grace, Isaac H. and William F. , two died young. 
[[Pvt. Civil War]] 

1-3. ROCKWELL, Isaac:8/4/1881 - 9/24/1882: Wilbur son of A P & M M Rockwell 

1-4. ROCKWELL, Elma Eldo: 8/2/1873: Infant 

1-5. ?- Infant :? : 

1-6. McCANDLESS, S.A.: 1833 - 1896: son of James & Harriet S.A. McCandless was a 
physician in Medaryville for a number of years. 

1-7. McCANDLESS, John: 8/12/1864 - 7/2/1874: son of A S & J.A. McCand1ess 

1-8. FARIS, John Sr.: 5/6/1792 - 8/11/1844: born Hardy Co. (West) Va. (This is the 
oldest stone we were able to read in the Independence cemetery in 1975) 

1-9. FARIS, Sarah: 3/24/1793 - 3/24/1866 :(Truitt, wife of John Faris Sr. One of the 
old and well known families of Gillam township, John Faris Sr. is the 2d. generation 
in America. His father William, born in England, surname Edgel, and orphaned when his 
parents died of the "Black Plague" He was adopted by a man named Faris and took his 
name, came to America as a young man. He married a Widow Collins, first name not 
known. They had six children, John was the youngest. They settled in what is now Hardy 
county, West Virginia. John teamed and carried provisions for General Washington’s 
army during the American Revolution. The family moved to Kentucky, where William died 
and is buried on his farm there. John married Sarah Truitt in Ky. and moved to 
Indiana, living in various places. After his death, his sons purchased farms in what 
is now Gillam township, Jasper county, Ind. John and Sarah had twelve children: Eli, 
Minerva, Amelia, Elias, James C., Andrew, Dennis, Mary Jane (Warner), Melinda (Imes), 
John, William and George Faris. 

1-10. WARNER, Mary Jane (Faris): 11/5/1826 - 4/15/1863: wife of John W. Warner within 
three months after he was killed while scouting in Tenn. Jan. 27, 1863, he was a Corp. 
in Co.E, 99th. Regt. Ind. Inf. , Civil War. He enlisted at age 35 years. He was beaten 
and stabbed to death. His wife died the day she gave birth to a daughter, who in turn, 
died eleven days later. There were three minor children left orphans, Charles, b 1851, 
William W. b 1854 and Jessie J. b 1856, [[corp. Civil War]] 

1-11. WARNER, Eunice A.: 4/15/1863 - 4/26/1863: dau of Mary Jane and John W. Warner 

1-12+. FARIS, James C.: 11/26/1819 - 12/28/1893:  + Sarah E. (widow Slocum): 1/19/1818 
- 3/19/1903: "A Christian" James C. Faris, son of John Sr. and Sarah Truit Faris, was 
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first m to Elizabeth Conger and secondly to Minerva Broem, widow Parker and one son 
was of this marriage. He m 3rd. Sarah, widow Slocum, they had a son James Horton 
Faris. Faris was a lawyer and "capitalist," who bought out Josiah Walden’s property 
interests when Walden left Medaryville for Kansas.  His son George Washington Faris 
was also a lawyer, and represented the Terre Haute area in the Indiana House of 
Representatives for a number of years.

1-13. McGIMSEY, Cora May : 12/15/1875 - 8/24/1878: daughter of Eli & Eva McGimsey 

1-14. SWISHER, Florence E.:11/18/1886 - 8/24/1887: dau of W & R C Swisher 

1-15. ? UNREADABLE-UNKNOWN :? :  

1-16. DAVISSON, Edwin E.:6/20/1859 - 7/20/1860: son of J E & E G Davisson 

1-17. DAVISSON, Charles W.:10/21/1861 - 9/13/1862: son of Jesse & Angeline G. 
(Humphreys) Davisson (Jesse Davisson, his brothers Daniel , Hezekiah and Uncle 
Josephus Davisson all died in the Union cause, Civil War, in less than four months, 
’63-’64) 

1-18. TAYLOR, Diana G.:1838 - 3/15/1858: dau of Silas & Hannah Taylor 

1-19. ? UNREADABLE-UNKNOWN :? : 

1-20. ? UNREADABLE-UNKNOWN :? : 

1-21. STEVENS, Jessie Redmin:12/23/1874 - 11/20/1876: adopted dau. of W S & M J 
Stevens 

***************************************
ROW: 2

2-1. SEBRING, Ida May:12/21/1880 - 10/23/1881: dau of John & Nancy Jane Sebring 

2-2. SEBRING, Arnettie B.: 7/12/1868 - 3/12/1888: dau of John & Nancy Jane Sebring 

2-3+. SEBRING, John: 11/4/1844 - 3/4/1926: Civil War Pvt. Capt. Snyder’s Co., 48 Regt. 
Ind. Vol. Infantry  + Nancy Jane:10/29/1848 - 3/1/1941: his wife, dau of Thomas & 
Phebe Deselms (no marker) The Sebring family originated in Holland. Being persecuted 
for their religious beliefs, several sons of Roelof Lukassen Sebring emigrated to 
America. Jan Roeloffsen Sebring came in 1660. Descendants of the family spread across 
the face of America, Long Island, New Jersey, Penn., Ohio, and Kentucky, thence to 
Indiana. Achilles Sebring, born 1811, died in Ky. 1837. He was married to Sidney L. 
Hynes (1815 - 1883) she is buried in the Welch cemetery, in Jasper county, Indiana. 
They had children, Mary, Ellen, John, Anson, William and Margaret Sebring. Although 
Achilles was 50 years of age at the outbreak of the Civil War, he enlisted, and died 
of sickness in Ky. 1862, John also enlisted in Jan. 1862 and was discharged a year 
later for disability . He re-enlisted in 1864 and was mustered out in July 1865. As 
result of his war sickness, he suffered from ill health the rest of his life, but did 
live to quite a ripe old age. While quite young, John became a member of the Methodist 
church and was licensed as an exhorter. He devoted a long lifetime to Christianity, 
and preached in several churches in Indiana, finally retiring due to ill health. He 
did operate a harness shop in Medaryville for a time. He was a sportsman and like to 
go hunting with his friends. He was a member of the C.L.Gui1d Post, Grand Army of the 
Republic in Medaryville. John Sebring was often called on for preaching funeral 
sermons and performing wedding ceremonies. No gravestone was ever placed on his grave 
or that of his wife. However members of Metamonong Chapter, Daughters of the American 
Revolution did place a bronze marker there in honor of this well loved, venerable man 
of God. [[Pvt. Civil War]] 

2-4+. DESELMS, Thomas: 1823 - 1872:  + Phebe (Bainter): 1825 - 1918: 

2-5+. McCANDLESS, James: 1803 - 1893:  + Harriet: 1811 - 1899: "Erected by John & Jane 
Ogle" (nee Meckling) 
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2-6. ?- UNREADABLE-UNKNOWN :? : 

2-7. BYERS, Minerva: 1853 - 1877: (McCandless (first wife of Matthew Frank Byers) 

2-8. FARIS, Lavina Jane: 7/28/1831 - 4/25/1862:(Burke) wife of Andrew 

2-9+. FARIS, Andrew: 12/7/1821 - 4/29/1904:  + Cynthia J. (Rowen): 4/11/1837 - 
12/25/1914: Andrew was a son of John and Sarah Truitt Faris. He came to Gillam 
township in 1856. There was one son, Calvin G. Faris of his first marriage, and 
Florence M. (m. Simpson Low) and Clyde R. Faris by the second. He and his wife were 
members of the Methodist church. 

2-10. POSEY, Mary L.: 8/31/1871 - 9/1/1872: dau. of Thomas & Catherine Posey 

2-11. POSEY, Catherine J. (Brown): 11/14/1852 - 1/1/1872: wife of Thomas Posey (they 
were married 1869, Jasper Co.) (Either he married two Catherines, or there is an error 
in the above dates) 

2-12. DAVISSON, Hezekiah E.: 2/15/1840 - 11/15/1862: Pvt. Co. G, 9th. Regt. Ind. Vol. 
Inf. Civil War Died in General hospital, Louisville, Ky. of typhoid fever. His 
effects: 1 woolen blanket, 1 jacket, 1 shirt, 1 pr. drawers, age 21 y, 6’ tall, light 
complexion, blue eyes, brown hair, born Johnson Co., Ind., a farmer. His brothers 
Daniel and Jess also died while serving in the Union cause,in Dec. and Nov. 1862, thus 
three brothers within a month’s time; as well as Josephus Davisson, who died in Feb. 
1863, was their uncle., and a victim of the war of the Rebellion. [[Pvt. Civil War]] 

2-13. WARNER, Mariah: ? - ?: age 4 y broken stone. 

2-14+. SMITH, Minnie: 12/9/1881 - 4/30/1885:  + Margaret: 12/31/1880 - 9/8/1881: dau. 
of R R & S. Smith 

***************************************
ROW: 3

3-1. FRESHOUR, Mary V.: 4/9/1863 - 8/29/1871: dau. of George & Sally Freshour 

3-2. FRESHOUR, Florence S.: 1860 - 2/11/1863: dau. of G.J.& S. 

3-3. FRESHOUR, William R.: 1866 - 3/9/1868: son of Geo. & Sarah Freshour 

3-4+. FRESHOUR, George J.: 2/10/1835 - 1/5/1922: Cpl.Co. G 9th. Regt. Indiana 
Volunteers Civil War  + Sarah J. (Faris): 1837 - 1924: his wife (Dau. of Eli) A 
farmer, born in Allen county, Indiana, son of William and Hannah Robinson Freshour, 
natives of Tenn. and Ohio, of German and Irish extraction. The family came to Jasper 
county in 1840 and purchased farm land. He was married to Sarah Faris in 1859; in 1862 
enlisted in the Union army. Was in a number of battles, and was wounded by a minie 
ball in the arm at Nashville, but rejoined his company; discharged in 1865. There were 
four children, George, Albert, Paris, William & Florence. He was a Charter member of 
C.L.Guild Post, Grand Army of the Republic. [[Cpl. Civil War]] 

3-5. PARIS, Amanda: 1/10/1824 - 4/16/1892: wife of Eli Faris (nee Colwell) 

3-6. CUNNINGHAM, William: 6/19/1833 - 4/19/1856: her son by a previous marriage 

3-7. POWELL, William P.: 2/5/1873 - 2/6/1879: son of M L & M E Powell 

3-8. POWELL, Carrie L.: 11/11/1873 - 4/23/1877: dau. of Jasper H. & Hannah Powell 

3-9. POISEL, Sarah E. (Pullins): 2/6/1831 - 3/6/1873: (Was lst. married to George W. 
Poisel)

3-10. POISEL,Mattie: 6/15/1878 - 6/12/1883: dau. of G W & S A Poisel 

3-11. POISEL, Charles H.: ? - 6/14/1884: son of Martin & Lydia Poisel (Broken stone) 
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***************************************
ROW: 4

4-1. PASS, Joseph : ?: 

4-2. SNYDER, Annie :? : 

4-3. PASS, Martha A.: 12/28/1853 - 3/13/1877: wife of Samuel G. Pass 

4-4. PASS, Mary A.: :dau. of S G & H A Pass aged 14 d 1 

4-5. FARIS, Lizzie B.: 1864 - 1930: dau of Wm. & Mary Ann Robinson Faris 

4-6+. FARIS, william: 6/25/1834 - 1/23/1909: married 11/7/1855  + Mary A.: 9/28/1839 - 
4/17/1908: his wife dau of Paris & Sarah Robinson William Faris, native of Marion 
county, Ind. the 11th. child of John Faris. Came to Jasper county when eight years of 
age. A farmer of Gillam township. He and his wife were members of the Methodist 
church. They had four children, the three oldest were school teachers: Charles W. 
Paris R., Lizzie B. and Emma J. 

4-7. FARIS, Paris P.: 4/16/1861 - 7/11/1883: son of Wm. & Mary Faris. 

4-8. FARIS, George W.: 12/27/1839 - 12/22/1861: son of Eli & Isabel Jones Faris He 
died at Cheat Mt., Va. while serving in the Civil War 9th. Regiment, Indiana 
Volunteers [[civil War]] 

4-9. FARIS, Mary M.: 4/5/1856 - 10/10/1864: dau of Eli 

4-10+. FARIS, Eli: 6/30/1808 - 4/16/1897: son of John & Sarah Truitt Faris  + Isabel: 
2/11/1816 - 5/4/1874: his wife dau of Thomas Jones. Eli Faris was born in Ky. Fleming 
county, eldest son of John Faris. Faris grew up in Jasper county, Indiana, a farmer 
and maker of bricks. In the early days of his life with his wife, Isabel, they made 
their own clothing from raw flax and wool. He married 2d. Amanda Colwell Cunningham, 
born 1824 in Ky. 

4-11. COPPESS, Daniel: 5/12/1844 - 1/18/1857: "Blessed are the dead that die in the 
light" 

4-12. COPPESS, Rebecca (Robinson): : wife aged 47 y 4 m (Broken stone) 

4-13. COPPESS, Paris R.: 4/22/1840 - 10/25/1853: son of Daniel & Rebecca Coppess 
(Badly worn) 

4-14. COPPESS, Sarah E.: 5/21/1849 - 11/5/1850: dau. od D & R Coppess 

4-15. COPPESS, Martha A.: 9/6/1951 - 4/22/1853: dau of D & R 

4-16. ? UNREADABLE-UNKNOWN :? : 

4-17. NICKELSON, Martha J.: 8/19/1859 - 3/11/1872 :dau of J & E Nickelson 

4-18. NICKELSON, James: 3-25-1872: 

4-19. NICKELSON, William L.: 4/3/1847 - 4/3/1883 : son of J & M Nickelson [[Listed as 
a soldier in the Civil war]] 

4-20. NICKELSON, Obed Ores: 3/25/1882 - 8/15/1888 :son of F M & M A Nickelson 

4-21. POISEL, Lyda A.: 2/17/1862 - 9/17/1886 :wife of James M. Poisel 

4-22+. McCULLOUGH, Thomas H.: 12/7/1845 - 12/27/1916 : Pvt. Co. D, 138 Regt. Ind. Vol. 
Inf. Civil War  + Mary L. his wife: 10/8/1847 - 2/29/1908: dau of Wm. Robinson they 
were married 3-12-1868, Jasper Co. [[Pvt. Civil War]] 

4-23. FARIS, Martha Lane: 4/3/1861 - 7/22/1899 : wife of Charles W. Faris married 1884 



Cemetery Reading Working Document 15.6.2015 5

in Jasper county. He later married Jenny Rockwell and they moved west, first to 
Oregon, and later to Idaho, where he was a circuit-riding preacher. 

4-24. FARIS,?: ? :  

4-25. BRITTIN, John.: 2/20/1812 - 12/4/1873: (Federal census lists John & Sarah 
Brittin, both born in Ohio, came to Indiana in 1842) 

4-26. LEWIS, Infant: 7/16/1872 :dau. of James & Mary Lewis 

***************************************
ROW: 5

5-1. McCULLOUGH,Samuel: 9/20/1812 - 4/29/1882: Samuel McCullough grew up in Adams Co., 
Ohio, then came to Hamilton county, Indiana, where he married and came to Jasper 
county in 1841, He was the first Co missioner of Jasper county, served as Probate 
Judge, Justice of the Peace and Township Trustee. He was an earnest worker in the 
Methodist church, 

5-2. McCULLOUGH, Mary E.: 4/5/1819 - 4/14/1875 :wife of Samuel McCullough, dau, of 
Samuel Querry 

5-3. McCULLOUGH,Martha C.: 2/26/1860 - 2/4/1883 :dau of S & M McCullough [Tree] 

5-4. RAYBURN, John: 1822 - 7/7/1912 : Pvt., Co. A, 151st. Regiment Union Army, Civil 
war Enlisted at Laporte, Ind. Jan. ’65 for one year. Gave his age as 43 yrs., gray 
eyes, brown hair, 5’8" high, born in Ross County, Ohio. He was sick in hospital in May 
and June, mustered out with Company Sept. 19, 1865, retaining his musket rifle. His 
disability declaration stated he had suffered a sunstroke and was almost entirely 
deaf.  He died in a military hospital July 7, 1912, aged 91 years. His wife preceded 
him in death. [[Pvt. Civil War]] 

5-5. RAYBURN, Matilda J. (McDonald): 1824 - 1903 :wife of John Rayburn They were 
married Feb. ll, 1866 at Crawfordsville. They had two daughters, Martha Jane, b 1852 
and Harriette Florence born 1855. 

5-6+. HOUSTON, Guy C.: 1895 - 1969:  + Eva F.: 1896 - 1971: 

5-7+. FARIS, John Tom: 12/5/1835 - 12/22/1910: Co.G, 9th. Regt. Ind. Volunteers, Civil 
war  + Rachel A. (McCullough): 9/19/1840 - 10/10/1933 : his wife married 1866 Jasper 
county. John Tom Faris, native of Indianapolis, b 12-5-1835, eldest son of Eli and 
Isabel Faris. Reared to work on farm and in brick yard, came to Jasper county in 1853 
with his father. He enlisted Sep. 1861 in the Union army, Civil War, was in battles at 
Greenbrier where he was detailed to attend his sick brother George W. Faris, on Cheat 
Mountain. After his death, he brought home the body of his brother; then returbed to 
the company. He was in the siege of Corinth, the battles of Stone River, Chickamauga, 
Atlanta and Nashville. He was discharged Sep. 1865 and returned to his home. He was 
married in 1866 to Rachel A., daughter of Samuel McCullough. They had six children: 
McKendree C., Edwin E., Mary, Harry, Frank B., land Cora M. He was a Charter member of 
C.L.Guild Post, Grand Army of the Repub1ic,Medaryvil1e. [[Co. Civil War]] 

5-8. FARIS, Pearl: 12/6/1884 - 6/2/1888: dau of J T & R A Faris 

5-9. LOGAN, Infant: 1898 : son of G & M Logan 

5-10+. LOGAN, George F.: 5/22/1873 - 4/11/1970 : (son of Larkin Logan)  + Mary L. 
"Mo1ly": 11/28/1870 - 10/25/1961: married 1895 in Jasper co. Daughter of John & Rachel 
Ann Faris George and Molly were well known residents of Gillam township. and 
Medaryville He was a farmer and raised live stock. They moved to town in retirement 
(?) but for a time they continued to raise milk cows and sel1 milk. He lived to be 97 
years of age. They were active members of the Methodist church. 

5-11+. HOARD, Benjamin D.: 9/12/1825 - 3/3/1904 :  + Elizabeth: 7/1/1826 - 2/16/1895 
:his wife 
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5-12+. ARCHER, David: 6/9/1849 - 8/18/1915: Co. I, 20th Regt. Ind. Vol. Inf. Civil war 
+ Mary A. (Reynolds):11/6/1843 - 11/4/1923: his wife. The Archers were early pioneers 
in Cass township, Pulaski co., Indiana. David was son of Benjamin and Susannah 
(Swisher) Archer , of Scotch descent. Benjamin was son of David Archer, pioneer of 
Logan county, Ohio . Benjamin was born in 1811 and married to Susannah, daughter of 
Nicholas and Elizabeth (Noggle) Swisher. Nicholas Swisher moved to Jasper county, Ind. 
in 1850 . Benjamin Archer ca e to Cass township, Pulaski county in 1845, two miles 
northwest of Medaryville. Benjamin and Susannah Archer are buried in the old pioneer 
Noggle cemetery, in the south west corner of Cass township. David Archer enlisted in 
the Union army, but was discharged due to wounds received at the Battle of Peach 
Orchard, being shot in the hip. However he re-enlisted in 1864 , a Pvt. in Co.I, 
128th. Regiment Indiana Volunteers, and participated in a number of battles, in 
Georgia, Dalton, Resaca, Kenesaw Mountain, Lost Mountain, Burnt Hickory, Rough & 
Ready, Jonesboro, Lovejoy Station, Columbus, Tenn., N.C. , Nashville, Atlanta, Ga. and 
Franklin, Tenn. After his second enlistment he became very ill with black measles. He 
was discharged at the end of the war. He was married after the war to Mary Ann 
Reynolds, daughter of John and Catherine (Swisher) Reynolds, of an old Colonial family 
of Scotch descent. Mary Ann outlived David and drew a widow’s pension of $30 per 
month. David Archer was a member of C.L.Guild Post, Grand Army of the Republic, 
Medaryville, Indiana. [[Pvt. Co. Civil War]] 

***************************************
ROW: 6

6-1. ?- Child’s grave:? : 

6-2. ARCHER, Ella M.: 12/9/1872 - 1/28/1891 : dau. of A & M Archer 

6-3. ARCHER, Benjamin Grant: 2/24/1868 - 3/3/1897 : son of A & M Archer 

6-4. HESS, Emanuel C.: 2/1/1876 - 10/22/1878 : son of S E Hess [illegible/ possibly 
missing] 

6-5. HESS, Elizabeth: 11/16/1879 - 2/12/1880 : dau of R E Hess 

6-6+. HESS, Minnie M.: 1881 - 1897:  + Ray: 1889 - 1890:  + Ora: 1897 - 1897: 

***************************************
ROW: 7

7-1+. ARCHER, Aaron: 1834 - 1900: (son of Benjamin Archer)  + Minerva (Cooper): 1837 - 
1926: his wife (Possibly a dau. of Thomas Cooper) 

7-2. ARCHER, J.: 5/16/1875: (Broken stone, on the ground) 

7-3+. ARCHER, Samuel: 12/4/1835 - 11/15/1919: (son of Benjamin) Co. A, 151 Regt. Ind. 
Vol. Inf. Civil War  + Isabelle: 5/28/1837 - 3/16/1875 : his wife (nee Reynolds)  + 
Barbara A.: ? - 4/27/1928 : his wife married 3-12-1876 Son of Benjamin and Susannah 
(Swisher) Archer, Benjamin moved to Cass township, Pulaski county, Ind. in 1845, 
locating on a farm north west of Medaryville. Four of his sons enlisted in the Union 
army, David, Perry, Samuel and Nicolas, the latter was rejected for health reasons. 
Samuel was but ten years of age when his parents came by a two horse wagon from Ohio, 
they were ten weeks on the journey. On arrival the father had but 50c in his pocket, 
owned one of the horses and the wagon, plus a little bed clothing. He lived with Mr. 
Noggle until he had a cabin of logs ready for his family. They lived on wild game and 
on corn obtained from Mr. Noggle. Young Samuel lived the typical pioneer life. The 
forest and prairie was alive with all kinds of wild life, and there was migratory fowl 
above. Samuel was married in 1855 to Isabel J., daughter of John and Catherine Swisher 
Reynolds. Their children were: Eveline, Margaret, Susannah, Martha, Harvey and a 2d. 
Susannah, evidently the first had , died young. Isabel died when her last child was 
born. Samuel took a second wife, Barbara A., daughter of Archibald and Sarah Ann 
(Ropp) Pullins. They had children: Melinda, Silvia, Celina, John B., Simon W., Elmer 
E., Milo C., and Alfred E., born from 1877 through 1896. Samuel and his wife were 
members of the Methodist churcg. He was a member of C.L.Guild Post, Grand Army of the 
Republic, Medaryville. [[Co. Civil War]] 
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7-4. MASON, Hannah Elizabeth (Campbell): 8/16/1844 - 12/13/1875 : wife of Josephus 
Mason 

7-5. MASON, Josephus: 1841 - 1/25/1917 :son of George and Marie Gillam  Mason. George 
Mason was born 1817 on the site of Ft. Wayne, Ind., son of Lewis and Judith Terry 
Mason, natives of lower Canada. George Mason was reared on the frontier with Indians 
as playmates. He came to Jasper county, Ind. in 1838, carrying his clothes in his 
arms, to "enter" government land. He married Marie Gillam, born in 1818, daughter of 
John Gillam, one of the very first settlers in the county. They had ten children, 
seven surviving: Josephus, Sarah L., John, Nathan, Marie E. Thomas and Elizabeth 
Mason..George Mason married secondly Sarah Booher. Josephus Mason enlisted in the 
Union army in Sept. 1861, aged 21 years, 5’9" high, blue eyes, brown hair, born in 
Jasper county, Ind., a Pvt. in Capt. Hea1ey’s Co. G, 9th. Ind. Regt. Vol. Inf. 
Military records indicate he spent much of his military career as a nurse. He 
requested am Invalid’s Pension when he was aged 39 years, stating that on July 5, 
1865, he was badly injured when thrown by a horse, and thus unable to earn a living. 
Josephus was thrice married; to Hannah Elizabeth Campbell 1844-1874; Nancy Delano 
Whitaker 1859- 1885 and Matilda Culp, who died 1912 in Jasper county, Ind. He listed 
on pension papers his children: Eva J., George, William, Jennie, Mary (Molly). He was 
living in Kouts in Jan. 1916, a year later he died at the home of son George in 
Elwood, Indiana. Josephus Mason was a member of C.L.Gui1d Post, Grand Army of the 
Republic, Medaryvllle, Indiana. [[Pvt. Civil War]] 

7-6. MASON, Nancy Delano (Whitaker): 10/3/1850 - 3/9/1883 :wife of Josephus Mason 

7-7. SPRAGUE, Adah M.: 5/19/1859 - 11/2/1884 :dau of Joel F. & Julia A. Sprague 

7-8+. SMITH, Fredrick J.: 9/26/1853 - 2/25/1913:  + Maggie: 12/11/1857 - 12/10/1927: 
his wife 

7-9+. BYERS, Matthew: 2/11/1854 - 10/2/1929: Frank son of Joshua & Elizabeth Young 
Byers  + Mary J.:9/29/1861 - 11/4/1928: dau of George W. & Sarah Jane Frederick Maddox 

7-10. EDGBERT, Fletcher W.: 4/21/1821 - 1/28/1880: 

7-11. REMM, Eva Finch: 1878 - 1918: married Carl Remm, Jasper Co. 1911 

7-12. FINCH, George C.: 7/8/1875 - 1/14/1910: 

***************************************
ROW: 8

8-1+. MESSMORE, Simeon L.: 1/25/1844 :  + Rachel Ann: 2/7/1845 - 7/18/1909: 

8-2. WHITAKER, Cinderella (Evans): 4/27/1847 - 10/6/1878: wife of John W. Whitaker 
married 1872, Jasper county. 

8-3+. COOK, Wilbur:? :  + Vernice:? : Wilbur "Slim" Cook was a carpenter in 
Medaryvile.  He lived in the first house north of the Catholic Church.  His wife 
Vernice was dau. Gordon (and Sarah Coppess?) Faris.

8-4+. BURLEW, John M.: 12/28/1851 - 10/4/1945: "Father"  + Mary E.: 4/8/1852 - 
8/12/1912: "Mother" (Parents of Nettie (Mrs. Clarence) Hardesty) 

8-5. MANSFIELD, Infant: :son of Monte Mansfield & Willa May 

8-6+. MANSFIELD, Montie: 1884 - ?:  + Willie May (Dimon): 1893 - 1916: his wife Dau. 
of Thomas S. & Mary A. Hoard Dimon 

***************************************
ROW: 9

9-1. ANDERSON, Catherine (Preston): 11/28/1841 - 5/3/1875: wife of William Anderson 
(1st.) 
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9-2. ANDERSON, William D.: 2/29/1883: ( D Feb. 9, 1884-military record) Pvt. Co. B, 
105 Regt. Penn. Infantry . Archive records show William Anderson’s military service. 
He served as a teamster or a wagoner. He enlisted at Pittsburg; became sick at Point 
Lookout and was discharged for disability in Jan. 1863, suffering with incipient 
comsumption in both lungs. In 1877 , in Jasper county, Indiana, he made application 
for an Invalid Army pension. He stated that while in the service, at a place cal1ed 
Harrison’s Landing, in Virginia, he contracted typhoid fever, and by hardships and 
exposure, chronic diarrhoea, etc. he was unfitted for manual labor. He died a few 
years later, his tombstone said 1883 his widow’s application for pension said he died 
9th. Feb. 1884. His widow was Frances Angeline Brown Hart, widow of Sylvester Hart, he 
died of illnesses contracted while in military service in the Civil War. There were 
children of each marriage. We find three Hart children in the cemetery, aged 1, 2 and 
4 years. A duaghter, Flora Hart b 1859 who married Preston Querry; Frank b 1863, Ida b 
1872, m Comer & Minshall, buried in south section. Older residents of Gillam township 
say that both Willi m Anderson and Sylvester Hart served as pastors of Independence 
church. [[Pvt. Co. Civil War]] 

9-3. ANDERSON, Sarah E. (Mitchell): 1867 - 1896: "Mitchell" on the lower part of this 
stone. Sarah L. Mitchell Married David H. Anderson; a granddaughter Estelle Neihouse 
lives in Ft. Smith, Arkansas.  

9-4+. LOW, Simpson W.: 10/3/1858 - 10/2/1925:  + Florence M. (Faris): 5/5/1864 - 
10/16/1931: his wife (He was a merchant in early Medaryville, had a general store) 
(Gale Wagner was a daughter of his brother James Emory) 

9-5. ROBB, John: 11/14/1792 - 9/26/1876: WAR OF 1812 1 Regiment (Caldwell’s) Kentucky 
Militia Early in the 18th. century, brothers James, William and John Robb emigrated 
from northern Ireland (where they were known as Scotch-Irish) to America, and made a 
settlement at Carlisle, Penn. The line we are interested in here, comes from the above 
John Robb; thus: son Thomas married a 2d. cousin, Elizabeth Robb. and in 1800 with 
their son, William, moved to Erie county, Penn. In 1808 the family moved to Washington 
Co., Ky., in 1818 to Brown county, Ohio, near Ripley. They came to Warren county, 
Indiana in 1830. Ever a roamer, Thomas died in DeKalb county, Illinois in 1850. His 
first wdfe had died in Ohio, he married 2d. to Mrs. Sarah Friel, who survived him for 
a short time. Thomas and Elizabeth had children: twins James and John, William, 
Thomas, Robert, Mary, Ann and Elizabeth. James served in the regular army for five 
years and in the War of 1812 under General Andrew Jackson, and later took part in the 
Seminole war. JOHN was in the War of 1812, fighting under General William H. Harrison. 
See page 8-11, "Biographical History of Tippecanoe, White, Jasper, Newton, Benton, 
Warren and Pulaski Counties, Indiana" (Lewis Pub. Co. 1899) [[War of 1812]] 

9-6. EVANS, Jackson: 1/8/1801 - 2/19/1878: 

9-7. EVANS, Nancy: 3/27/1816 - 3/29/1885: wife of Jackson Evans 

9-8. POTTS, Lucinda: 6/10/1840 - 3/15/1887: wife of L. Potts 

9-9. FARIS, Wilbur Daryl: 1922 - 1925: 

9-10. FARIS, Cpl. Gordon: 1916 - 1945: World War II Cpl. Gordon Faris died in France 
March 26, 1945 of injuries when a field mine exploded. He was twice wounded, first in 
Italy of enemy fire, again on Thanksgiving Day during the German break-through along 
the German border. when he was struck in the side by shrapnel. Born in 
Medaryville,Sep. 21, 1916, he was a son of George Ross and Nancy Wood Faris; grandson 
of George W. Faris and Mrs. John Wood, brother of Cpl. Boyd Faris, with Captain 
Patton’s army Children Gordan, Vernice Cook, Donna and Eugene Faris. He attended 
Medaryville schools. [Missing "g" in Gordon] [[Cpl. WWII ]] 

9-11+. FARIS, George Ross: 1882 - 1964: (son of George & Sarah Coppess Faris)  + Nancy 
May (Wood):1890 - ?: his wife married 3-30-1910. 

***************************************
ROW: 10
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10-1. BYERS, Catherine E.:1/25/1864 - 4/11/1881 :dau. of Joshua & Elizabeth Young 
Byers 

10-2. BLACK, Ida E.: 6/24/1861 - 1/12/1884: dau. of Joshua & Elizabeth Byers wife of 
Peter Black. (Peter outlived Ida by 71 years, died in Paragould, Arkansas in 1955 at 
the age of 105 years. He remembered the Civil War, slaves being escorted to freedom, 
by the "underground railroad", Morgan’s Raid, in southern Indiana, and much more. A 
history of the Byers family devotes three pages to his life) 

10-3+. BYERS, Joshua: 5/21/1829 - 9/27/1904:  + Elizabeth Young:3/18/1830 - 7/18/1923: 
his wife (Joshua was of German descent, probably from a John Byers of Penn. His 
grandfather, Jacob Byers served in the Revolutionary War, married Nancy Ann Douglass, 
said to be dau. of James Douglass of Scotland. Their son Ephraim married Catherine 
White of Niagara Falls, N.Y.; they moved with family to Clinton county, Indiana in 
1833, purchasing land on the north side of Frankfort. He built a mill there on the 
Wildcat river. Joshua was one of their sons. He operated his father’s mill for some 
years then purchased a farm in Pulaski county, Indiana. He and his wife had twelve 
children: Ephraim, Matthew, Florence, Mary, Richard, Ida, Catherine, Sarah, Lillie, 
Lucia, Enoch and Arthur. 

10-4. BYERS, Enoch L.:7/22/1866 - 3/19/1917: son of J & E Byers 

10-5. SWISHER, Jennie E.:1868 - 1/14/1888: wife of C.M. (Believed to have been an 
Elliott, and wife of Charles M. Swisher) 

10-6+. GIBBS, Freeman: 7/16/1814 - 1/22/1892:  + Phoebe A.:3/29/1814 - ?: his wife 

10-7. GIBBS, Lucinda: 1850 - 1926: 

10-8. HOWE, Blanch L.: 9/17/1909 - 12/19/1910: dau. of Albert & Bell Howe "Gone but 
not forgotten" 

***************************************
ROW: 11

11-1. HANCOCK, Lettie: 10/16/1862 - 12/8/1910: wife of W. Hancock 

11-2+. GOLDSBERRY, Francis M.: 1858 - 1919: married 1877 in Jasper county  + Hulda J. 
(Evans): 1853 - 1934: his wife 

11-3+. DIMON, Thomas S.: 1854 - 1921: "Father"  + Mary A. (Hoard): 1854 - ?: his wife, 
dau. of Benjamin & Elizabeth Hoard Married 1892, Jasper county "Mother" 

11-4. HUGHES, James Jr.:? : 

***************************************
ROW: 12

12-1. KUPKEE, Cora R.: 3/2/1883 - 5/3/1901: dau. of John & Josephine Kupkee 

12-2+. KUPKEE, John F.: 1850 - 1910:  + Josephine: 1860 - 1904: 

12-3+. CASSADY, John F.: 1859 - 1918:  + Catherine N.: 1863 - 1950: his wife (Their 
dau. Lola married Herbert Faris) 

12-4. WARREN, ?- :? : 

12-5. SWISHER, Emely E.: 1848 - 1926: 

12-6+. FARRER, Ira M.: 1846 - 1933:  + Josephine: 1859 - 1924: 

12-7. HOUSTON, Lucille Ida: 12/10/1910 - 10/19/1922: 

12-8+. HOUSTON, Jasper: 1876 - 1922: "Father"  + Ella Nora: 1877 - 1936: his wife 
"Mother" Jasper and Ella Nora came to Jasper county, Gillam township from Illinois, 
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Champaign county, in 1912. They had been married in 1894. He was son of Andrew and 
Jane Houston. She was daughter of Charles and Cynthia Helmick, born in Dewitt county, 
I11. She was an active member of the Methodist church and Ladies Aid, having been 
converted 1907 at Dwight, Ill, during a Billy Sunday revival. Jasper and Ella Nora had 
fourteen children: Guy, Andrew, Logan, Raymond, Jasper, Delos, Dellia Pullins, Cynthia 
Strong, Edna Blunk, Myrtle Eldridge, Annabelle Link, d 1974, Eva June williams, Viola 
Swaim, Lucille Ida. 

12-9. LONG, Orlando: 1882 - 1924: 

12-10+. HILTON, Floyd A.: 8/27/1905 - 6/4/1952:  + Hazel M.: 3/13/1915: (Dau. of 
Orlando Long) 

12-11. BALES, Eileen J.: 1931: 

12-12. BALES, Darrel D.: 1930: 

***************************************
ROW: 13

13-1. DISINGER, Emma M.: 1931 - 1931: 

13-2. CLINGER, Floyd E.: 8/6/1937: 

13-3. CLINGER, June A.: 6/29/1941: 

13-4. WILDERMUTH, Margaret D.: 1877 - 1938: 

13-5. DISINGER, Marika: 1938 - 1938: 

13-6+. PLANCK, Bayard:1884 - 1934: son of William A. & Eva Planck, b Grant Co., Ind. 
"Father" Married 3-26-1908  + Bessie (Cassady): 1890 - 1927: his wife "Mother" 

13-7+. SPRIGGS, Simon T.: 1860 - 1930: (married 1886 Jasper county)  + Celia J. 
(Comer):1867 - 1928: his wife 

13-8. SPRIGGS, Simon Jr.:? : Infant.(unmarked grave) 

13-9. HAMMOND, Charles Wesley: 12/10/1904 - 7/12/1951: USNR WWII Married ?- Long 
[[USNR WWII]] 

13-10. HAMMOND, Charles, Jr.:? : Unmarked grave - son of Charles W. Hammond 

13-11. SNYDER, Terry:? : unmarked grave, grandson of Chas. Hammond Sr. 

***************************************
ROW: 14

14-1+. WOOSLEY, William: 1/26/1864 - 4/4/1928:  + Manda E. (Hilton): 1868 - 1934: his 
wife (Married , had ch: Charley, Homer, William, surviving) 

14-2. WOOSLEY, Maxine: 9/13/1935 - 5/27/1936: 

14-3+. POISEL, Albert: 1891 - 1975:  + Rilda (Watson): 1892-1974: 

14-4. POISEL, Albertia F.: 2/16/1919 - 3/19/1919: 

14-5. POISEL, Olive L.:? : 

14-6+. JOHNSON, John S.: 1838 - 1913:  + Catherine: 1842 - 1922: 

14-7+. POGUE, Russel B.: 1898 - 1947:  + Beulah E. (Guild): 1900 - 1926: 

14-8. CLINGER, Richard: 1919 - 1957: 
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14-9. ARCHER, Milo Clifford: 2/25/1891 - 9/15/1963 :son of Samuel & Barbara (Pullin) 
Archer 4 Ind. Pfc. Bty. E, 70 Artly. CAC WWI (Married Sylvia Hunnicutt) [[Pfc. Bty. 
CAC WWI]] 

***************************************
ROW: 15

15-1+. DAHN, Hugo: 1/20/1860 - 5/14/1929 :  + Caroline:?: 

15-2+. HEIMS, John: 1883 - 1947:  + Belle (Watson): 1886 - 1971: 

15-3. HEIMS, Eva: 1924 - 1928: 

15-4. WATSON, William: 1867 - 1944: (Son of John & lst. wife) 

15-5+. WATSON, Jbhn C.: 1844 - 1929 : Co. C, 139 Regt. Ind. Infantry, Civil war  + 
Olive Ann: 1866 - 1960 : his wife (2d.) dau. of James & Elizabeth Davis Rees (James 
Rees helped build the Santa Fe railroad in Kansas after the Civil War. Was a spy in 
the Civil War) [[Co. Civil War]] 

15-6. DISINGER, Harry D.: ?: 

15-7. ADAM, ?- :? : 

15-8. LOGSDON, Sylvia:? : 

15-9. ELDON, Milo:? : 

15-10. ARCHER, Milo Cliffonel:? : 

***************************************
ROW: 16

16-1. BYERS, Sarah Agnes: 3/1/1869 - 5/19/1957: Dau. of Joshua & Elizabeth Byers) 

16-2. BYERS, Florence A: 2/19/1855 - 7/15/1937: (Dau. of Joshua & Elizabeth) 

16-3+. LONG, George V.: 1872 - 1937:  + Ella W. (Walters): 1883 - 4/5/1976: (dau. of 
Thomas & Angelina Walters) 

16-4. ARCHER, Sammy :1938 - 1939: 

16-5+. SALTSMAN, Hallie :8/29/1892 - 12/19/1958: Ind. Pvt. S Co. 2 Development BN WWI  
+ Edna (Brick):1904 - 1974: his wife [[Pvt. Co. WWI]] 

16-6. SALTSMAN, Doris June: 6/8/1933 - 4/9/1942: (Dau. of Hallie & Edna Saltsman, she 
died of leukemia) 

16-7. TERRY, Sherry: 1959 - 1959:infant child of Ruth Ann (Saltsman) & Eugene Terry 
Born and died 1959 

16-8+. LAMBERT, George W.: 1869 - 1936:  + Mary E.: 1887 - 1906: 

16-9. PHILLIPS, Alice Belle (Carr): 1867 - 10/19/1913: dau. of J R & Elizabeth Carr b 
1867 in Clinton Co., Iowa, d 10-19-1913 at Medaryville in the northwest corner, west 
section, Independence. She was first married to ? Hall; 2d. to Theodore Phillips. 
Mother of Vivian Phillips Byers) 

16-10. PATTON, Johnny: 1966: 

***************************************
ROW: 17

***************************************
ROW: 18
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18-1. HICKS, Edith H. : 2/29/1924 - 8/4/1942: 

18-2. HODGES, Donald: 10/7/1941 :born and died Oct.7, 1941 

18-3. JUSTICE, Velma Sue: 1942 - 1942: 

18-4. QUERRY, Infant: 6/29/1940 : son of H.G & R.E. Querry June 29, 1940 

18-5. RICE, Herbert T.: 1882 - 1936: Two in the Southwest section of the East Part 

18-6. RISNER, Harold E.: ?: 

18-7. RUSK, Infant: 9/3/1944: 

SECTION:  WEST SECTION (From NW corner:)

SUBSECTION:  South Part

***************************************
ROW: 1 (From east)

1-1. POGUE, Bertha May: 9/22/1896 - 3/17/1910: b 9-22-1896 d 7-26-1853 

1-2+. POGUE, Newton E.: 6/10/1860 - 1/24/1905:  + Alice F.: 11/8/1862 - 1/16/1954: 

1-3+. BUSH, Ralph: 4/23/1902 - 10/2/1906:  + George: 2/10/1898 - 3/1/1899: Children of 
John & Nellie Bush 

1-4. ?- Unreadable stone, leaning on marker of Ralph Bush 

1-5. ?- Unreadable stone, leaning on marker of Ralph Bush 

1-6. McINTYRE, George A.: 1/9/1875 - 2/29/1898: son of L & M McIntyre A Died 2-29-1898 
aged 23 y 1 m 20 d "Gone But Not Forgotten" 

1-7. PREWETT, James: 6/18/1859 - 8/28/1878: son of J H & L J Prewett Died 8-28-1878 
aged 19 (or 10?) y 2 m 10 d [unreadable] 

1-8. PREWETT, John N.: 11/21/1893 - 3/3/1877: son of J H & L J Prewett Died 3-3-1877 
aged 3 y 3 m 10 d (bad condition) [unreadable] 

1-9. PREWETT, Ida M.: 8/17/1869 - 10/26/1877: dau. of J.H. & L J Prewett Died 
10-26-1877 aged 8 y 2 m 9 d [unreadable] 

1-10. PREWETT ? :? - ?: Infant of J.H. & L.J, Prewett 

1-11. ROBINSON, Millie: 12/15/1897 - 9/18/1898: dau. of Paris and Emma M b 12-15-1897 
d 9-18-1898 "Our Darling" [almost completely buried, unreadable] 

1-12. ROBINSON, Little Nellie: 5/10/1900 - 8/23/1900: dau. of W H & A B Robinson b 
5-10-1900 d 8-23-1900 "Suffer Little Children To Come Unto Ye" 

***************************************
ROW: 2

2-1+. WACKNITZ, Lewis C.: 2/5/1894 - 5/24/1974: (son of Julius & Hulda Wills 
Wacknitz)2-5-1894 5-24-1974  + Ruby Faye (Pogue): 1890 - 1952: his wife 

2-2. ODOM, Ella Florence: 9/12/1874 - 3/16/1891: dau. of George & Lucinda Odom Died 
3-16-1891 aged 16 y 6 m 4 d 

2-3. SMITH, Susan: 12/9/1864 - 3/21/1889: dau. of P.R.Smith, d 3-21-1889 aged 24 (?) y 
3 m 12 d [stone broken, leaning] 
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2-4. SMITH, Prior: 1856 - 1911: (Was married to Susan Odom, 1881, Jasper Co.) 

2-5. HOVIOUS, E.C.: 8/11/1858 - 10/1/1889: d 10-1-1889 aged 30 y 11 m 20d (F & A M 
Emblem) [bad condition, hard to read] 

2-6. PREWETT, John H.: 2/14/1830 - 7/23/1903: aged 73 y 5 m 9 d "Peaceful Be Thou 
Slumber" (Emblem; F & A M) 

2-7. PREWETT, Louisa J.: 2/23/1835 - 12/30/1878: wife of John H. Prewett A Died 
12-30-1878 aged 43 y 10 m 7 d 

2-8. ?- Unreadable stone, leaning on marker of Louisa J. Prewett 

2-9. WHITAKER, Mary M.: 11/27/1850 - 12/8/1880: (Prewett) wife of James C. Whitaker 
Died 12-8-1880 aged 30 y 11 d; (married 1877, Jasper Co.) 

2-10. ROBINSON, Paris : 9/25/1831 - 8/3/1890: "Father" [small, simple stone just 
reading "Father"] 

2-11+. ROBINSON, John H.: 9/25/1831 - 8/3/1890: son of Paris & Sarah Robinson "Father" 
Born Allen Co., Ind. 9-25-1831 died 8-3-1890 aged 58 y 10pm Was married in Jasper 
county, Ind. 9-3-1852 to:  + Mary E.: 4/26/1831 - 9/1/1889: dau. of Thomas & Sarah 
Querry "Mother" Born 4-26-1831 died 9-1-1889 aged 56 y 4 m 5 d "We Hope To Meet Again" 

2-12. ROBINSON, Sarah (Querry): 4/26/1831 - 9/1/1889: "Mother" [small, simple stone 
just reading "Mother"] 

2-13. ROBINSON, Virgil: 11/10/1899 - 11/8/1918: son of A.C. & Eva M. Robinson 
11-10-1899 11-8-1918 [[World War 1]] 

2-14+. ROBINSON,Alfred C.: 1866 - 1940: son of John H.  + Eva May (Rayburn): 1866 - 
1942: (Dau. of Rufus & Mary (Teeter) Rayburn; graduate of Valparaiso University, 
taught school; married Alfred C. Robinson 1891) Added historical biography: John H. 
Robinson was a farmer, stock raiser, born in Allen county, Ind., eldest son of Paris 
and Sarah Coppess Robinson, natives of Ohio, of Irish & German descent; Paris came to 
Allen county when it was a wilderness, and to Jasper county in 1838, where he 
"entered" 160 acres of land. He experienced many hardships, but was a rugged man and 
an efficient hunter. He served as Probate Judge for a number of years, and one session 
of Indiana legislature. He later moved to Francesville and engaged in the merchantile 
business. He was a zealous member of the Methodist Church. On Sep. 3, 1852 he married 
Miss Mary E., daughter of Thomas Querry, to which union were born eight children: 
Sarah, Rosa, Mary, Caroline, Lydia, Paris T., W. Harvey and Alfred C. .... "Counties 
of Warren, Benton, Jasper & Newton Cos. Ind. F.A. Battey & Co. l883." A 

***************************************
ROW: 3

3-1. HILTON, Thomas W: 3/20/1873 - 1/1/1926: son of Sylvester & Elizabeth Hilton b 
3-20-1873 d 1-1-1926 

3-2. CLINGER, Mary V.: 7/10/1867 - 3/18/1900: wife of John Clinger Died 3-18-1900 aged 
32 y 8 m 8 d 

3-3. BISHIR, John: 1845 - 2/17/1906: died 2-17-1906 aged 61 y 

3-4+. BISHIR, Miles: 1830 - 1898: "Father  + Lavina (Gillam):1832 - 1913:  his wife 
"Mother" Historical Biography: Miles Bishir, farmer and stock raiser, was son of 
Jeremiah and Esther Millet Bishir, of German and Welsh descent. Natives of Highland 
county, Ohio, they were among the first settlers of White county, Indiana, where Mr. 
Bishir followed his trade of cooper. Miles came to Jasper county in 1852. On July ll, 
1852 he was married to Miss Lovina Gillam, daughter of John M. Gillam To the union 
were born five children: three of them living: John G., Jeremiah and Martha E. He 
served as Justice of the Peace, is a member of the Masonic order, he and his wife 
brought the first "separator" to the township; both are members of the Methodist 
church. ...History of Jasper County, Ind. ,Battey & Co. 1883 



Cemetery Reading Working Document 15.6.2015 14

3-5. ODOM, Catherine (Runyan): 11/30/1828 - 6/3/1901: wife of Samuel Odom Died 
6-3-1901 aged 72 y 6 m 4 d. 

3-6. ODOM, Samuel: 8/14/1846 - 7/15/1885: died 7-15-1885 aged 38 y 11 m 1 d Historical 
Biography: Samuel Odom, farmer and stock raiser, was a native of Henry Co. Indiana, 
born Aug. 14, 1826, the oldest son of Lewis and Hannah (Batsen) Odom, natives of No. 
Carolina. The father was a rugged pioneer, paying for land with skins of animals 
acquired hunting. Samuel grew up in the same manner; was married Feb. 22, 1848. His 
wife, Catherine was born Dec. 29, 1828 to which union ten children were born. The five 
surviving were: George, Lewis, John, Charles, and Susan. He moved first to Madison 
county, Indiana, thence to Jasper county. .......History of Jasper Co., Ind. Battey & 
Co. 1883. [stone in pieces] 

3-7. BLAZE, Sarah: 1/28/1861 - 9/8/1881: wife of W.B. (nee Odom ? ) 

3-8. ?- Unreadable stone 

3-9. BLAZE, Marion F.: 2/20/1871 - 2/25/1877: son of George and Sarah Blaze J Died 
2-25-1877 aged 6 y 5 d 

3-10. ROBINSON, Sylvia L: 8/31/1873 - 10/31/1876: dau. of James & Rosie Robinson Died 
10-31-1876 aged 3 y 2 m 

3-11+. ROBINSON, Charles E.: 1867 - 1944: was married 1892 in Jasper Co.  + Jennie L.: 
1871 - 1951: (dau. of Benjamin Long) (Charles a son of Wm. Harrison Robinson and 
Jemima A. (Faris) Charles and Jennie were devoted members of the Methodist church. 
Jennie was a wonderful Sunday School teacher. They had sons: Owen L., Orville C., 
Eldon C. and Clarence who died at the age of 11 years. 

3-12. ROBINSON, Clarence A.: 10/22/1894 - 10/10/1905: son of C.E. & Jennie 

***************************************
ROW: 4

4-1. STANLE, Minnie E.: 8/17/1903 - 2/24/1905: dau. of R L & M B Died 2-24-1905 aged 1 
y 6 m 7 d [Bad condition] 

4-2+. ROBINSON, William: 11/25/1818 - 2/5/1897: born Fayette Co., Ohio 11-25-1818 Died 
2-5-1897  + Mary (Hanley): 5/10/1822 - 9/22/1899: his wife born in Limerick Co., 
Ireland 5-10-1822 died 9-22-1899 Historical Biog: William Robinson came to Gillam 
township, Jasper county in 1838, and was thus one of the earliest settlers. He was a 
tall man, of imposing appearance. During the War of the Rebellion, his sons Michael, 
William and Thomas were in the Battle of Gettysburg, at which time William was shot in 
the face by a sniper. He, on hearing the news, donned his tall hat and long coat and 
took a train to the hospital where his son lay wounded. On being told it would be out 
of the question to move the son to a hospital where he could be better cared for, he 
went into action, and had him on a train that eveing. It is said he twirled his 
Masonic charm which he wore on his watch chain, which must have helped. On another 
occasion, word came that his son Thomas was in an army prison, after being involved 
with a buddy in an altercation with an officer, and Thomas came to his aid. The father 
immediately entrained for Washington, D.C. where he went directly to his Congressman, 
Schuyler C. Colfax. Mr. Colfax took him to see the President, Abraham  Lincoln. Mr. 
Lincoln asked: "What do you wish from me, Mr. Robinson?" The reply: "Mr. President, I 
have three sons in the Union Army. I sent them to fight, not to rot in prison." It is 
related that Pres. Lincoln reached for a pen and wrote out an order, directing the 
military to restore Thomas to active duty with his regiment. It is evident that Mr. 
William Harrison Robinson was a man of strong character! 

***************************************
ROW: 5

5-1+. CAMPBELL, Mazie M.: 1911 - 1912:  + Phyllis B.: 1920 - 1920: Daughters of A C & 
G G 
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5-2. HEWITT, Emily E.: 5/15/1858 - 11/7/1933: "Mother" 

5-3+. CASTER, Chess: 1874 - 1942: was married 1899, in Jasper Co. to:  + Eva B. 
(Meitzler): 1880 - 1956: 

5-4. HEWITT, Ethel M.: 1890 - 1956: 

***************************************
ROW: 6

6-1+. GOLDSBERRY, Benjamin F.: 9/17/1839 - 1/3/1910:  + Martha M.: 6/14/1840 - 
8/18/1908:  + Clara E.: 5/9/1863 - 10/19/1906: their daughter 

6-2. GOLDSBERRY, Charles F.: 1/22/1869 - 4/6/1884: son of B F & M M Goldsberry  Died 
4-6-1884 aged 15 y 2 m 15 d 

6-3-. COPPESS, Charles: 5/10/1883 - 6/17/1883: son of Calvin & Sarah, d 6-17-1883 aged 
1 m 7 d 

6-4. COPPESS, Guy: 1906 - 1979: Tec 5 US Army 

6-5. COPPESS, Harriet Florence (Rayburn): 1850 - 1907: wife of George W. Coppess They 
were married 1-1-1868 in Jasper Co., Ind. George W. Coppess is buried in the cemetery 
at Soldier’s Home, West Lafayette, Indiana. 

6-6. FRESHOUR, Una B (Coppess): 10/4/1870 - 8/29/1901: wife of Paris Freshour d 
8-29-1901 aged 30y 10m 25d "Gone to the hidden city." 

6-7. DAUGHETEE, Lois Angeline: 5/26/1909 - 12/7/1910: dau. of Leota & John S. 

6-8. COPPESS, ? : ? - ?: Infant son of M W & Ella Coppess 

6-9+. FRESHOUR, James Albert: 8/4/1868 - 4/11/1895: aged 28 y 8 m 8 d (Son of George 
J. & Sarah Freshour)  + Leota Jane (Coppess): 12/4/1871 - 9/22/1944: (She was married 
2nd. to John Simeon Daughetee as his 2nd. wife. John was b 2-8-1855 d 6-16-1916, was 
1st. married to Elizabeth Ann Barnett. John and Elizabeth are buried at Lake Village, 
Ind. John S. Daughetee was son of George W. Daughetee b 1827 in Ky. d 1895 in Valley 
View, Tex. His wife was Nancy Spry, b. 12-4-1826. George W, Daughetee was son of 
William , b 6-27-1789 in Va. and d 11-16-1878 and Miriam Roberts, born 1805 in S.C. 
William Daughetee was son of John b 9-19-1756, d 5-23-1820 and Susanna Parker, 1764 - 
1805, they were married in Va. John S. and Elizabeth Ann Daughetee had six children, 
including Mary Lee, b 1878 in Ky., d 1899 in Medaryville, she was married to Gurtha 
Guild, and buried with an infant in Independence Cemetery in the south section. John 
S. Daughetee and Leota Hane had 8 children:Ray C., Ailsie E., Miriam F., George C. 
died age 5, John William, Lois A. died age 1 y, Arthur and Helen F. 

***************************************
ROW: 7

7-1. JAEGER, Georgia C. (Caster): 5/12/1882 - 1/2/1913: 

7-2+. CASTER, Bruce Ezra: 8/4/1850 - 2/25/1911:  + Evaline: 4/23/1856 - 10/8/1921: 
Masonic Emblem & IOOF 

7-3. BANE, Nettie (Caster): 1885 - 1931: 

7-4. STUDY, Beatrice Gertrude: 1902 - 1930: wife of George L. Study 

7-5+. SHULTZ, Grace: 11/11/1896 - 7/11/1911:  + Elsie: 9/30/1910 - 2/23/1911: 

7-6+. FRESHOUR, Ralph: 8/9/1893 - 10/31/1980:  +  Myrtle C: 3/8/1894 - 9/29/1989: his 
wife 

7-7+. FRESHOUR, Ervin:6/6/1913 - 10/16/2008: was married 6-2-1932 to  +  Esther 
(Penrod): 3/2/1913 - 7/3/1944: dau. of Walter & Nancy Penrod remarried 8-14-1948 to  + 
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Jeanetta V.: 8/16/1924 - 6/22/2010: 

7-8+. COPPESS, Calvin: 1839 - 1915: (son of Adam & Co. G, 9th. Regt. Ind. Vols. Civil 
War  + Sarah E. (Prevo): 1842 - 1921: (Dau. of Malachi and Nancy Prevo) Historical 
Biog. Calvin Coppess was born in Darke Co., Ohio, Oct.13, 1839, the eldest son of Adam 
and Elizabeth Coppess. His father was a pioneer of Darke county, having come there in 
1819 with his parents at the age of seven years. He was twelve years of age (1851) 
when the family moved to Jasper county, Indiana. He enlisted in the War of the 
Rebellion in 1861, Co. G, 9th. Regiment, Ind. Volunteer Infantry. He was engaged in 
many battles, including Greenbriar, Shiloh, Stone River, Chickamauga, Lookout Mt., and 
Mission Ridge. He re-enlisted and joined Sherman’s Army. He was discharged in Sep. 
1865, having served throughout the war. He was married to Sarah Prevo in 1842, they 
had six children: Marietta, Leota Jane, Malachi, Gracie E., Julia F. and Charles G. 
Coppess. He and his wife were faithful members of the Methodist church. He was member 
of C.L.Gui1d Post, Grand Army of the Republic, in Medaryville. [[Civil War]]

7-9+. COPPESS, Adam : 3/8/1812 - 8/8/1894:(b 1812) died 8-8-1894 aged 82 y 5 m  + 
Elizabeth (Oliver): 12/25/1817 - 1/6/1908: died 1-6-1908 aged 90 y 12 d Historical 
Biog.: Adam Coppess, farmer and stock raiser, was born in Greene county, Ohio March 8, 
1812, a son of Adam & Mary (Mock) Coppess, natives of N.C. and of German extraction. 
He was Married April 5, 1838 to Elizabeth Oliver of Darke Co., born Dec. 25, 1817, 
dau. of George and Sarah (Frampton) Oliver. They had ten children, three sons, seven 
daughters. In 1851 Mr. Coppess moved his family to Jasper county, Indiana by covered 
wagon, where he built a log cabin on arrival. His three sons, Calvin, Harry and George 
served in the War of the Rebellion. The Coppesses were members of the Methodist 
church. 

***************************************
ROW: 8

8-1. SHULTZ, Clyde A.: 1888 - 1963: 

8-2. HERMANSEN, Caroline Rasmussen: 3/28/1856 - 5/14/1894: wife of Frederick Hermansen 
Died 5-14-1894 aged 38 y 1 m 16 d [stone unreadable] 

8-3+. WISEMAN, Charles R.: 1893 - 1968:  + Verge C. :1897 - 1970: dau. of James W. and 
Mary (Robinson) Stevens 

8-4+. ROBEY, Fred : 1886 - 1949: was married in Jasper county 1913  + Minnie: 1891 - 
1987: dau. of James W. & Mary Stevens 

8-5. ROBINSON, Oliver P.: 1877 - 1877: Infant son of W.H. & Jemima Robinson d 1877 
aged 10 m [stone worn, leaning] 

8-6. ROBINSON, William H.: 5/1/1840 - 10/4/1877: d 10-4-1877 aged 37 y 5 m 3 d Sgt. 
Co. 1, 20th. Regt. Ind. Vols. Civil War (His death was result of wounds suffered in 
the war on 7-1-1863) [[Civil War]] 

8-7. ROBINSON, Jemima A. (Faris): 8/7/1842 - 6/2/1910:  wife of W.H. Robinson 

8-8+. ROBINSON, William  S. :1874 - 1949:  + Mary Etta: 1875 - 1941: 

***************************************
ROW: 9

9-1+. HAZLETT, Arthur D. :1887 - 1913:  + Rose M. (Stump): 1888 - 1968: Dau. of George 
Stump From The Medaryville Advertiser, issue of April 19, 1913 (H.C. Schott, 
Publisher), we learn that Arthur D. Hazlett was killed in an accident when sharpening 
a circular saw near his barn in Cass township. An emery wheel he was using exploded 
and pieces of this penetrated his head. He did not regain consiousness, and died on 
Sunday morning at the home of his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Frank Hazlett. Arthur Hazlett 
was born near Medaryville on May 27, 1887 and was aged 25 y 10 m 16 d. He was united 
in marriage June 8, 1908 to Rose Stump. There were two children, Harold and Arlene 
Hazlett; his parents and brothers Owen and Ames were among the survivors. The funeral 
service was held in the Medaryville Methodist church, with the Rev. A.W.Smith in 
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charge. 

9-2+. DICKINSON, Harmon: 1855 - 1921:  + Mary: 1863 - 1937: 

9-3. DICKINSON, Delia M.:9/29/1890 - 9/15/1909: dau. of Harmon and Mary Dickinson 
"Gone But Not Forgotten" [stone worn, moss-covered] 

9-4. STEVENS, Myrtle F.: 1893 - 1935: Dau. of James W. and Mary Robinson Stevens 

9-5+. STEVENS, James W.: 1863 - 1942:  + Mary "Molly" (Robinson): 1865 - 1922: 

9-6. STEVENS, William S.: 1828 - 1918: 

9-7. STEVENS, Matilda J. (Demory): 7/10/1844 - 3/13/1878: d 3-13-1878 aged 33 y 8 m 3 
d William J. Stevens, farmer and raiser of live stock, was born in Champaign county, 
Ohio April 26, 1828, one of the family of James D. and Christena (Idle) Stevens, 
natives of Virginia and of German descent. James was in the War of 1812, and taken 
prisoner. He returned after the war to a life of farming, was married, and moved to 
Ohio, where he died at Urbana on March 27, 1883, aged 92 years and 6 months. William 
S. Stevens, a farmer, was married Dec. 3, 1858 to Matilda J. Demory. She was born July 
10, 1838 in Clark county, daughter of William and Elizabeth (Neer) Demory. They had 
children: Ida C. and James W. Stevens. He moved his family to Jasper county, Indiana 
in 1864. Ida C. Stevens married William Culp of Monon, Indiana. James W. married Mary 
Robinson, they had children: Ray, Myrtle, Minnie Robey, Mary (m Guy Faris), Verge (m 
Charles Wiseman), and Charles Stevens. 

9-8. ?, ? : ? - ?: "Infant" 

9-9. ROBINSON, Glen: 6/16/1886 - 2/19/1892: son of M & S died 2-19-1892 aged 5 y 8 m 3 
d 

9-10+. ROBINSON, Michael: 12/28/1843 - 3/17/1926: Co. 1, 20th. Regt. Ind. Vol. Inf. 
Civil War  + Sarah E. (McCullough): 2/8/1849 - 11/24/1907: his wife  + Alfred 0.: 
4/27/1882 - 7/25/1906: their son Michael Robinson was son of William Harrison and Mary 
Hanley Robinson, pioneers of Gillam township. He enlisted in the Union army at the age 
of 18 years and participated in many battles of the Civil War, including: 
Fredericksburg, the 2nd. battle of Bull Run, Chancellorsville, and Gettysburg, where 
his brother william was wounded; also the I Wilderness, where Michael was wounded and 
lay on the field all night. After that he was placed on detached duty in a Soldier’s 
Home until his discharge, He returned to a life of farming; was married to Miss Sarah, 
daughter of Samuel McCullough. To this union were born children: Millie (m Chas. H. 
Guild), Florence C., Clarence A., Nora A., Alfred O., and Essie. Michael and Sarah 
were life long members of the Methodist church. Michael was a Charter member of 
C.L.Gui1d Post, Grand Army of the Republic, in Medaryville. [[Civil War]] 

9-11. BURGETT, Charles: 9/15/1867 - 2/22/1876: died 2-22-1876 aged 8y 5m 7d [stone 
leaning on Michael Robinson’s marker] 

9-12. EDGBERT, Fletcher W: 4/27/? - 1/28/1880: died 1-28-1880 aged ?y 9m 1d [stone 
leaning on Michael Robinson’s marker] 

***************************************
ROW: 10

10-1. HILTON, Florella E.: 9/22/1906 - 8/21/1912: dau. of R E & M O Hilton 

10-2. BUCKLEY, ?: ? - ?: Infant dau of F & O E Buckley 

10-3. BISHIR, Verna M.: 9/9/1912 - 8/4/1913: dau of A E & Cora Bishir 

10-4. ?- Unreadable marker 

10-5. ELLIOTT, Lemuel: ? - 9/17/1894: son of John W. & Ella J. Elliott d 9-17-1894 
aged ? 
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10-6. ?- Unreadable marker 

10-7. COMER, Ora E.: 3/27/1888 - 7/30/1888: died 7-30-1888 aged 4 m 3 d Daughter of 
George & Nancy D. Comer V 

10-8. COMER, Silva M.: 4/15/1898 - 10/19/1898: d 10-19-1898 aged 6 m 4 d Daughter of 
George & Nancy D. Comer V 

10-9. COMER, James: 3/24/1877 - 9/30/1879: son of W E & M A, d 9-30-1879 aged 2 y 6 m 
6 d 

10-10. FARIS, Nellie E. : 12/16/1879 - 6/27/1892: Daughter of George W. & Sarah Faris 

10-11. FARIS, Nora: 12/30/1867 - 4/15/1890: d 4-15-1890 aged 22 y 3 m 16 d Daughter of 
George W. & Sarah Faris 

10-12. HANLEY, Josie R.: 2/22/1863 - 4/5/1890: wife of Charles W. Hanley, married 
1889, Jasper Co. d 4-5-1890 aged 27 y 1 m 14 d 

***************************************
ROW: 11

11-1+. BISHIR, Jeremiah: 1857 - 1931: son of Miles & Lovina Bishir  + Lydia: 1860 - 
1937: dau. of John Robinson They were married 12-25-1879 in Jasper county, Ind. 

11-2+. LONG, James M.: 5/29/1847 - 12/12/1912: Co. H 151 Regt. Ind. Vol. Infantry - 
Civil War  + Mary E.: 4/8/1848 - 3/3/1914: his wife, dau. of Isiah & Rachel Mitchell 
Married 1880, Jasper county. A private in Co. H, 151 Regiment, James Long enlisted for 
a period of one year. He was sick most of the time he was in the army. His military 
records tell us he was first married to Anna Dugins who died- 1875- He was married to 
Mary Mitchell Oct. 28, 1880. He listed three living children by his first wife: George 
Long; by the second wife: Vanchie and Eber Long. James Long was a Charter member of 
C.L.Guild Post, Grand Army of the Republic, Medaryville. [[Civil War]] 

11-3. OWEN, Jessie M.: 1884 - 1969: dau. of Peter & Lydia Owen 

11-4+. OWEN, Rev. Peter H.: 1838 - 1927:  + Lydia J.(Pierce): 1845 - 1926: Peter H. 
Owen was born March 8, 1838 in Surrey County, N.C., one of the large family of James 
R. and Susannah F. Owen. The family moved to Hamilton county, Indiana in 1857, where 
there was but little schooling His mother taught him to read the Bible. On Dec. 1863, 
he enlisted in the service of his country for a period of three years, being 
discharged Dec. 2, 1865. He became a Christian early in life and was licensed to 
preach in the Methodist church on May 24, 1890, serving in a number of churches as 
pastor. He was a faithful member of the Masonic order and at one time during the war, 
his life was saved by giving the distress call of the order. On another occasion he 
suffered sunstroke and was placed on a wagon with the dead. A fellow soldier 
recognized him and saved him from burial. ’ He was married April 14, 1866 to Lydia 
Jane Pierce. They travelled in Sept. of 1887 to Jasper county, in a covered wagon to 
settle on a farm. They had eight children: Charles, Clara, Elijah, Anna, Celia, Otto, 
Jessie and Albert Owen. They moved to Medaryville about 1901. A member of C.L.Gui1d 
Post, G.A.R. in Medaryville, he was attending a State Encampment of that organization 
when he was seriously injured in a street car wreck near Soldier’s Home, north of 
Lafayette. He spent three months in the hospital, but gradually recovered. 

11-5. OWEN, Otto A.: 3/5/1882 - 4/1/1892: son of Peter & Lydia d 4-1-1892 aged 10 y 27 
d 

11-6. PEARCE, Emilia: 4/17/1813 - 5/21/1909: "Grandma, Gone But Not Forgotten" 

11-7. WARREN, Earl and Mearl: ? - 9/28/1906: twin sons of L.A. & C.C. Warren 9-28-1906 
[stone covered by bush] 

11-8. FARIS, George W. :2/22/1836 - 12/20/1915: George W. Faris was the son of John 
and Sarah Truitt Faris, he was born in Marion county, Indiana. The family moved north 
to Beaver Prairie and Morocco, where the father died. The family then moved to 
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Rensselaer, and engaged in the brick business, later purchasing a farm in Gillam 
township. He was married Feb. 26, 1862 to Sarah Melinda Coppess, daughter of Adam 
Coppess. and Sarah Melinda had nine children: Rhoda J., Martha E., Nora M., William 
A., Carrie E., Edward E., Nellie E., George A Ross, and Dora, who died young. George 
W. enlisted in the Union army for a period of three years, at the age of 26 years. A 
private in Co. G, 9th. Regiment, Ind. Vol. Infantry. He was in several battles, 
including: Stone River, Chickamunga Lookout Mountain, Buzzard’s Roost, the Atlanta 
campaign, and others He and his wife were members of the Methodist church, he had a 
very good singing voice and his voice could be heard above the others in church 
services. He was interested in the cause of Temperance. A member of C.L Gui1d Post, 
Grand Army of the Republic from Sept. 1893. 

11-9. FARIS, Sarah Malinda (Coppess): 8/30/1841 - 5/14/1889: 

11-10+. FARIS, George E.: 12/10/1874 - 3/4/1889: d 3-4-1889 aged 14 y 2 m 22 d  + 
Sarah M.: 9/10/1841 - 3/14/1889: (his mother) 3-14-1889 aged 47 y 6 m 4 d [stone 
broken, leaning] 

11-11-. FARIS, Sarah J.: 2/28/1870 - 4/12/1876: dau. of G W & S M died 4-12-1876 aged 
6 y 1 m 12 d 

***************************************
ROW: 12

12-1. ? A small stone, badly worn. 

12-2+. HINDSLEY, George A.: 1892 - 1919:  + Russell : ? - ?: Sons of James C. and 
Clara Ann (Green) Hindsley. James C. was a son of Samuel & Charlotte Hindsley, born 
5-25-1859, Dover, Kent Co. Dela. Clara Ann Green was daughter of Samuel and Fanny 
Green, born 2-22-1864 in New Ross, Montgomery County, Indiana. 

12-3+. WILLIAMSON, Arthur C.: 3/15/1865 - 3/3/1926:  + Ella Jane (Swisher): 7/26/1866 
- 7/26/1945: dau. of Daniel 

12-4. WILLIAMSON, Lewis H.: 2/25/1879 - 4/16/1895: son of G & M S d 4-16-1895 aged 16 
y 1 m 22 d 

12-5+. POISEL, Charles A.: 10/30/1858 - 10/7/1886: 10-7-1886 aged 28 y 8 m 7 d  + Ada 
May: 11/12/1885 - 11/25/1885: dau of C & M A d 11-25-1885 aged 13 d 

12-6. SWISHER, Jerry D. :1861 - 1902: [[Spanish American War]] 

12-7+. SWISHER, Daniel: 1837 - 1881:  + Charlotte (Shultz): 1837 - 1910: his wife I 
found record in Indiana State Archives that Daniel Swisher was enlisted as a soldier 
in the Union Army. I found no evidence of his service so it is possible he was soon 
discharged for some reason. This is the man who was killed in a fight with David 
Barnhill Sr. in Medaryville in May, 1881. Charlotte was daughter of Joseph B. & 
Elizabeth (Meek) Shultz. Daniel and Charlotte Ann Swisher had children: Sarah E. Ren, 
Jeremiah D., Charles M., Alice M. Smith-Thomas, Ella J. Williamson, Ollie 
Odom,.Samuel, Nathaniel, Martha Oglesby Elliott. 

***************************************
ROW: 13

13-1+. HAUPTLI, Raymond J: 1919-1993:  + Evelyn J : 1921-2006: his wife 

13-2. HAUPTLI, Nancy Ann: 1952 - 1972: dau. of Raymond and Evelyn (Owen) 

13-3. MITCHELL, Rebecca A.: 1891 - 1946: 

13-4. MITCHELL, Edward : 1883 - 1933: Well known as a fiddle player 

13-5+. WICKER, Henry A. : 1870 - 1956:  + Rennia (Hall) :1873 - 1934: married 1896 in 
Jasper county. 
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***************************************
ROW: 14

14-1+. OWEN, Albert: 1887 - 1971: (son of Peter & Lydia Owen)  + Lottie : 1896 - l979: 

14-2+. RESH, William : 1874 - 1955: married 1898, Jasper Co., Ind.  + Emma M. (Davis): 
1881 - 1916: 

14-3+. MITCHELL, Montgomery P. : 1/5/1818 - 1/13/1904:  + Elizabeth (Canady): 
7/23/1813 - 2/2/1904: his wife. One researcher lists the children of Montgomery and 
Elizabeth as: James, Harrison, John N. Samuel M. Of these Harrison and John served in 
the Union army, Civil War.

14-4. HALL, Harriet Phillips (nee Mitchell): 3/19/1852 - 3/26/1900: She was married 
first to John W. Phillips secondly to James Henry Hall. She was dau. of Montgomery D. 
& Elizabeth Mitchell. 

14-5. MITCHELL, Florence M.: 3/18/1879 - 9/7/1900: dau. of Harrison & Anna D. Mitchell 
Died 9-7-1900 aged 21 y 5 m 20 d "Come Ye Blessed" 

14-6. MITCHELL, William H.: 4/2/1872 - 4/27/1900: son of Harrison & Anna D. Mitchell 
Died 4-27-1900 aged 28 y 25 d 

14-7. MITCHELL, Hattie: 4/16/1876 - 10/7/1897: dau. of Harrison & Anna D. Mitchell 
Died Oct. 7, 1897 aged 21 y 5 m 21 d 

14-8+. MITCHELL, Harrison :1839 - 1876: Co. K., Pvt. 48 Regt. Ind. Vol. Inf. Civil War 
+ Anna D. (Wilson): 1844 - 1922: married 1866 Jasper Co. Harrison Mitchell was born at 
Urbana, Champaign Co., Ohio Oct. 10, 1938 supposedly a son of Isiah and Rachel 
(Ellsworth) Mitchell. He enlisted in the Union army at Rensselaer, Ind. Aug. 4, 1862 
for a period of three years. He was ill and also wounded during his service until 
discharged. He had suffered a fractured thigh, which injury bothered him in later 
life, as stated on his pension application. He died March 16, 1896 and his wife 
applied for a widow’s pension. It is believed they had the following children: Sarah, 
John M., Will H., Burt H., Hattie, Florence M., Clara A., Emma L., Ed ?, and Cora who 
married Jerry Shea (Shay?) [[Civil War]] 

14-9+. MITCHELL, John : 1855 -1888: + Liddy Nash: ? - : m. Jasper County 15 Nov. 1874. 
John (birthdate uncertain) was son of Isiah and Rachel Mitchell.  They were parents of 
Newman Mitchell, d. 1909, whose daughter Geneva (1907-1949) was first a "Ziegfeld 
Girl" in New York and later a famous actress involved in a number of scandals. (See 
Wikipedia) [stone very worn, unreadable] [[Civil War]]

14-10+. STUMKE, William:  1882 - 1960:  + Maude (Hoover): 1885 - 1979: 

14-11. STUMKE, Ernest: 1913 - 1944: (Son of William & Maude, killed in a train-truck 
accident) 

14-12. STUMKE, Ralph : 1/30/? - 3/1/1917: 

14-13. SWISHER, Carrie Lucille: 1910 - 1916: dau. of Nathaniel 

***************************************
ROW: 15

15-1. HALL, Amelia: 7/19/1847 - 1/31/1897: wife of James H. 

15-2+. HOUGH, John F.: 7/23/1866 - 4/23/1918: married 1898 Jasper Co., Ind.  + Mary 
(Long): 6/1/1861 - 7/19/1919: his wife 

15-3+. MITCHELL, Emma L.: 1883 - 1971: "Sister"  + John M. :1870 - 1955:  "Brother Son 
& Dau. of Harrison & Anna Mitchell 

15-4. MITCHELL, Albert H.: 5/28/1874 - 12/21/1906: age 32 y 7 m 8 d 
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15-5. HALL, Richard D.: 1877 - 1959: [stone completely worn, metal marker placed] 

15-6. HALL, ? : 1917 - 1917: Infant son R O & A B Hall 

15-7. HALL, Allia Bell :1876 - 1943: age 66 y 1 m 24 d 

15-8. SWISHER, Opal V.: 1919 - 1952: dau. of Nathanial & Ina 

15-9+. SWISHER, Nathaniel: 1874 - 1947: "Father"  + Ina T. (Hall) :1883 - 
1942:"Mother" ‘ (He a son of Daniel & Charlotte Swisher; she a dau. of James Henry and 
Amelia Jane Ragsdale Hall. They were m 1901 in Jasper county, Indiana) 

***************************************
ROW: 16

16-1+. JONES, Josie C.: 1879 - 1937: "Mother  + Charles F.: 1870 - 1945: "Father- 
married 1894 (She was Josephine Norris. They had children: Orval, Howard, Paul, Floyd, 
Louis, Von, Sylvesta Hall, Beatrice Owens. 

16-2. JONES, Fanny R: 1913 - 1931: 

16-3+. ARCHER, Mary (Lewark):1887 - 1966:  + Elmer :1887 - 1953: son of Samuel Archer  
+ Clara Ethel (Wimer): 1895 - 1931: 

16-4. ?- Unreadable stone 

16-5-. HALL, Basil E. : 12/15/1894 - 3/27/1950: Ind Pvt 161 Depot Brigade WW 1 (Son of 
John L. and Anna C. (Swisher) Hall, Basil died at Hines, Veteran’s Hospital. Chicago. 
He came to Jasper county at the age of six years, was a farmer, member of the 
American_Legion, was not married. Survived by brothers Alva, Charles R. and Edward. 
Services in Querry Funeral Home, Medaryville. -The Medaryville Herald) [[World War I]] 

16-6. ?- Unreadable stone 

16-7+. RECORD, Hamilton : 1/2/1854 - 8/18/1931: was married 1885 Jasper County, Ind.  
+ Emma Mae (Hershman): 5/19/1867 - 3/4/1940: sister of Wm. 

16-8. PARKER, Omer K.: 1908 - 1929: son of Henry 

16-9+. PARKER, John Cohaun: 3/12/1849 - 1/29/1923: Pvt. Co. C, 150 Ind. Infantry  + 
Sarah (Cunningham): 10/12/1859 - 12/28/1927: his wife They had children: John F., 
Delia E., Henry A. and William E. He was listed as a member of C.L. Gui1d Post, Grand 
Army of the Republic. A copy of his obituary was found in the books. 

***************************************
ROW: 17

17-1. WELLS, William S.: 1878 - 1941: "Father" 

17-2. WELLS, Minnie: 1880 - 1950: 

17-3+. KRUK, Tony Jr.: 3/27/1919 - 5/24/1992:  + Lois "Wells" : 7/3/1921 - ?: his wife 

17-4. WELLS, Lorraine: 1920 - 1937: 

17-5+. PARKER, Henry A.: 3/29/1884 - 6/4/1948:  + Estelle M. (Record): 6/16/1886 -  
5/21/1934:  his wife (They were married 1905 in Jasper county, Ind. Henry was born in 
Boone Co., Indiana. Married 2nd. 1941 Bertha Kinderman. Sons (lst. m.): Austin, Elmer, 
Elwood, Chester, Frank and Norwin Parker. Chester became a minister and missionary in 
the Christian Church) 

17-6. PARKER, Austin R: 11/28/1906 - 2/2/1998: T Sgt. US Army Air Forces [[Army - 
World War II]] 

SECTION:  SOUTH SECTION (From NW corner:)
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SUBSECTION:  West Part

***************************************
ROW: 1

1-1. COMER, Silas: 7/12/1853 - 7/26/1853: son of W & F Comer aged 14 d  

1-2. JOHNSON, Nathaniel: ? - 2/7/1855: son of A D & M P Johnson died 2-7-1855 ? 

1-3. COMER, Malissa: 11/17/1846 - 10/27/1850: dau of J & N H Comer aged 3 y 11 m 10 d  

1-4. RICHARDS, Willie  R.: 9/9/1793 - 2/25/1861: Consort of Elanor aged 67 y 3 m 16 d  

1-5-. ? Unknown unreadable  [Broken stone, unreadable] 

1-6. BISHIR, Stephen A.: 3/26/1860 - 4/6/1864: son of M & L Bishir aged 4 y 11 d 

1-7+. MCJIMSEY, Ruth: 10/5/1794 - 1/5/1853: wife of Wm. aged 58 y 3 m   + William:  
1793 - ? : born ca1793 in Ky. d ? WAR of 1812 (We find no stone for Wm. McJimsey but 
have been told by a relative that he is buried beside his wife Ruth)  [Stone leaning] 
[[War of 1812]] 

1-8+. BROWN, Shadrach R.: 7/18/1813 - 9/30/1897: aged 86 y 2 m 12 d (b 7-18-1813)  + 
Mary: ? - ? : his wife 

1-9. BROWN, Mollie: 7/6/1862 - 10/1/1887: dau of S F & Mary Brown aged 25 y 2 m 25 d 

1-10. BROWN, Melville G.: 3/3/1880 - 8/28/1881: son of W S & S E Brown aged 1 y 5 m 25 
d 

1-11. BROWN, W. Scott: 11/4/1855 - 7/31/1886: born Ash Co., N.C. was married 1879 in 
Jasper county, Ind. to Sarah E. Prevo 

1-12. BROWN, Sarah E. (Prevo): 9/11/1859 - 9/8/1886: aged 26 y ll m 28 d (dau. of Asa 
& Mary Prevo, wife of W. S. Brown) 

1-13+. BRITTIN, Parris R.: 1856 - 1938:  + Malinda (Archer): 1876 - 1973: his wife 
(She m 2d. Jacob Poisel) 

***************************************
ROW: 2

2-1. HILTON, Infant: ? - 2/17/1906: dau. of Francis T. & Florence N. Hilton 2-17-1906 

2-2. HILTON, Robert J.: 9/4/1919 - 5/23/1920: son of F T & F N  

2-3. HILTON, Infant: ? - 9/11/1906: son of F T & F N Hilton 9-11-1906 

2-4. POSEY, Ruth (Whitaker): 6/29/1818 - 5/4/1868: b in Va. c 1819, aged 49 y 10 m 5 d 

2-5. POSEY, John: 9/6/1812 - 4/29/1858: Born in Va. 1819, aged 45 y 7 m 23 d, he came 
to Indiana as a young man, and converted a tract of Jasper county land from wilderness 
into rich farm land. He was married in Rush county, Ind. to Ruth P. Whitaker. Their 
ch: William, Thomas, John, James, Cyrus, George and Sarah. Of these William, John and 
James died of scarlet fever June 14,15 & 16th. 1850. George died aged 30 years. Cyrus 
married Martha, daughter of Henry and Mary Hess Poisel, their ch: Mary m Frank 
Baughman, Lillie m Arthur Wright, Otis d in infancy, Ora m James Guild, Etta L. m 
Herman Bremer, and Gertrude d 1900 aged 19 years.  

2-6. POSEY, William A.: 12/9/1839 - 6/14/1850: aged 10 y 6 m 5 d 

2-7. POSEY, James H.: 8/6/1847 - 6/15/1850: aged 2 y 10 m 9 d A 

2-8. POSEY, John 0.: 7/22/1848 - 6/16/1850: aged 1 y 10 m 25 d  
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2-9. GILLAM, John M.: 9/9/1785 - 6/17/1856: aged 70 y 9 m 8 d [[War of 1812]]

2-10. GILLAM, Mary (Henderson): 1774 - 3/21/1835: wife of John M. in the 62nd. year of 
her age. The Gillam family descends from Rev. War soldier, Jonathan Gillam. He was 
born 1753 in Lancaster co., Pa., d 3-24-1835, and was buried on his homestead, two 
miles west of Alpine, Ind. He served six enlistments in the Rev. War, 1775 - 1779, the 
last as an Indian scout. His first wife died leaving eleven children. He married 2d. 
Mary Carwile and had six more children for a grand total of seventeen. John M. Gillam 
was the oldest child in this family. He m 1st. Mary Henderson, 2d. Mary Overhols. 
There were ten children: Nathan m Rosanna Tedford. Sarah N. married Josephus McGimsey, 
William m Rebecca A. Mc- Gimsey, Maria m George Mason, Malinda m Jeremiah Bishir, 
Ramsey, Mary, Eli m Emily Bishir, Lavina m Miles Bishir and Elizabeth m Calvin Massey. 
"The Gillam Family in Indiana" by Edward C. Crider, Kokomo, Ind. 

2-11. GILLAM, Mary: 1826 - 1914: dau. of John and Mary Gillam 1826 - 1914 

2-12. McJIMSEY, Mary Ann: 9/22/1835 - 1/16/1853:  dau of Joseph & Susan McJimsey aged 
17 y 3 m 25 d (Note difference in spelling) 

2-13-. ? Small flat marker, unreadable 

2-14+. McJIMSEY, Joseph(us): 4/10/1813 - 2/7/1895: aged 81 y 9 m 28 d  + McGIMSEY, 
Sarah: 3/4/1815 - 11/8/1879: wife of J. McGimsey, aged 64 y 8 m. 4 d.  (Note spelling 
difference on next grave) (Daughter of John Gillam) 

2-15+. DUNN, Frank (Francis H.): 2/4/1846- 3/14/1916: Civil War  + Carrie A. (Brown): 
1846 - 1916: his wife  Frank enrolled in the Union army 5-5-1864 at Michigan City, a 
Pvt. Co. D, 138 Regt. Indiana Infantry, giving his age as 18 years, resident of Gillam 
township, Jasper county. He became ill and was taken to a hospital on Tullahoma. Miss. 
where he was treated for "Quotidian, intermittent fever" and mustered out with company 
9-30-1864. ‘ In 1912 he was a resident of Medaryville, stated that he was first 
married to Carrie A. Brown who died 1916, and married 2d. to Gusta White, who had 
previously been married to Henry D. Brown. Francis (Frank) died 3-14-1916, his pension 
was $15 per month. He was a member of C.L.Guild Post, Grand Army of the Republic, 
Medaryville. [[Civil War]] 

2-16+. MURPHY, Elisha: 7/17/1823- 9/13/1901: Civil War  + Polly (Faris): 11/8/1822 - 
?: his wife (The name of Elisha Murphy appears on the Milroy monument in Rensselaer, 
as a member of the 38th. Regiment Indiana Infantry. Polly was first married to Joseph 
Comer, who died in 1845.) (Brass Civil War Marker) [[Civil War]] 

***************************************
ROW: 3

3-1. RICHARDS, John F.: ? - 2/14/1888: Co. D, 138 Regt. Ind. Inf., Civil War died 
2-14-1888 [[Civil War]] 

3-2. HILTON, Mary J.: 7/30/1840 - 3/29/1913: wife of Robert J. Hilton 

3-3. HILTON, Robert J.: 8/25/1835 - 10/10/1891: 

3-4+. GINN, Isiah: 9/7/1832 - 2/20/1898: aged 65 y 19 d   + Sarah J.: 12/7/1836 - 
3/28/1913: his wife d 3-28-1913 aged 76 y 3 m 21 d 

3-5. GINN, Mariah: 7/17/1807 - 12/30/1859: wife of Ezekial Ginn aged 52 y 5 m 13 d (b 
1807) 

3-6. ?- Unreadable stone [caught in tree growing] 

3-7. ?- Unreadable stone [crumbled] 

3-8. STEJSKAL, Frances: 1877 - 1956: wife of Frank Stejskal (Parents of Irene Fox) 

3-9. STEJSKAL, Frank: 1871 - 1951: 
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3-10. ?- Small stone, unreadable 

3-11. PULLINS, Simon: 11/5/1858 - 9/24/1863: son of Archibald & Sarah Pullins aged 4 y 
10 m 19 d  [Stone broken over] 

3-12. HALL, Martha E.: 6/30/1857 - 4/28/1860: dau of F C & M L Hall aged 2 y 9 m 29 d  
[Stone unreadable, badly leaning] 

3-13. COOPER, John S.: 1/27/1833 - 5/7/1855: aged 22 y 3 m 10 d  [Stone leaning] 

3-14. COOPER, Thomas E.: 12/30/1792 - 8/16/1855: aged 62 y 7 m 17 d (Native of Pa., he 
was in Ohio by 1814, he was of Irish descent. Married in Ohio, Tacy Simpson, she died 
in Ohio 1858. Thomas was a farmer and spent three years cutting railroad ties in order 
to pay for a tract of land. He and his wife were members of the Baptist church) 

3-15. BRITTIN, Mary L.: 8/19/1859 - 3/27/1860: aged 7 m 8 d 

3-16. ARCHER, Emma J.: 4/15/1866 - 4/23/1867: dau of Aaron & Minerva Cooper Archer 
aged 1 y 8 d 

3-17. ELLIOTT, Sarah E.(Cooper): 1/6/1835 - 2/3/1899: wife of Samuel Elliott (2d.) 
aged 64 y 28 d (The  family descended from John and Rebecca (Steel) Elliott. John was 
b 1790, married 1827. Rebecca b 1801 d 1844 . . They had ch: James S., Wm. B., Samuel 
P., Margaret Jane, Aetaline, Martha Ann and Sarah Earnel, all b from 1828 to 1841. A 
John married 2d. Emily P. __?__ and had ch: J.T., and Hannah E, Elliott. Sarah Emily 
Cooper Elliott was first married to Jackson Swisher who died while in military service 
during the Civil War, being killed at Ft. Gibson, Miss. 5-1-1863. Her ch. by first m 
were: Warren, Bill (Wm.?), Tacy Ann, Augusta and pos- sibly another girl) 

3-18. SWISHER, Tacy A.: 9/17/1857 - 1/7/1868: dau of Jackson & Sarah E. Cooper Elliott 
aged 10 y 3 m 21 d 

3-19. SWISHER, Augusta R.: ? - 12/29/1869: dau of Jackson & Sarah E. Cooper Swisher 

***************************************
ROW: 4

4-1. MILLER, Jacob: ? - ? : Co. N, 20 Regt. Ind. Inf. Civil War [[Civil War]] 

4-2. PRUETT, Louisa C.: 2/26/1862 - 3/18/1870: dau of G W & M Pruett aged 8 y 20 d  
[Stone down, laying on blank side] 

4-3. PRUETT, Mary L.: 3/31/1864 - 9/10/1864: dau of G W & M Pruett aged 5 m 10 d  
[Stone down, laying on blank side] 

4-4. PRUETT, George W.: 4/20/1837 - 4/30/1865: aged 28 y ? m 10 d 

4-5. PEARSON, Samuel A.: 4/20/1837 - 3/7/1860: son of Joseph & Emiline Pearson aged 4 
m 23 d 

4-6. PREVO, Martha J.: 2/26/1870 - 2/28/1877: dau of J E & H E Prevo aged 6 y 6 m 2 d  
[Stone on ground] [This stone is in remarkably fresh condition] 

4-7. PREVO, Idora C.: 12/17/1873 - 9/21/1874: dau of J E & H E Prevo aged 9 m 4 d 

4-8. LANE, John: 1819 - 1865:  [Stone broken, "LANE" easily readable on EAST face] 

4-9+. LANE, Nancy: ? - 11/13/1847: Daughter of J & E Lane  + LANE, Infant Son: ? - ? : 
+ LANE, Mary: ? - 11/13/1847: dau of J & E Lane   

4-10. LANE, Elizabeth E.: 9/15/1826 - 12/27/1852: wife of John Lane dau. of Malachi & 
Nancy Prevo aged 26 y 3 m 12 d (There are supposedly two other Lane children, not 
located: an infant son d 4-1-184? and Samuel P. d 4-29-1867 aged 16 y 9 m; sons of 
John and Elizabeth Lane)  [Stone broken, leaning] 
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4-11. QUERRY, Rachel Ellen: 8/24/1828 - 9/3/1853: wife of Thomas Querry, (dau of 
Malachi & Nancy Prevo. d 9-3-1853 aged 25 y 15 d [Stone leaning slightly] 

4-12. HILTON, Rachel: 6/22/1822 - 10/9/1850: wife of S G Hilton aged 28 y 3 m 17 d 

4-13. ARCHER, Joseph: 10/17/1834 - 1/7/1850: son of R & S Archer aged 15 y 2 m 21 d 

4-14. ARCHER, William R.: 1/17/1850 - 9/10/1851: son of R & S Archer aged 1 y 7 m 24 d 
[Stone unreadable, leaning over] 

4-15-. ARCHER, Emma J.: 4/19/1863 - 4/22/1864: dau of Aaron & Minerva aged 1 y 3 d 
[Marker missing, previous marker may be either Emma or William?] 

4-16. MITCHELL, Cyrus: 8/14/1826 - 3/30/1855: aged 28 y 7 m 16 d (This must be son of 
James & Elizabeth McDaniel Mitchell. However the b and d dates differ from those in 
the Mitchell family history compiled by Waive Chamberlin) 

4-17. BRITTIN, Nathan E.: 4/11/1839 - 4/22/1856: son of J & S A aged 17 y 11 d 

4-18. GUILD, Infant: ? - 4/1/1858: son of George and Sarah Guild 

4-19. GUILD, Martha A.: 12/12/1842 - 1/14/1858: dau of George and Sarah Guild aged 15 
y 1 m 2 d 

4-20. GUILD, Charles L.: 9/5/1840 - 4/7/1862: son of George & Sarah Guild Sgt. Co. G, 
9th. Regt. Ind. Vol. Infantry, Civil War. (He was killed at the battle of Shiloh 
4-7-1862, aged 21 y 7 m 2 d The Grand Army of the Republic, Medaryville Post was named 
in his honor, as he was the first young man in Jasper county to lose his life in the 
Civil War. He had enlisted in 1861.) (GAR Marker) [Stone leaning slightly] [[Civil 
War]] 

4-21. GUILD, Jeremiah: 2/27/1863 - 3/10/1875: son of George & Sarah Guild aged 12 y 11 
d 

4-22+. GUILD, Rev. George: 6/9/1812 - 11/29/1886: Member Northwest Ind. Conference, M 
E Church.  + Sarah (Hull): 5/7/1819 - 3/4/1911: his wife  (The Rev. George Guild was 
born in Hartford, Conn. son of Jeremiah and Martha (May) Guild, of English descent. 
Jeremiah was a tanner and in 1816 migrated to Butler county, Ohio where he died in 
1820, his wife d in 1821, leaving 8 children. Thus George was orphaned at the age of 
nine years and put out to a farmer, who so maltreated him that George ran away when he 
was 13. He then apprenticed himself to a saddle treemaker. He moved to Wayne county, 
Ind. in 1836. At the age of 21 years he experienced religion and real- ized the need 
of education. In 1838 he was licensed to preach by the Methodist church. Soon after he 
married Sarah Hull of Highland county, Ohio. They were blessed with ten children, but 
only four survived at the time this biography was written, They were: George S., James 
R., Thomas M. and Daniel H. Guild. In 1843 he started preaching on a circuit that took 
in five counties. In 1849 he built the first church in Rensselaer. He preached more 
than 40 years.  [Top filagree broken off stone, leaning] 

4-23+. GUILD, George (Stallard): 1/16/1848 - 9/17/1907:  + Clara (Clarissa) McJimsey): 
11/24/1846 - 1/29/1905: his wife   (Dau. of Jacob & Sarah McJimsey. Children: Charles 
H., Nathan H., John H. D., Gurtha M. and James A. Guild) [Marker sitting off center] 

***************************************
ROW: 5

5-1. EVANS, Rose Z.: ? - ?: [Large marker next to this grave has surname only; no 
given names nor dates] 

5-2. EVANS, Marian:  1846 - 1920: 

5-3. EVANS, Margaret: 1847-1916: 

5-4+. DUNN, (James?) D.: 8/15/1819 - 5/26/1890: aged 70 y 9 m 11 d   + Rachel 
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(Campbell): 8/30/1823 - 12/5/1906: his wife d 12-5-1906 aged 83 y 3 m 5 d (J.D. Dunn 
was born in Greene county, Tenn., the only child of James & Elizabeth (Hedrick) Dunn, 
natives of Tenn. and of Irish and English descent. James d of yellow fever in 1821, 
his widow married Henry Freshour and moved to Iowa. A farmer, James D. came to Jasper 
county with his mother when eight years of age. He married Rachel Campbell of Stark 
county, Ohio, dau. of James Campbell, Gillam township pioneer. Mr. and Mrs. Dunn were 
members of the Methodist church. (Small stones, Ã\203Â¢"Mother"Â\235 "Father"Â\235) 

5-5. DUNN, William C.: 10/6/1843 - 11/18/1858: son of J.D. & R Dunn aged 15 y 1 m 12 d 

5-6. FRESHOUR, Henry: 1847 - 1849: son of George & Rachel Freshour aged 2 y  [Stone 
leaning] 

5-7. DUNN, James W.: 3/5/1848 - 1/5/1849: son of James & Rachel Dunn aged 10 m 
[Lettering very faint; stone leaning] 

5-8. DUNN, Naomi F: 7/13/1855 - 12/20/1855: dau of James D & Rachel Dun age 5 m 7 d  
[Unreadable] 

5-9. PREVO, Rebecca Ann: 12/14/1832 - 9/29/1854: dau of Malachi & Nancy Prevo aged 21 
y 9 m 15 d 

5-10. PREVO, Indiana Adaline: 12/12/1834 - 12/20/1853: dau of Malachi & Nancy Prevo 
aged 19 y 8 d 

5-11. HILTON, Melinda Johnson: 6/15/1832 - 6/15/1855: wife of Dennis Hilton aged 23 y  
[Stone on ground, face down] 

5-12. SWISHER, Rachel: 5/3/1829 - 1/10/1851: dau of Joseph & Sarah Jane Swisher aged 
21 y 8 m 7 d  [Stone leaning] 

5-13. SWISHER, Joseph J.: 10/13/1803 - 12/30/1860:  aged 57 y 2 m 17 d   (Son of 
Nicolas & Elizabeth Noggle Swisher, came from Champaign county, Ohio in 1847. Joseph 
was married to Jane Hess, they had ch: Sally, Jack and Rachel Swisher) 

5-14. ?- Unreadable stone, leaning on marker of James N. Swisher 

5-15. SWISHER, James N.: 3/9/1809 - 9/13/1884: aged 75 y 6 m 2 d Sarah, his wife (Both 
were born in Ohio. He a son of Nicolas and Elizabeth Noggle Swisher) 

5-16. SWISHER, Sarah: 1/3/1812 - 1/12/1879: (wife of James N.) aged 58 y 9 d 

5-17. SWISHER, Mary: 12/17/1834 - 5/15/1865: wife of J. J. Poisel, Died May 15, 1865, 
30 yrs. 

5-18. HICKMAN, John: 1780 - 1/9/1859: died in the 80th. year of his life [[War of 
1812]] 

5-19. POISEL, Jacob Jeremiah: 12/25/1829 - 8/1/1876: Pvt. Co. H, 151 Regt. Ind. 
Infantry-Civil War 12-25-1829 8-1-1876 Mary (Swisher, dau of James N and Sarah) his 
first wife d 5-15-1865 aged 30 y 4 m 28 d He married 2d. Amanda Long Shultz widow of 
Peter. They had a son Jacob Poisel b 10-10-1868. By first wife had: Phoebe, John & 
James Henry Poisel. Mary is marked by a separate stone by her father. [[Civil War]]

5-20+. POISEL, Jacob: 1868 - 1942: son of Jacob Jeremiah & Amanda (Long Shultz) Poisel 
+ Molissie: 1870 - 1931: his wife 

5-21. CAMPBELL, Rev. William: 10/12/1816 -  3/21/1872: age d55 y 5 m 9 d (A Methodist 
minister, Grandfather of Zelma Campbell Harris)  [Stone broken; pieces wired together] 

5-22. MILLER, Jacob: ? - 7/22/1862: Co. K, 20 Regt. Ind. Inf. Civil War died 7-22-1862 
(Stone leaning, faint lettering) [[Civil War]]

***************************************
ROW: 6
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6-1. RICHARDSON, John: 3/28/1877- 3/3/1938: 

6-2. ?- Unreadable base/stone? 

6-3. BRICK, Mary: 1820 - 3/21/1880: wife of William aged 60 y  [Stone broken, badly 
weathered)] 

6-4. BRICK, William: 9/5/1800 - 3/3/1872: aged 71 y 5 m 27 d (Masonic Emblem) 

6-5+. BRICK, M.C.: 10/9/1849 - 3/9/1892: aged 42 y 5 m  + Eliza J:? - ?: Charles E.: 
3/25/1873 - 11/8/1876: their son aged 3 y 7 m 14 d 

6-6. BRICK, Charlie E.: 3/25/1873 - 11/8/1876: son of M.C. and E. [Marker laying on 
ground face-up] 

6-7. SEWELL, Elisha: 4/22/1821 - 4/12/1861: Consort of Sarah C. Sewell aged 39 y 11 m 
21 d 

6-8. RALSTON, Laura A.: 11/28/1848 - 3/17/1875: wife of Richard M. Ralston 

6-9. RALSTON, Charles D.: 8/11/1870 - 9/19/1870: son of Richard M. & Laura Ralston 
aged 1 m 8 d 

6-10. PREVO, Thomas F.: 3/19/1839 - 2/2/1863: aged 23 y 10 m 14 d Pvt. Co. G 9th. 
Regt. Indiana Vols. Civil war (Thomas Prevo was b in Tippecanoe county, Ind. . son of 
Malachi & Nancy Prevo. A farmer, with blue eyes, sandy hair fair, 5’8". Military 
records state he died Feb. 1 1863 at Nashville, Tenn. ) (Brass Civil War Plaque) 
[Stone broken in two, weathered] [[Civil War]]

6-11. PREVO, Richard John D.: 3/22/1845 - 9/12/1868: aged 23 y 5 m 21 d Pvt. Co. H, 
151 Regt. Indiana Infantry, Civil War (Son of Malachi & Nancy Comer Prevo) (Two 
markers together) [[Civil War]] 

6-12. PREVO, Nancy: 10/2/1806 - 3/15/1875: wife of Malachi Prevo aged 68 y 5 m 13 d 
(Nee Comer) 

6-13. PREVO, Malachi: 11/8/1804 -  3/24/1870: aged 65 y 4 m 16 d Malachi and Nancy 
were natives of Va. & Tenn., came early to Indiana, finally settled in Gillam township 
on a farm. He was Justice of the Peace, he and wife were members of the M.E. Church)  
[Stone on ground, face up] 

6-14. COMER, Elizabeth (Ellis): 1786 - 3/16/1871: wife of Jesse Comer Died 3-16-1871 
aged 85 y (b 1786)  [The broken pieces of this marker are leaning up against Timothy 
Comer’s grave] 

6-15. COMER, Timothy: 1841 - 1918: Co. D 9th. Regt. Indiana Infantry, Civil War. 
Timothy Comer was born in Carrol county, Ind. never married. He died in the John Guild 
home at the age of 78 years. Was a member of C.L.Gui1d Post Grand Army of the 
Republic, Medaryville, by transfer from Boothroyd Post 31. [[Civil War]]

6-16. HESS, Indiana: ? - 3/11/1854: wife of Michael Hess [Chipped stone] 

6-17. HESS, William: 8/6/1854 - 8/6/1855: son of M & M Hess aged 12 m 

6-18. HESS, Lenial: ? - 5/28/1856: Infant son of M & M I Hess 

6-19. HESS, John: 6/29/1857 - 8/27/1857: son of M & M I Hess d 8-27-1857 aged 1 m 29 d 

6-20. HESS, Nathaniel: 7/19/1858 - 1/12/1874: son of M & M I Hess aged 15 y 5 m 24 d 

6-21. HESS, Michael: 7/4/1820 - 10/26/1876: aged 56 y 3 m 22 d  [Marker broken, pieces 
leaning together)] 

***************************************
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ROW: 7

7-1. KEESLING, Leroy M.C.: 7/5/1856 - 2/10/1862: son of M S & A Keesling aged 5 y 7 m 
5 d 

7-2. QUERRY, Catherine (Hanley): 8/10/1832 - 1/2/1888: wife of W. B. Querry [Stone 
leaning, sliding off base] 

7-3. QUERRY, Ida L.: 6/30/1869 - 4/14/1880: dau. of W. & Catherine Querry aged 10 y 9 
m 14 d 

7-4. QUERRY, Sarah E.: ? - ?: dau of Wm. & Catherine

7-5. QUERRY, Samuel J.: 3/5/1834 - 8/19/1856: aged 22 y 5 m 14 d 

7-6. QUERRY, Sarah: 3/23/1802 - 1/3/1850: wife of Thomas Querry, Aged 47 y 9 m. 11 d. 

7-7. QUERRY, Thomas: 10/30/1795 - 7/24/1884: (Son of Alexander Querry) aged 88 y 9 m 
24 d. (? From Howe listing) 4-22-1802 1-3-1850 aged 47 y 9 m 11 d Thomas Querry 
brought his family from Rush county, Ind. in 1840. Thomas was a native of Pa., Sarah 
of Va. ) [Stone sliding off base] 

7-8+. QUERRY, Celia Jane: 9/8/1857 - 12/20/1881: wife of John H. Querry aged 24 y 3 m 
12 d  + Ollie B.: 12/2/1881 - 10/9/1894: dau of John H & Celia J. d 10-9-1894 aged 12 
y 10 m 7 d 

7-9. VAN BUSKIRK, Ray F.: 1897 - 1898: (Twin to Fay) 

7-10. VAN BUSKIRK, Vera: ? - 8/17/1895: Died August 17, 1895, Aged ? (children of John 
and Bertha Faris Van Buskirk)  [Stone sliding off base] 

7-11. VAN BUSKIRK, John Jacob: 11/8/1868 - 7/11/1944: aged 77 y 7 m 23 d  +Bertha 
(Faris): 1871 - 1963: his wife m 1893 in Jasper county 

7-12+. FARIS, Benjamin R.: 9/10/1840- 9/3/1911: Lieut. Co. G 9th. Regt. Indiana 
Volunteers Civil War  + Catherine (Freshour): 1/12/1842 - 7/18/1908: his wife (He was 
son of Elias and Sydney Reeves Faris. Catherine was a daughter of Wm. & Hannah 
Robinson Freshour. They had nine ch: Allen, Lewis, Elias, Bertha, George Thomas, Eva, 
Cora, Oliver & Herbert Todd Faris. He was a school teacher, a farmer, and was county 
commissioner at the time the county court house was built in Rensselaer. He served all 
through the Civil War, being promoted from Private to Lieutenant. In his pension 
papers we find a story of a terrible experience that illustrates the suffering the 
soldiers endured from sickness and hardships. On New Year 1864 he was in charge of a 
group of men en route to their homes on furlough. They were thoroughly soaked in rain, 
then placed in a cattle car of a train, with no protection. The temperature dropped to 
a very low degree so their clothing froze to their bodies, their boots to their feet. 
On the slow journey north, it was January 8th. before he arrived at his home, and by 
this time he was very ill, and was unable to return to duty for some time. He suffered 
after effects the rest of his live. (History of C.L.Guild Post, G.A.R., Medaryville, 
Ind.) [[Lt. Civil War]] 

7-13. FARIS, Ralph L.: 1894 - 1904: 

7-14+. VAN BUSKIRK, John Henry: 1845 - 5/12/1916: aged 71 y Pvt. Co. A, 4th. Regt. 
N.Y., a cordwainer or a shoemaker.  + Catherine (Bennett): ? - ?: a widow, his 2d. 
wife (Unmarked grave) He was first married to Jane Fox, mother of his son John Joseph 
Van Buskirk. There were two daughters of the second marriage. (Civil War marker) 
[[Civil War]] 

***************************************
ROW: 8

8-1-. Rayburn? Small stone, marked "D R" 

8-2. BAKER, Jessie I.: 12/27/1894 - 11/19/1983: 
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8-3. BAKER, Elmer: 4/26/1889- 12/5/1957: Indiana Pvt Bty C. FA Bn W W 1 [[WW 1]] 

8-4+. RAYBURN, Mead: 7/4/1869- 11/16/1962: (was married 1893. Jasper Co. )  + Linda 
(Malinda) Robinson: 1/22/1872 - 3/21/1952: dau of Harrison & Jemima (Faris) Robinson 

8-5. RAYBURN, Clifford C.: 10/26/1897- 12/17/1924: (I.0.0.F.) 

8-6. RAYBURN, Emma L.: 7/8/1878 - 4/8/1896: dau of R C & Mary E. Rayburn aged 17 y 9 m 

8-7+. RAYBURN, R. C.: 2/14/1834 - 6/16/1908:  + Mary E. (Teeters): 12/15/1837 - 
6/8/1919: his wife Native of Montgomery county, Ind. and a farmer, Rufus Rayburn came 
to Jasper county in 1854 with his father. He was married 1861 to Miss Mary E. Teeters, 
dau. of Robert & Harriet Ramey Teeters. To this union were born five ch: Wm. R., Eva 
M., Henry M., Emma L., and Melvin C. Rayburn. Mr. and Mrs. Rayburn were members of the 
M.E. Church 

8-8. RAYBURN, Drucilla:? - ?: [Broken stone ] 

8-9. RAYBURN, Henry: 10/25/1795- 5/1/1875:  (b in Va.) Drucilla J.: 6/2/1798 - 
3/4/1885: his wife (Nickelson) (b in Ohio) aged 86 y 9 m 2 d (They migrated to Indiana 
in 1826) 

8-10. RAYBURN, David: 8/16/1830 - 3/22/1861: son of H & D Rayburn aged 30 y 7 m 6 d 

8-11+. RAYBURN, W.N.: 9/24/1824 - 12/26/1901:  + HUGHES, N.B.: 7/1/1817 - 5/26/1901: 
(Same stone) 

8-12+. RAYBURN, William R.: 1/7/1866- 1/26/1929: (I 0 0 F )  + Martha (Faris): 
3/28/1866 - 2/6/1930: his wife 

8-13. RAYBURN, Sarah E.: 11/27/1869 - 9/2/1876: dau of James & M.J. Rayburn A d 
9-2-1876 aged 6 y 9 m 6 d 

8-14+. RAYBURN, James: 1/8/1828 - 2/12/1913: son of Henry & Drucilla Nicholson Rayburn 
+ Mazila Jane (Prevo): 5/26/1837 - 3/26/1904: his wife, dau of Malachi Prevo (They 
were m 4-5-1867 Jasper Co.) (Their ch: Nancy D., Sarah E., Mary C., Rebecca A., and 
Melissa F. Rayburn)  [Stone leaning] 

8-15. ?- Unreadable stone 

8-16. LONG, Valentine: 2/27/1840 - 2/11/1892: aged 51 y 11 m l4 d 29th. Regt. Indiana 
Volunteers, Civil war (Brass marker) [[Civil War]] 

8-17. ?- Unreadable stone 

***************************************
ROW: 9

9-1+. BARNHILL, David: 2/14/1819 - 12/27/1887: aged 68 y 10 m 13 d  ( Pvt. Co. C, 9th. 
Ind. Regt. Vol. Infantry, Civil War  + Mary (Bell): ? - ? : his wife (Unmarked grave) 
Born in Poland, Ohio, he enlisted in the Union army at Bradford (now Monon) in 1861. 
He became sick with measles, was placed in a cattle car for two weeks without medical 
care and suffered the effects the rest of his life. He married Mary Bell in Gillam 
twp. Dec.5, 1861. She drew a widow’s pension of $30 a month after his death. We know 
they had a son David and from census records we know there were at least two 
daughters. David Sr. was involved in a fight in Medaryville May 3, 1881, in which the 
other man (Daniel Swisher) died within a few days. He was brought to trial on a murder 
charge but found not guilty beause of a plea of self defense. (See "One Hundred Years 
of Hoosier Living 1853 - 1953 a history of the town of Medaryville) (Two markers and 
GAR marker) [[Civil War]] 

9-2. BARNHILL, David Jr.: ? - ? : son of David and Mary Bell Barnhill. He is buried 
beside his parents in an unmarked grave. He was a life long resident of the 
Medaryville community. For many years he operated a threshing outfit, going from farm 
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to farm to thrash out the grain that had been earlier cut, bundled and shocked in the 
field. He was a very tall, slender man, and wore a large "cowboy" hat. (Two markers) 
[Markers unreadable] 

9-3+. SNOW, Mitchell:  2/8/1825 - 2/14/1904: aged 79 y 11 d   + Rachel: ? - ?: (nee 
Hurley) (This Rachel Ellsworth Mitchell was third wife of Newman Snow. They were 
married 1880, he d. 1909) M. Isiah Mitchell 20 Ap. 1863.)  [Stone sliding off base] 

9-4. STUMP, Missouri (Mitchell): 10/11/1852 - 10/11/1872: d 10-11-1872 aged 20 y (Wife 
of Andrew Jackson Stump) 

9-5. STUMP, Fernella F.: 10/26/1872 - 10/28/1875: dau of A J & M Stump d 10-28-1875 
aged 3 y 2 d  [Stone leaning backwards] 

9-6. MITCHELL, Isiah H.: 5/15/1824 - 4/9/1863: aged 38 y 10 m 25 d We have a military 
record for this man but received a pension record for another man of the same name, 
who lived in Mich. Even the military record seems to be parts of two records; the one 
being born in Dearborn county, Ind. and enlisted in Medary- ville the other born in 
Champaign county, Ohio, and lived to be much older, and resident of Michigan; though 
both seemed to have belonged to the same company and regiment. [[Civil War]]

9-7. MITCHELL, Elizabeth: 1788 - 7/13/1869: wife of James Mitchell d. aged 81 y 

9-8. MITCHELL, James: 7/14/1788 - 2/6/1863: aged 74 y 6 m 23 d War of 1812 [Stone 
broken, fastened with metal beams] [[War of 1812]] 

9-9. SWISHER, Anna Eliza: 8/25/1864 - 9/25/1864: dau of J M & N E Swisher aged 1 m 

9-10. MITCHELL, John N: 6/14/1841 - 8/26/1867: son of M P & E d 8-26-1867 aged 26y 2 m 
12 d 48 Regiment Indiana Infantry Union army, Civil War  (+ Bronze plaque) [Stone 
leaning forward] [[Civil War]] 

9-11+. FRESHOUR, William: 7/8/1809 - 7/15/1858: aged 49 y 7 d  + Hannah (Robinson): 
4/10/1812 - 5/12/1904: his wife age 92 y 1 m 2 d  + Thomas: 3/24/1845 - 3/17/1865: 
their son d 3-17-1865 in the Civil War aged 19 y 11 m 21 d  (Wm. Freshour was from 
Tenn. his wife from Ohio, of German & Irish descent. William was an early settler of 
Allen county, Ind. and came in 1840 to Jasper county. He was a farmer as well as a 
great hunter. They were members of the M.E. church) (Small stone, "MOTHER" [[Civil 
War]] 

9-12+. PREVO, ?: ? - 7/13/1873: twin daughters of A G & Mary M.  + ?: ? - ?: Names 
unknown 

9-13. PREVO, James N.: 5/7/1877 - 2/3/1879: son of Asa C. & Mary M. Prevo d 2-3-1879 
aged 1 y 8 m and 27 d.  

9-14. PREVO, Infant: ? - 8/6/1889: son of George D. and Jessie Guild Prevo 

9-15. PREVO, Malachi M.: 4/29/1864 - 9/23/1865: son of Asa C. & Mary M. d 9-23-1865 
aged 1 y 4 m 25 d 

9-16+. PREVO, Asa C.: 9/4/1830 - 4/9/1930:  + Mary M. (Coppess): 10/13/1838 - 
2/8/1908: (Asa was b in Tippecanoe county, Ind. son of Malachi & Nancy Comer Prevo, 
natives of Va. & Tenn. Asa was a farmer and Jasper county commissioner. He married 
Miss Mary Coppess in 1854. Their ch Andrew N., Sarah E., George D., Daniel C., Frank 
G., Jessie M. and Cyrus Arthur Prevo. They were members of the M.E.Church) 

9-17. DUNN, William A.: 1895 - 1921: Bty. D, 142 Field Artly. AEF W W 1 (+ American 
Legion marker) [[W W 1]] 

9-18+. DUNN, George C.: 1861 - 1930: (IOOF)  + Ida M. (Schrader): 1865 - 1947: his 
wife m.1890 Jasper Co. "Father", "Mother"Â\235 

9-19+. DUNN, Frank H.: 1892 - 1963:  + Eva T. (Wesner): 1897 - 1965: m 10-28-1915 
Jasper Co., Ind. 
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9-20. DUNN, George William: 7/25/1925 - 7/15/1993: Tec 5 U. S. Army, World War II 
(Brass marker) [[WW 2]] 

***************************************
ROW: 10

10-1. BALLARD, Mary: 10/2/1915 - 1/14/1994: "Mom" 

10-2. BALLARD, Oval E. Jr.: 11/3/1935 - 6/2/1936: 

10-3. BALLARD, Jackie F.: 8/20/1943 - 1/1/1944: 

10-4. BALLARD, Oval Francis: 11/4/1894 - 2/23/1957: Indiana Pvt. Co. G, 10 Infantry W 
W I [[WW 1]] 

10-5-. BALLARD, Jennie (Rextrew): ? - 5/?/1929: wife of Oval Ballard died May 1929, in 
an auto accident (Unmarked) (Member Royal Neighbors, Francesville, Ind.)  [No marker] 

10-6. BELL, Mildred: 1917 - 1917: (Dau. of Anna Guild Bell) 

10-7. MASSEY, Ida M.: 1/2/1866 - 10/24/1867: (dau. of Reason L.P. & Elizabeth Poisel 
Massey) aged 1 y 9 m 22 d I 

10-8+. LANE, John: 1819 - 1865:  + Anna: 1818 - 1901:  + Amos: 1858 - 1882: (Small 
stone, "FATHER" 

10-9+. FRESHOUR, Nancy Ann: 1844 - 1877: wife of Richard R. Freshour married 1-18-1866 
in Jasper county, Ind.  + FRESHOUR, Richard R.: 1833 - 7/18/1911: Co. G, 9th. 
Regiment, Indiana Volunteers Civil War Richard enlisted Jan. 1, 1862, re-enlisted Apr. 
5, 1864, being discharged in April 1865. Born in Allen Co, Ind. he was 5’5", blue 
eyes, light hair, a farmer and resident of Gillam township. He was sick much of his 
time in the Union army, when fit for duty, was assigned for guard duty on a railroad 
construction train. In his pension application, he told of his various sicknesses 
which remained with him the rest of his life, and an injured leg, deafness, etc. He 
was first married to Marv Jane dau. of Samuel & Mary Querry McCullough, she died aged 
23 years. He m 2d. Nancy Jane dau. of Elias & Sydney Reeves Faris. Pension records 
list a number of children but the paper is so faded, some are not legible: Rachel A., 
Edwin, Albert, William & Hannah Freshour. Richard lived in various places including 
Jasper County, Ind., Ellis Co., Kansas, and in 1907 his address was Winslow, Pike 
county, Ind. He was then receiving $20 a month pension. [[Civil War]] 

10-10. ?- Unreadable stone  [Leaning badly] 

10-11. FRESHOUR, Mary Jane (McCullough): 1838 - 1861: wife of R R Freshour d 1861 aged 
23 y  [Stone on ground face up] 

10-12. FRESHOUR, Richard: ? - 1911: Co. G, 9 IND INF. (Two markers) [[Civil War]] 

10-13. QUERRY, Sarah Jane: 6/18/1865 - 9/2/1866: dau of John & Mary aged 1 Y 2 m 15 d 
Infant daughter of John & Mary Querry 

10-14. QUERRY, Infant: ? - ?: son of John and Mary Querry d. 1870s 

10-15+. QUERRY, John: 4/16/1826 -  7/31/1881: aged 55 y 3 m 15 d  + Mary M. 
(Freshour): 10/5/1831 - 3/24/1920: his wife (Born in Rush Co., Ind. John was son of 
Thomas Quarry with whom he came to Jasper county in 1840. John was a farmer and taught 
school for a number of years. He was m 4-4-1850 to Miss Mary M. Freshour, dau of 
William & Hannah Freshour. Their children: Preston M., Lydia H., Harriet C., William 
F., Florence C., Mary E. and Rachel E. Querry. John and Mary Querry were zealous 
members of the M. E. Church and were influential in the building of Independence 
church. 

10-16+. JONES, Dr. John Jay: 1867 - 1950: (Druggist in Medaryville)  + Mary E. 
(Querry): 1869 - 1949: his wife 
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10-17+. LONG, Isaac M.: 1857 - 1861: infant son of Benjamin C. & Susannah Demary Long 
b. March 1857 d. June 1861 aged 4 y 3 m 10 d  + Infant: 4/15/1867 - 4/26/1867: dau. of 
B C & S Long aged 11 d 

10-18+. LONG, Benjamin: 7/30/1831 - 7/25/1907:  + Susannah (Demory): 9/26/1834 - 
3/15/1924: his wife (Benjamin C. Long was a farmer, native of Maryland, son of David & 
Sarah Bowers Long of Penn. & Md. and of German descent. Benjamin grew up in Champaign 
Co., Ohio, became a farmer; was m 1856 to Susannah dau. of William & Elizabeth Demory. 
Their ch: Ella A., Jennie, Mary E. and William M. Long. He and wife were members of 
the M E Church. "Father" "Mother") 

10-19. ?- Marker base caught in tree roots 

***************************************
ROW: 11

11-1. POISEL, Elwoode: 6/2/1876 - 5/19/1877: son of G W & A Poisel aged 11 m 17 d 
[Unreadable] 

11-2. BREWER, Joseph: ? - ?: [Old stone in bad condition] 

11-3. BREWER, Rebecca: 1854 - 1866: dau of Anderson & Sarah Brewer (?) aged 12 y 6 m  
[Stone in bad condition] 

11-4+. HART, Sylvester: 1835 - 10/21/1872:  + Frances Anderson: 1841 - 1916: (She m 
2d. Wm. Anderson) ( Sylvester Hart Pvt. Co. A, 151 Regt. Ind. Infantry Civil War was 
born in Winsor county, Vt. He was in Indiana when he volunteered in the Union army, 
giving his age as 27 years, a farmer with hazel eyes, brown hair, 5’10". He was 
discharged Sep.l9, 1865 as disabled with disease of the stomach & bowels. He was m to 
Frances Brown Dec.23, 1858 in Morgan co., Ind. After his death and her marriage to Wm. 
Anderson, application was made for guardianship of the minor children: Flora E. b 
5-18-1859, Frank M. b-11-9-1863 and Ida M. b 1-5-1872. It is said that both Sylvester 
Hart and William Anderson were ministers and had served at Independence church. (There 
are also three Hart children buried at Independence who died young, Elmer P. Nancy M. 
and James A. Hart) (Brass Civil War marker) [[Civil War]]
[Link to bio: http://www.independence-church.org/BIOS/hart.pdf ]

11-5. HART, Nancy M.: 1868 - 1872: dau. of S & F Hart d 1872 aged 4 y 

11-6. HART, James A.: 1870 - 1872: son of S & F Hart d 1872 aged 2 y 

11-7. HART, Elmer P.: 1861 - 1862: son of S & F Hart d 1862 aged 1 y 

11-8. HUGHEY, Thomas P.: 1830 - 1878: aged 48 y  Co, K, 48th. Regiment Union Army, 
Civil War  [Stone very faint] [[Civil War]] 

***************************************
ROW: 12

12-1+. POISEL, Henry: 1802 - 5/5/1887: aged 86 y  + Mary (Sarah Hess): 1812 - 
6/19/1893: his 2d. wife aged 81 y His first wife was Eleanor Trigg By lst. m had: 
George Washington, Jacob Jeremiah, and Nancy. By 2d. had: Nathaniel, Elizabeth Massey, 
Indiana Ballard, Martha Posey, Henrietta Prevo, and Francis, who d. while in the Union 
Army. The Poisel-Pysell family came from the German Palatine or Rhine river valley, 
the first were Peter b 1689 in Germany 8 Susannah b 1700. They went to the Shenandoah 
valley in Va. then West Va. Jacob thier son m Nancy Smith (?). Henry William Poisel 
was their oldest son. See: "Pysell-Poisal-Poisel In America" by John W. Poisel 

12-2+. BALLARD, Orris L.: 1888 - 1965:  (F & A M)  + Dollie (Smith): 1890 - 1972: 

12-3. BALLARD, Otis Wilbert: 4/21/1886 - 3/24/1887: son of George & Mary Poisel d 
3-24-1887 aged 11 m 13 d 

12-4+. BALLARD, George W.: 1858 - 1922: (son of Henry & Indiana Ballard)  + Mary 
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Frances Goldsberry: 1859 - 1938: dau of Wm. & Rebecca Jane Antrim Goldsberry  

12-5+. FARIS, Elias: 1816 - 1905: (son of John Faris & Sarah Truitt)  + Sydney S. 
Reeves: 1816 - 1895: his wife (Small stone, "MOTHER") [Stone leaning] 

12-6. FARIS, Mina B.: 1855 - 1923: dau of E. & S. Faris 

12-7. FARIS, Matilda J.: 1/19/1844 - 7/21/1866: dau of E & S Faris d 7-21-1866 aged 22 
y 6 m 2 d  

12-8. THOMPSON, Lawrence: 2/10/1878 - 9/12/1879: son of E & Mary M. Thompson 9-12-1879 
(?) aged 1 y 7 m 2 d 

12-9-. SHIELDS, William: 9/20/1869 - 7/16/1870: son of F & J aged 9 m 26 d  [No 
marker] 

12-10. SHIELDS, Edwin: 3/24/1867 - 8/29/1868: son of F & J Shields d 8-29-1868 aged 1 
y 5 m 5 d 

12-11. SHIELDS, Jane (Richard): 6/17/1842 - 5/13/1866: wife of Frederick G. Shields m 
5-13-1866 d 2-13-1871 aged 23 y 10 m 26 d 

12-12. SHIELDS, Frederick G.: 6/2/1842 - 1/20/1872: Co.F 20th. Regt. Ind. Inf. Civil 
War (Two markers) [[Civil War]] 

12-13. ?- Unreadable stone 

12-14. KING, Fanny E.: ? - 1897: dau of N W & S R King  [Leaning badly] 

12-15+. ELLIOTT, Samuel: 11/27/1832- 10/13/1887:  + Almira (Gibbs): 1/3/1840 - 
8/3/1867: his wife: (Samuel was a native of Tippecanoe county, Ind., son of John & 
Rebecca Steel Elliott, of Va. and of Irish descent. He m lst. Miss Almira J. Gibbs who 
d in 1866 leaving four ch: John W.,Estaline, Sylvia A. & Phebe J. He m 2nd. Mrs. Sarah 
E. Cooper Swisher. They had ch: Martha, Emery, James T. and Asa A. Samuel Elliot came 
to Jasper county, Gillam township in 1864. Sylvia Alice married James Campbell parents 
of Lawrence Campbell and Zelma Campbell Harris)  [Stone very hard to read] 

12-16. ?- Unreadable stone, broken and pieces wired together "Cynthia Jane"Â\235 

12-17. MINSHALL, Ida Hart: 1874-1917: "MOTHER" 

12-18. COMER, Glendyl: 1892-1922 : [Stone sliding off base] 

SECTION: SOUTH SECTION  

SUBSECTION: East Part

***************************************
ROW: 13

13-1+. DAVIS, Mabel 0.: 1882 - 1974:  + Pearl W.: 1877 - 1949: 

13-2+. WALKER, Charles: 1861 - 1938:  + Elizabeth: 1861 - 1946: 

13-3. BALLARD, Louie M.:  6/13/1879 - 6/24/1871: Son of Henry & Indiana Ballard d 
6-24-1871 aged 2 y 11 d [three pieces, unreadable] 

13-4. MERIDETH, Silas J.: 1834 - 7/24/1865: b c1834 d 7-24-1865 in Cumberland military 
hospital, Tenn. of "chronic diarrhoea" while serving in the Union army, Civil War. A 
Pvt. Co. A, 151 Regiment Indiana Vol. Infantry. He enlisted at Laporte, Ind. stating 
he was 31 years of age, was born in Morgan county, Indiana, had blue eyes, black hair, 
5’11" a farmer. He was sent to the hospital July 16, 1865, where he died. His record 
show he was never paid, except for $31.89 for Bounty and $33 1/3 for clothing, and was 
issued a knapsack & H sack and canteen. He had a wife Malinda Merideth of Medaryville, 
living in Jasper county, Ind. [almost unreadable] [[ARMY - Civil War]] 
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13-5. RICHMOND, David S.: 5/11/1808 - 5/11/1894: d 5-11-1894 aged 86 y 

13-6. ?- Small marker, JJS written on maker 

13-7. SMITH, William M.:  4/30/1862 - 8/9/1898: d 8-9-1898 aged 36 y 3 m 9 d 

13-8. ?- unreadable 

13-9. ?- unreadable 

13-10. ?- unreadable 

13-11. LEWIS, John M.: 12/24/1806 - 5/26/1883: d 5-26-1883 aged 76 y 5 m 2 d [leaning 
bad] 

13-12. WHITAKER, Thomas: 3/28/1848 - 1/30/1883: son of A T & M D Whitaker d 1-30-1883 
aged 34 y 10 m 2 d 

13-13. WHITAKER, Nancy A.: 2/1/1848 - 2/1/1875: wife of T.J. Whitaker d 2-1-1875 aged 
27 y [almost unreadable] 

13-14. WHITAKER, Etta: 5/22/1874 - 1/27/1875: infant dau. of T J & N A Whitaker d 
1-27-1875 aged 8 m 5 d [leaning with brace] 

13-15. WHITAKER, Martha E.: 12/5/1845 - 3/7/1867: wife of Kilskey Whitaker d 3-7-1867 
aged 21 y 2 m 20 d 

13-16+. POISEL, George W(ashington): 3/16/1830 - 6/30/1902: d 6-30-1902 aged 72 y 3 m 
14 d  + Allie (Choate): 6/12/1845 - 12/16/1887: his wife d 12-16-1887 aged 42 y 6 m 4 
d (George Poisel was b in Berkeley county, Va. enlisted in the Union army Feb.6, 1865 
giving his age as 35, served in Co. H, 151 Regt. Ind. Vol. Infantry. He had blue eyes, 
brown hair, 5’8", a farmer, resident of Gillam township, Medaryville. He served as 
company cook. He applied for a pension in 1887 saying he had contracted bronchitis 
after having measles at Tallahoma, Tenn, in April ’65. He was married three times, 
first to Jane Perkins, 2d. to Sarah Pullin Mitchell. By lst. m had a son Martin 
Poisel, by 2d. m had: Perry E , Charles, Anna, Ollie, Martha, Allie and William 
Poisel. By 3rd. m. had: William A., Elizabeth E. and Henry M. Poisel. His pension at 
time of his death was $8.00 per month) [leaning badly forwards unreadable] [[Civil 
War]]

13-17. LITTLE, Ebenezer: ? - 5/4/1877: died 4 June 1877, he enlisted in the Union army 
Dec. 1861, Co. K, 54 Regt. Ohio Infantry, giving his age as 24 years, 5’10", with blue 
eyes, M auburn hair he was soon promoted to Sgt. In a Declaration for Pension, in 
1874, he was residing in Gillam township, Jasper County, Ind. and had married 18 March 
1873 to Elizabeth Britten. He was now 55 years of age, resident of Francesville, 
Pulaski Co. Ind. and by occupation a painter. He related his reasons for the need for 
a pension: While in line of duty, at a place called Shiloh, in the state of Tenn., on 
April 6, 1862, while in action, he received a gunshot wound in the right forearm, 
which passed between the bones . As a consequence he was now severely disabled. He was 
not in a hospital at the time, but went to the rear, every man able to walk had to 
take care of himself the best he could. After the wound healed he was assigned for 
guard duty and in no other battles except Resaca. Since his discharge 21 Dec. 1864 he 
has resided at Francesville. After he died his widow applied for a pension, giving her 
age as 55, and her res- idence as Medaryville, Pulaski county, Ind. No children were 
listed (none under 16 years of age} She was married 2nd, to a Joseph Turner and is 
buried at the east end of the Medaryville town cemetery, in the first row in which we 
find markers. [unreadable] [[ARMY - Civil War]] 

13-18+. CLAUSSEN, John H.: 1855 - 1939:  + Christene E.: 1860 - 1947: his wife 

***************************************
ROW: 14

14-1. FARLOW, Gilbert: 5/2/1904 - 8/5/1904: son of Richard & Flora Wilcox Farlow d 
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8-5-1904 aged 2 m 3 d   [unreadable]] 

14-2. QERRY, Charles F.: 1857 - 1928: Father 

14-3. QUERRY, Rebecca M.: 1863 - 1921: Mother 

14-4. OSBORNE, Melvin A.: 5/9/1861 - 11/30/1882: son of J & E Osborne d 11-30-1882 
aged 21 y 5 m 21 d 

14-5. OSBORNE, Jesse: 9/21/1834 - ?: --possibly buried here, no marker found. He was 
son of William & Delilah Proce Osborn. Jesse their 2nd, son was b 9-21-1834. The 
father was a farmer, anti-slavery man and largest bee culturist of the state. Jesse 
was married 8-19Ã\203Â\202ol855 to Miss Elmina Knight, they had ch: Alvira J., Rebecca 
M., William F, Laura C., Mary L., Letitia F. and Rilla V. Osborn. He was conscripted 
into the Confederate army, Co. I, 58 Regt. N.C. Vol. Infantry and assigned to Gen. 
Bragg’s command and did skirmish duty for seven days on three days rations. Afterwards 
he as appointed nurse, then chief cook, served in the ranks at Lookout Mountain and 
Chickamunga , after which he and five comrades deserted to the Union army and went 
north. After the war ended he returned to N.C., sold his property and came to Walker 
township, Jasper county and in 1881 moved to Gillam township. He and his wife were 
members of the M.E.Church. [unreadable] [[ARMY - Civil War]] 

14-6. OSBORNE, Elmina: 12/4/1834 - 2/28/1896: wife of Jesse Osborne d 2-28-1896 aged 
61 y 5 m 24 d ( b 1834) (Dau. of Ammiel Knight of Guilford County, N.C. 

14-7. WILCOX, Lawrence: 8/17/1884 - 2/17/1885: son of Abner C. & Alvira J. Osborne 
Wilcox d 2-17-1885 aged 6 m (The Wilcox family came from Muskingnum County, Ohio; 
James and Rebecca Campbell Wilcox were from Vermont and Virginia, of English descent. 
Jesse Wilcox was their son, and married Eveline Hershman who d in 1863 leaving 13 
children, including Abner C. Jesse had moved to Walker township in 1835. They were 
members of the M.E.Church. [almost unreadable] 

14-8. WHITAKER, Charles B.: 8/24/1902 - 12/2/1902: son of C R & L M Whitaker 8-24 to 
12-2-1902 [unreadable] 

14-9. WHITAKER, Lottie B.: ? - 5/31/1889: dau of C R & L M Whitaker d 5-31-1889 
[unreadable] 

14-10. WHITAKER, Fannie M.: 8/12/1865 - 8/12/1884: dau of A T & N D Whitaker d 
8-12-1884 aged 19 y [almost unreadable 2 pieces] 

14-11. WHITAKER, Sarah M.: 3/6/1858 - 9/6/1881: dau of A T & N D Whitaker d 9-6-1881 
aged 23 y 6 m   [almost unreadable 2 pieces strapped together] 

14-12. ?- unreadable 

14-13. ?- unreadable 

14-14. ?- unreadable 

14-15+. WHITAKER, Charles R.: 1867 - 1947:  + Lillie M.: 1869 - 1940: 

14-16+. MARTIN, Julius R.: 1891 - 1970:  + Ethel M.: 1894 - 1966: 

***************************************
ROW: 15

15-1. OSBORN, Marietta A. (Coppess): 8/16/1867 - 12/8/1893: wife of W.F. Osborn d 
12-8-1893 aged 26 y 2 m 22 d Infant aged 6 d d 1888 (Dau. of Calvin & Sarah Prevo 
Coppess, she m William F. Osborn 1887 in Jasper county, Ind.) [almost unreadable] 

***************************************
ROW: 16

16-1. HUTSON, Oscar: 1878 - 1955: Dad [broken left side] 
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16-2+. HANLEY, William: 8/8/1838 - 2/25/1908: C0. E, 33 Regt. Ind. Infantry Civil War  
+ Elizabeth (Peregrine): 12/1/1844 - 7/20/1913: his wife (William was drafted Nov. 
1864 for a term of one year; aged 26 years, 5’10" high, blue eyes, brown hair, a 
farmer, b in Allen co. Ind. residence Gillam township, a farmer. From military records 
we find that he was treated for Cholera morbis in July ’65 and mustered out July 21st. 
’65. He applied for a pension at the age of 46, still residing in Gillam twp. He 
stated that while in the service at Goldsborough, N.C. in March ’65, he became 
afflicted with hemorrhoids caused by diarrhoea and seasickness. In 1898 he was living 
in Kniman Jasper co. with his wife Elizabeth (Peregrine), they had been married Aug. 
14, 1861 near Ottumwa, Iowa, in Wappello county. He listed children: Frank M., Charles 
W., Mary E. and Ord O. Hanley. William Hanley died Feb. 25, 1908, was then being paid  
a pension of $17 per month. His widow applied for a pension, giving her age as 62, 
residence Kniman, no children under 16 years of age. She died July 20, 1913. Had been 
receiving a pension of $12 per month. [[ARMY - Civil War]]  

16-3. PARKER, Emma (Hanley): 10/3/1863 - 11/4/1882: d 11-4-1882 aged 19 y 1 m 1 d 

16-4. SPRAGUE, Charles: 8/10/1835 - 8/8/1909:   Co. A, Fourth Regiment U S Artillery 
Civil War (Ohio) (Archive records on Charles Sprague are sketchy, but give us his 
company and regiment, and that he was discharged because of disability in October 
1863. He related in a pension application that while in the service and in line of 
duty he received a shell wound in the left arm on the second day of July, 1863 at the 
Battle of Gettysburg, by reason of which his arm was amputated. That he was a farmer 
before enlistment and resides at Marion, Marion County, Ohio. Born in Washington Co. 
Ohio, he had blue eyes, light hair, S’9", was discharged at General Hospital West, 
Phila., Pa. He did serve two enlist- ments, the first in the Ohio Infantry. He was 
twice married, first to Lydia A. Lewis, 2d. to Malinda Faris. His surviving widow 
applied for a pension , stating that she, Malinda, lived in Jasper county and was 59 
years of age. [[ARMY - Civil War]] 

16-5. SPRAGUE, Lydia A. (Lewis): 1/11/1850 - 2/25/1884: wife of Charles Sprague m 
3-14-1869 in Jasper county; d 2-25-1884 aged 34 y 1 m 14 d 

16-6. SPRAGUE, Elnora: 11/17/1870 - 9/16/1888: dau. of Charles & Lyda Sprague died 
9-16-1888 aged 17 y 9 m 29 d (b 11-17-1870) 

16-7. SPRAGUE, Malinda: 7/29/1850 - 1934: wife of Charles Sprague, married 1885 in 
Jasper Co. Born 7-29-1850 died 1934 (dau. Eli & Sarah Truitt Faris) 

16-8. MITCHELL, Mellie B.: 1889 - 1890: 

16-9+. MITCHELL, Charles F.: 1856 - 1891:  + Sarah E.: 1858 - 1958: his wife (age 100 
years.) (Dau. of Daniel  & Charlotte Shultz Swisher) 

16-10. LONG, James Rayburn: ? - ?: Infant son of L.H. & Mary Long [unreadable] 

16-11+. LONG, Lewis H.: 3/9/1872 - ?:  + Mary Cecelia: 9/10/1874 - 8/20/1905: his wife 
"She Hath Done What She Could" (Mark 14:9) 

16-12+. QUERRY, John Hanley: 2/8/1855  - 10/3/1918:  + Anna (Deselms): 6/7/1859 - 
10/2/1951: his wife 

16-13. QUERRY, Ralph: 7/13/1889 - 4/25/1957: Pfq, Bty. C 307 FA W W 1 [[ARMY - WWI]]  

***************************************
ROW: 17

17-1. GUILD, Claude W.: 12/3/1892 - 3/11/1894: d 3-11-1894 aged 1 y 4 m 8 d 
[unreadable] 

17-2. PREVO, Carrie (McCullough): 1/13/1853 - 8/29/1887: wife of A.W. Prevo d 
8-29-1887 aged 34 y 7 m 16 d [almost unreadable and leaning] 

17-3. PREVO, Myrtle: 10/22/1882 - 6/22/1885: dau of A N & Emma Prevo d 6-22-1885 aged 
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2 y 9 m 

17-4. ?- unreadable 

17-5+. POSEY, George W.: 1852 - 1887: (son of John & Ruth Posey)  + Mary J.: 1853 - 
1919: his wife 

17-6. POSEY, Orville: 6/27/1892 - 12/27/1901: son of W.T. & A A Posey d 12-27-1901 
aged 9 y 6 m [leaning forward] 

17-7+. GUILD, James R.: 1852 - 1929: (son of George & Sarah Hull Guild)  + Harriet 
Cecelia: 1858 - 1954: wife of James R. Guild (dau. of John & Mary Freshour Querry m 
3-26-1876)  

17-8. GUILD, Florence: 1902 - ?: (dau. of James R. & Celia Guild; noted in the field 
of Education) 

17-9. WARRINER, Josephine Cecelia: 5/15/1911 - 1/28/1912: (Dau. of Rev. Will & Emma 
Guild Warriner) 

17-10. GUILD, Grace A.: 1880 - 1891: 

17-11. JONES, Anita Ethel: 11/22/1897 - 3/22/1901: dau of H H & R G Jones d 3-22-1901 
aged 3 y 4 m 

17-12. JONES, Homer H.: 1902 - 1903: son of H H & R G Jones  

17-13. JONES, R. Caroline: 1874 - 1950: 

17-14. JONES, Harry H.: 1871 - 1955: 

17-15+. QUERRY, Preston M.: 1851 - 1917: (son of John & Mary Freshour Querry married 
10-24-1877 in Jasper Co., Ind.)  + Flora E.: 1859 - 1935: (Dau. of Sylvester Hart) 

17-16. QUERRY, John S.: 1878 - 1879: son of P.M. & F E Quarry d 1879 aged 11 m 
[unreadable] 

17-17. DAVIS, Thomas Eugene: 1920 - 1927: son of T L & Edna Davis  

17-18+. DAVIS, Thomas Lynn: 3/4/1894 - 1/23/1963: Ind. Cpl. 326 Mohe Gun Btn. W W 1 
[[ARMY - WWI]]  + Edna (Wallace): 1896 - 1984: (m June 1919) 

***************************************
ROW: 18

18-1+. COOPER, James: 1/11/1826 - 10/7/1903:  + Hettie A. (Flint): 6/2/1836 - 
2/25/1920: his wife (James Cooper, native of Muskingum County, Ohio, was a son of 
Thomas B. & Tacy (Simpson) Cooper , natives of Penn. and of Irish & English descent. 
Thomas moved to Ohio about 1814, where he married and farmed until 1851 when he came 
to Jasper county, Ind. James rented land and made and sold railroad ties until he 
could purchase land for a farm. In Dec: 1855 he married Miss Hettie A. Flint, born in 
Crawford County, Ohio, daughter of Luther C. and Rebecca (Deda) Flint. Mr. and Mrs. 
Cooper were members of the M.E.Church. (History of-Jasper County, Ind. 1883, by 
Battey) 

18-2. GUILD, Mary Lee (Daughetee): 1879 - 1899: wife of Gurth Guild, m 8-22-1896 d 
1899 aged 20 y 2 m 2 d (She a dau. of John S. & Elizabeth Ann (Barnett)) [unreadable] 

18-3. GUILD, Morris T. (Tommy): ? - ?: son of Gurth and Mary Guild 

18-4. MONTGOMERY, Zylpha (Redinbo): 1891 - 1953: (dau. of Ellis A. Redinbo)  

18-5+. REDINBO, Ellis A.: 1859 - 1949:  + Lucy M.: 1869 - 1958: his 2d. wife   

18-6. REDINBO, Florence (Querry):  9/15/1864 - 2/15/1896: lst. wife of Ellis Redinbo , 
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m 1888 Jasper Co. (Dau. of John & Mary Freshour Querry)   [almost unreadable] 

18-7. GUILD, Thomas M.: 1854 - 1941: The Rev. Thomas M. Guild, son of the Rev. George 
and Sarah Guild was born in Pa. and came to Indiana as a child. Hls father was a 
Methodist minister until ill health brought his retirement. Thomas grew up on a farm, 
in a godly home. He was married to Miss Sarah Brown Feb. 22, 1874. He graduated from 
DePauw. He served many years in the North Indiana Conference , 38 years in all. His 
wife preceded him in death and he was m 2d. to Miss Myrtle Judkins. 

18-8. GUILD, Sarah M. (Brown): 1854 - 1920: wife of Thomas M. Guild  

18-9. GUILD, G. Elizabeth: 1907 - 1995: 

18-10. GUILD, George M. (Mel): 1884 - 1931: m 10-12-1905 (Mel Guild was coach for the 
early basketball teams of Medaryville high school) son of James R. & Celia Guild) 

18-11. GUILD, Pearl Z.: 1882 - 10/18/1965: (dau. of Bal & Mary Musgrave Martz)  

18-12. QUERRY, Russell: 1888 - 1950: (Son of Preston & Flora Querry) 

18-13+. QUERRY, Guilford: 1885 - 1935: (Son of Preston & Flora Querry)  + Effie 
(Pike): 1887 - 1956: his wife  (Guilford Querry was a long time rural route mail 
carrier, in the days when horse drawn vehicles were used) 

***************************************
ROW: 19

19-1. ?- large marker, last name of Hunt 

19-2+. HAZLETT, Leslie: 12/6/1821 - 7/7/1905: "Father"  + Martha (Bell) Wesner: 
9/25/1821 - 8/12/1887: wife of Leslie Hazlett (Grandparents of Ames Hazlett) 

19-3+. PREVO, Daniel G.: 4/22/1868 - 12/14/1890: d 12-14-1890 aged 22 y 7 m 22 d  + 
Mary L. Osborn: 3/27/1840 - 4/14/1891: his wife d 4-24-1891 aged 28 y 28 d (He son of 
Asa C. Prevo, she a dau. of Jesse & Elmina Knight Osborn) [almost unreadable] 

19-4+. PREVO, George D. (Dal): 1865 - 1939: (son of Asa C & Mary Coppess Prevo)  + 
Jessie Lydia (Guild): 1869 - 1944: his wife  

19-5+. HILTON, Elhannen: 1/11/1859 - 2/14/1894: d 2-14-1894 aged 34 y 3 m 13 d (b 
1859)  + Eva: 11/21/1876 - 10/9/1898: his wife d 10-9-1898 aged 21 y 10 m 18 d (b 
1876) [almost unreadable] 

19-6+. HILTON, Dennis: 12/5/1823 - 11/1/1898: b Harrison Co., Va. 12-5-1823 d Jasper 
Co. Ind. 11-1-1898  + Pricilla (Winters): 4/3/1840 - 7/29/1905: his wife  

19-7. LOGAN, J. Howard: 5/22/1894 - 2/22/1894: son of Larkin & Ellen Logan d 2-22-1894 
aged 14 y 8 m [almost unreadable] 

19-8+. LOGAN, Larkin C.: 1840 - 1929:  + (Marie) Ellen (Mason): 1848 - 1931: his wife 
m 1872 (Larkin Logan Cpl. Co. H, 21 N.C. Regt. Confederate Army. He enlisted in 1861 
at Raleigh, N.C. aged 20 years, and was wounded at the Battle of Gettysburg, July 1 
and 2, 1863 "wounded arm severely" The youngest child of John Logan of North Carolina. 
Left motherless at the age of four, he was reared by a half-sister. Worked as a farm 
hand until he   enlisted in the Confederate army, being in battles at Bull Run, 
Winchester, Richmond, and Gettysburg. After being wounded was given a furlough then 
discharged. In 1868 he moved to Illinois, then to Jasper county, Ind. in 1872, where 
he was married Aug.4, 1872 to Miss Maria E. Mason, daughter of George Mason. Their ch: 
George F., Sarah E., Elizabeth J., John H., Thomas N. and Myra Roxie. Mr. and Mrs. 
Logan were members of the M.E. Church. )   [[ARMY - Civial War]]  

***************************************
ROW: 20

20-1. HUNT, Sarah Amanda (Winship): 1833 - 1911: wife of Joseph G. Hunt  (They were 
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married 11-28-1855 in Jasper County, Ind)) 

20-2. HUNT, Joseph G.: 1835 - 1897: (Native of Hamilton Co., Ohio, son of Noah & 
Charity (Stout) Hunt, both of N.J. Noah came to Ohio in 1818 and in 1844 to 
Bartholomew Co., Ind. where he and his wife died. Joseph G. Hunt early learned the 
trade of cooper, then became a farmer. On Nov. 28, 1855 he married Miss Sarah M. 
Winship, dau. of Martin L. and Betty Hinman Winship, of N.Y. & Pa. They had four sons: 
Oscar H., Frank L., Lewis W. and Judson J. Hunt. In 1865 Mr. Hunt came to Glllam 
township and purchased farmland. He is a Freemason, his wife is a member of the 
Missionary Baptist church. 

20-3. HAZLETT, John A.: ? - 2/20/1914: son of Owen & Bertha Hazlett  [almost 
unreadable] 

20-4+. PREVO, Frank W.: 1871 - 1940:  + Molly: 1872 - 1930: 

20-5. CULP, Infant: ? - ?: only marking "C" (Child of Myra & J.Cecil Culp) 
[unreadable] 

20-6. CULP, J.Cecil: 8/29/1878 - 10/2/1907: (Jerry Cecil Culp, his wife was Myra Roxie 
Logan, she d & buried in Michigan) 

***************************************
ROW: 21

21-1+. PULLIN, Elmer E.: 2/2/1871 - 5/1/1963: (son of Archibald & Sarah Pullins M 
7-20-1893, Jasper County)  + Emma J. Faris: 3/29/1871 - 4/22/1906: his wife  (She was 
a dau. of William & Mary Ann Faris) 

21-2+. FISCHER, E. William: 1861 - 1952: married 12-25-1890 in Jasper Co.  + Laura E. 
(Rathfon): 1866 - 1955: his wife  

21-3+. RATHFON, David: 1827 - 1904:  + Julia Ann: 1830 - 1899: his wife  

21-4+. PULLINS, Archibald: 1/18/1831 - 4/15/1894: aged 63 y 2 m 27 d  + Sarah A. 
(Ropp): 2/16/1833 - 2/13/1906: his wife  aged 72 y 9 m 27 d. (Archibald Pullin was 
born in Champaign Co. Ohio, one of twelve children of Samuel & Sarah A Butt Pullin, 
natives of Virginia and of Irish & English extraction. Samuel was by trade a cooper, 
moved to near Urbana, Ohio, where he died. Sarah was daughter of Simon & Margaret 
(Demory) Ropp of Va. and of German and French extraction. They had 14 children, 
including: Iba A., Barbara A., James A., Rosa E., Preston, Elmer E., Elias W., Frank 
and Charles W. Pullin. They moved to Gillam township in 1865. Mr. and Mrs. Pullin were 
members of the M.E. Church.) [almost unreadable] 

21-5+. PULLINS, Preston M.: 1868 - 1944:  + Sarah A.: 1890 - 1922: his wife  

21-6. GUILD, Clara M.: 10/26/1903 - 2/1/1926: dau. of John & Maude Prevo Guild 

21-7+. GUILD, John H.: 1872 - 1936: (son of George S. & Clara Guild)   + Maude: 1874 - 
1954: (dau. of Asa & Mary Coppess Prevo)  (Married 1895 in Jasper county, Ind.) 

21-8+. BLANEY, William: 1909 - ?:  + Emma Gertrude: 1908 - 1973: (dau. of John & Maude 
Guild)  

***************************************
ROW: 22

22-1. HARRIS, Mary Catherine: 4/5/1918 - 8/19/1918: 

22-2. HARRIS, Lilla Marguerite: 5/27/1920 - 10/21/1920: 

22-3. RATHFON, Sidney Glenn: 6/18/1891 - 4/4/1929: 

22-4. RATHFON, Elmer O.: 1864 - 1916: 
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22-5. RATHFON, Minnie Sue: ? - ?: 

22-6. RATHFON, Dillon G.: 1/6/1890 - 9/25/1891: son of E. O. and Minnie Rathfon d 
Sept. 25, 1891 aged 1 y 8 mo 19 d [Unreadable religious inscription] 

22-7. PULLINS, Edeth L.: 3/21/1903 - 10/23/1905: dau. Of Frank and Vina Pullins March 
21, 1903 - October 23, 1905 

22-8. ?- unreadable stone 

SECTION:  EAST SECTION (From SW corner:)

SUBSECTION:  SOUTH WEST PART

***************************************
ROW: 1

1-1+. SALRIN, William J.: 1909 - 1972: (A farmer, son of George Sr. & Maude Peterson 
Salrin. One son survived, Larry Salrin)  + Mable B.:7/24/1912 - 4/10/2009: his wife:  
dau of John & Augusta Smallfelt 

1-2. SALRIN, Billy L.:1/11/1935 - ?: son of Wm. J. & Mable Salrin 

1-3. SALRIN, Patsy D.: 1/1/1937 - 2/3/1937: dau. of Wm. J. & Mable Salrin 

1-4. SALRIN, Richard D.: 3/3/1934 - 1/31/1936: son of Wm. J. & Mable Salrin 

1-5. REINHERTZ, Harry W.: 1903 - 1939: "Son" 

1-6+. ROBERTSON, Ruth: 6/4/1883 - 10/20/1972:  + James: 7/21/1884 - 
12/26/1978:Jeremiah (Jerry) her husband 

1-7+. LINTON, Dr. Charles E: 1877 - 1954:  + Harriet E. (Green): 1875 - 1960: his wife 
He was a family doctor in the Medaryville community for fifty years. Born in Carroll 
county, Ind., son of N.H. & Julia A. Ryan Linton, he was a 1904 graduate of the 
Indiana Medical School. He was married in 1902 at Milwaukee, Wis. They came to 
Medaryville in August 1904. He was member of many medical Assns., a 32nd. degree 
Mason, 50 year member of Knights of Phythias, member of V.F.W. and Spanish War 
Veterans, and served as county coroner. He was honored by the Medaryville community on 
August 25, 1953 as a part of the Centennial Celebration. It was said he had delivered 
more than 2500 babies in the area. He had one son, Dr. Charles Damon Linton of 
Walkerton, Ind. and grandsons: Charles and Donald Linton. [[Spanish American War]] 

1-8+. LOGAN, Thomas Nathan: 1880 - 1956: son of Larkin & Ellen Mason Logan.  + Maude 
P. : 1883 - 1947: his wifeThey were married 1904 in Jasper county and had 12 children; 
including Elsie Trader, Clifford, Gaylord, Mabel Vogt, Wilson, Foster, Dorothea 
Stotler, Orville, George and Lloyd. Two died young. 

1-9+. TIMMONS, Robert :1876 - 1959: (He once had a general store at Asphaltum near 
Medaryville)  + Eliza : 1884 - 1961: his wife (She was lst. married to Orlando Long) 

1-10. LONG, William M.: 1880 - 1968: (son of Benjamin & Susanna Demory Long) 

1-11. O’CONNOR, Edith: 12/18/1897 - 4/6/1974: (Wetmore Funeral Home) 

1-12. ATKINSON, Guy C.: 3/7/1894 - 12/24/1937: [[Ind. Pvt. 41 Infantry 10 Dev. W W 1 
Military Marker]] 

1-13+. REED, James B.: 1867 - 1953: (Married Martha Ellen Bishir)  + Ella: 1862 - 
1935: his wife 

1-14. McGINNIS, Thomas A.: 1868 - 1934: 

1-15+. HESS, Evaline: 11/1/1856 - 2/25/1936: (Jackson Funeral Chapel)  + Jeremiah 
(Jerry) : 6/6/1956 - 11/27/1932: her husband 
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1-16+. SHULTZ, George C.: 1854 - 1931:  + Emma K.: 1860 - 1948: 

1-17. YOUNG, William Ray: 5/16/1907 - 2/18/1939: (son of Abe L. & Ferria (McJimsey 
Young) 

1-18. YOUNG, Infant: 8/3/1931 - ?:(dau. of A.R. & Eva Young) [at the foot of Wm. Ray 
Young’s grave] 

1-19+. YOUNG, Abe L.: 1881 - 1951:  + Ferria P(ear1) (McJimsey):1876 - 1949:his wife: 
(She was first married to Harris) 

1-20+. HARRIS, Wendall M.: 1896 - 1961: (son of Ferria Pearl McJimsey Harris)  + 
Esther V. : 1896 - 1970: his wife(dau. of Elmer Pullin) (They were married 1-18-1916 
in Jasper county, Indiana) 

1-21+. PULLINS, Rodney :1900 - 1959: (son of Elmer & Emma Jane Faris Pullins)  + 
Lenora (McMurray) : 1902 - 1988: his wife 

1-22. WAYNE, Gertrude C. (Campbell): 1898 - 1934: wife of Otis Wayne: 

1-23+. BUCKLEY, Frank O.: 1874 - 1937:  + Effie Dell (Bishir) : 1883 - 1970: his wife 
(Married 1912) [Grave Sinking] 

1-24. GUILD, Frances: 1898 - 1983: 

1-25+. GUILD, Charles H.: 1868 - 1941: (son of George S. & Clarissa McJimsey Guild)  + 
Millie R. : 1870 - 1956: his wife married 12/29/1894, Jasper Co. (Dau. of Michael & 
Sarah McCullough Robinson) 

***************************************
ROW: 2

2-1+. BUSH, John N.: 1858 -1944: (was m 6-24-1892)  + Nellie McCullough: 6/22/1869 - 
10/18/1947: (Dau of John A. & Mary Jane Ware McCullough, who came to Jasper county in 
1867.John & Nellie had children: Mary Lizenby, Frank 8 Walter S. Bush) 

2-2. BUSH, John E.: 1910 - 1932: (Son of John & Nellie): 

2-3+. BYERS, Ennis: 1892 - 1977: (son of Matthew Franklin & Mary Jane Maddox Byers): 
Buried White Post cemetery.  + Eva B. (Ward) : 1897 - 1937: his first wife (Was first 
married to Stotler) 

2-4. DeSELMS, Albert R. :1881 - 1960: "Son" 

2-5+. DESELMS, James P.: 1852 - 1942: (son of Thos. & Phebe Bainter Deselms)  + Mary 
A. Mo11y (Robb): 1856 - 1938: [Grave Sinking] 

2-6. WILLIAMS, Lorena: 1905 - 1983: 

2-7+. WILLIAMS, Elmer C.: 1862 - 1943:  + Minnie L.: 1869 - 1951: (m 4-20-1893 Jasper 
Co., Ind) The grandfather of Elmer Williams, Benjamin, was a pioneer of Ky., and 
settled early, where Louisville now stands. He served in the War of 1812. As there 
were frequent outbursts of Indian warfare, the pioneers built fort for the safety of 
their families. Since Mrs, Williams refused to leave her home, Mr. Robinson hired a 
huge negro to protect his family in his absences. They had ten children, including 
Richard, who became the father of Elmer. The family moved to Morgan county, Indiana 
and "took up" 400 acres of land, and it was here that Benja in died at the age of 80 
years, his wife at the age of 90 years. Richard was born in Ky. in 1818. He was 
married in Morgan Co., Ind to Delphina Stout, daughter of Allen and Sally Brewer 
Stout. Allen Stout was the son of Samuel and Rachel Hall Stout. Samuel Stout was of an 
old Colonial family of N.C. He was a soldier in the Revolutionary War. His wife Sallie 
Brewer was native of Randolph Co., N.C. and dau. of William and Elizabeth Brewer. 
Richard and Delphina Stout Williams lived for a time in Martinsville, Ind., where he 
was twice elected county sheriff. In Feb. 1861 he moved his family to Pulaski county, 
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Ind and settled one mile south of Medaryville. Here Elmer C. Williams was born on Feb, 
1, 1862, other children were: Dayton H., Horace E., and Minnie Williams. Richard died 
Sep. 7, 1880. Elmer was married April 20, 1893, Rensselaer, Ind. to Minnie L. dau. of 
William Harrison and Jemima Faris Robinson. Their children were Roy A., Lorena and 
Ralph Williams. Elmer served as township trustee, was member of the Odd Fellows Lodge. 

2-8+. WINTER, George: 1857 - 1932: (m 3-12-1884, Jasper county)  + Victoria (Truitt): 
1860 - 1933: 

2-9. WINTER, Mable D.: 1923 - 1936: 

2-10+. WINTER, Ernest: 1895 - 1961: (M. 1917 in Jasper county)  + Oscia (Cassidy): 
1899 - 1989: 

2-11+. COBURN, Trever R.: 1890 -1955:  + Mildred C. (Manning): 1895 - 3/29/1966: (He 
was a businessman in Medaryville, and carpenter-contractor. Son of Lewis & Fairy 
Linton Coburn, he was born 1-1-1890 Mildred was a daughter of Hugo & Mary Rodemaker 
Manning. 

2-12+. LOWRY, Charles E.: 9-18-1898 - 1952: (Son of Frank & Stella Clark Lowry)  + 
Sarah E.: 1901 - 1997: (dau. of Elmer & Emma J. Pullins) 

2-13. LOWRY, Donald D.: 1926 - 1926: 

2-14. LOWRY, Charles Eugene: 1931 - 1934: 

2-15. WATSON, Omer Leroy: 1916 - 1931: (son of Leroy & Elva) 

2-16+. WATSON, Leroy B. :1889 - 1970: (son of John & Olive Watson)  + Elva P. 
(Pul1ins):1892 - 1965: (Dau. of Preston Pullins) 

2-17+. PULLINS, Archie E.: 1901 - 1971:  + Maora F. (Pullins):1903 -1987: 

2-18+. WRIGHT, Arthur L.: 1871 - 1963:  + Eillie A.(Wright):1873 - 1933: 

2-19. RISNER, Dave: 1905 - 1934: 

2-20. RISNER, Danny: 1943 - 1943: 

2-21+. RISNER, Frank: 1887 - 1953:  + Delany(Risner): 1882 - 1969: 

2-22. RISNER, Ocie: 1921 - 1996: 

2-23. RISNER, Green: 1918 - 1948: 

2-24. BAILEY, Betty: 1887 - 1966: 

2-25. BAILEY, Dennis: 1925 - 1953: 

***************************************
ROW: 3

3-1+. ODOM, Ollie S.: 1869 - 1945:  + Charles (Odom):1866 - 1948: 

3-2+. ODOM - LOW, Mary: 1897-1969:  + Bryan (Odom-Low): 1897 - 1971:  + Effie 
(Odom-Low): 1886-1976:  + Lloyd (Odom-Low): 1886 -1962: 

3-3+. ODOM, Lowell: 1903 - 1952:  + Grace M. (Odom): 1901 - 1985: 

3-4. POISEL, Charles L.: 1917 - 1938: (A veteran; son of Odos & Bessie) 

3-5+. POISEL, Odos J.: 1895 - 1970:  + Bessie E. (Timm): 1899 - 1962: 

3-6. POISEL, Fred J(ames): 1934 - 1964: (son of Odos & Bessie.) (Was married to Elaine 
Slusher 1954, one dau. Tami Sue) 
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3-7+. ROCKWELL, Cassie (Ludeman): 1908 - 1994:  + Earl (Rockwell): 1907 - 2003: 

3-8+. ROCKWELL, Eddie E.: 7/19/1871 - 2/6/1963: married 1894, Jasper County.  + Sarah 
E. "Sa11y" (Logan): 2/27/1875 - 4/3/1973: (Eddie was son of Alphonzo P. & Martha 
Deselms Rockwell. Sarah a dau. of Larkin C. & Marie Ellen Mason Logan, she was a 
Sunday School teacher, raised a family: Elma V. Marion, Ernest P., Cyril C. , and Earl 
Rockwell. 

3-9+. MARION, Julius N.: 5/30/1880 - 9/17/1970: m 1915 Jasper C0., Ind.  + Elma V.: 
9/4/1897 - ?: (dau of Eddie & Sally Rockwell) 

3-10. MARION, Irvin D.: 1918 - 1977: son of Julius & Elma Marion) 

3-11+. FOX, Joseph: 1869 - 1949: "Father"  + Ora (Ford): 1883 - 1948: his wife: 
"Mother"  + Ralph: 1919 - 1938: (son of Joseph & Ora Fox): (Killed in a tractor 
accident): a large family stone, three name stones at the foot: 

3-12+. POISEL, William A.: 1875 - 1939: (son of George Wash. & Sarah Pullins Poisel)  
+ Flossie A. (Low): 1880 - 1966: his wife 

3-13. LOW, F1orence E.: 1883 - 1960: 

3-14+. POISEL, Gerald: 1898 - 1969: (son of Wm. A. & Flossie A. Low Poisel)  + Mable 
(Harper):1904 - 1975: his wife 

3-15+. HUNTER, George: 1890 - 1954:  + Emma: 1887 - 1961: 

3-16+. SANDIFUR,William H.:1869 - 1947:  + Nellie B.: 1875 - 1949: 

3-17+. FAIRCHILD, Richard M.: 1873 - 1948: (A Jasper Co. farmer)  + Florence 
(Collins):1888 - 1954: 

***************************************
ROW: 4

4-1+. SWISHER, Samuel Father: 1872 - 1960: (son of Daniel & Charlotte Shultz Swisher): 
+ Tillie: 1876 - 1961: (nee Bartz): Mother:  + Mildred:1913 - 1972: Daughter: (Other 
daus.: Hilda Dietrich, Leona Harper, Mabel Poisel, Martha McEwan) 

4-2+. HARRIS, Ralph W.: 1900 - 1997:  + Zelma A.: 1900 - 1979: 

4-3. CAMPBELL, Lawrence E.: 1889 - 1958: (Son of James & Alice Elliott Campbell. He 
was a Medaryville merchant, a Mason, & Eastern Star) 

4-4+. CAMPBELL, James A.: 1852 - 1936: (son of Rev. Wm. Campbell):  + Alice: 1864 - 
1943: (dau. of Samuel & Almira J. Glbbs Elliott): (They were married 1886 in Jasper 
county, Ind.) 

4-5. SALRIN, Marietta: 12/9/1918 - 5/12/1939: (Dau. of Perry & Pauline Salrin) 

4-6. SALRIN, Perry W.: 1875 - 1941: 

4-7. SALRIN, Ethel: 1921 - 1943: (Dau. of Perry & Pauline Salrin) 

4-8. LONG, Evertt Gayle: 2/16/1924 - 5/21/1939: (son of Wm. S. & Catherine) 

4-9+. LONG, William S.: 1878 - 1967: son of Valentine Long  + Catherine A. (Long): 
1884 - 1963: (married 12-24-1901, Jasper Co.) 

4-10+. LONG, Lester K.: 1909 - 1981:  + Josephine A. (Long): 1917 - ?: 

4-11. WOOSLEY, Homer L.: 1924 - 1940: 

4-12+. WOOSLEY, Charles S.: 1895 - 1978:  + F. Ruth: 1899 - 1964: 
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4-13. FORD, Ben Harrison: 11/29/1890 - 12/28/1963: [[Indiana Pvt. Co. F, 318 Eng.]] 

4-14. STIERS, Joyce Ann: 9/3/1936 - ?: (dau. of Willard & Theresa Fox Stiers) 

4-15. CLINGER, Bertha Marie: 1895 - 1939: (Kennedy Funeral Chapel) 

4-16. MITCHELL, Cecil Pete: 1900 - 1966: 

4-17. WAGNER, Frances E.: 1872 - 1951: "In God I Trust" 

4-18. WAGNER, Joseph H.: 1861 - 1948: 

4-19. WAGNER, Raymond L.: 1906 - 1992: 

4-20+. BAKER, Ova H.: 5/3/1893 - 4/8/1948: (B Columbia, Ind. son of Edward & Vinie 
Baker, M 1921 Laverne Brick. Ch: Robert, Charles, Joan 8 Betty Elston. Bros.: Elmer, 
Chester, sister-Hazel Richie.)  + Vernie M.: 3/16/1906 - 2/12/1988: [[Indiana Pvt. 112 
AM TN 37 DIV W W 1]]: 

4-21. JOSEPH, Clinton: 1933 - 1948: 

4-22+. JOSEPH, E. P.: 1892 - 1982:  + Susie (Bradley): 1893 - 1963: (Born in Jackson, 
Ky., came to the Medaryville community 1941. They had 13 children) 

4-23. MORGAN, Sadie:1920 - 1986: 

4-24. JOSEPH, Ellis: 1923 - 2007: 

***************************************
ROW: 5

5-1+. SCHULTZ, Charles G.: 12/23/1850 - 1/10/1938:  + Hannah: 4/21/1873 - 5/12/1948: 
his wife: (nee Kasten) 

5-2+. PULASKI, Oscar T.: 5/10/1887 - 10/7/1969: (son of Michael & Augusta Arndt 
Pulaski, sister to Bertha Kruger)   + Lillian M. (Kuehnle):1896 - 1980:his wife (dau. 
of Fred W. & Ida B. Schultz Kuehnle) [[WWI]] 

5-3+. MANNING, John: 1866 - 2/18/1950:   + Bertha: 1877 - 1964: his wife: dau. of 
Frederick & Sophia Rodemaker):  (They were parents of Ethal Getz, Lillie McCay & 
Arthurray) 

5-4. MANNING, Arthurray: 1908 - 1969: (son of John & Bertha Manning (He was m to 
Dorothy dau of Edw. & Ferneteena Tetzloff) 

5-5+. REED, (William) Guy: 7/30/1890 - 1963: (son of Frank & Emma Wood Reed) born in 
Hillisberg, Ind. he was a school teacher)  + Esther (Fry): 1889 - 1983: his wife 

5-6+. REED, James F.: 1916 - 1981:  + Lucille: 1910 - 1981: 

5-7. REED, Patricia Ann: 1940 - ?: (Dau. of James, grandchild of Guy & Esther Reed) 

5-8. PULLINS, Delia (Houston): 1897 - 1938: (Was married 1916 to Harold Pullins in 
Jasper county. They had a number of children) 

5-9. EUSTIS, Wanda (Pullins): 1921 - 1997: 

5-10. PULLINS, Harold Jr.: 1940 - 1941: (son of Harold & his second wife) 

5-11+. CONLEY, Herschel C.: 6/20/1899 - 3/16/1941: (Killed in auto accident)  + 
Fayette: 4/17/1899 - 5/25/1994: his wife: (dau. of James A. & Ora Guild) 

5-12. CONLEY, Clifford J.: 5/17/1932 - 1/7/1966 : (son of Herschel & Fayetta Ind. A2C 
807 Tac Contl Sq A F) [[W W II]] 
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5-13+. RISNER, Lewie: 1903 - 1987:  + Huston: 1903 - 1962: 

5-14. RISNER, Melson Gray: 4/19/1942 - 10/8/1947: 

5-15. JOSEPH, Alice: 1949 - 1949: 

5-16. JOSEPH, Dorothy: 1952 - 1952: 

5-17. JOSEPH, Maudie: 1947 - 1955: 

5-18. JOSEPH, Polly: 1927 - 2000: 

***************************************
ROW: 6

6-1+. KUEHNLE, Fred W.: 1890 - 1935:  + Ida B. (Schultz): 1891 - 1966: (dau. Chas. & 
Hannah Schultz) 

6-2+. HILTON, Shirley: 1910 - 1999:  + Madeline (Kuehnle): 1912 - 1940: 

6-3. KUEHNLE, Harold: 9/28/1909 - ?: aged 5 m 28 d: son of Fred & Ida d [Unreadable] 

6-4+. TURNER, Joshua A.: 1877 - 1955:(Married 1897 Jasper C0., Ind.)  + Julia F.: 
1880- 1951: (Dau. of Calvin & Sarah Prevo Coppess. 

6-5+. TURNER, Orville: 1900 - 1945: (son of J A & Julia Turner)  + Mildred A. 
(Timmons): 1905 - 1996: (m 2d. George Coppess) 

6-6. TOOMIRE, Thelma G.: 1921 - 1991: 

6-7. TOOMIRE, Donald Edward: 7/16/1916 -  10/7/1973: 

6-8. PULLINS, Harold F(aris): 1894 - 1957 : (son of Elmer & Emma Faris Pullin): He was 
married to Delia Houston, who died in 1938. 

6-9. SAVICH, Elnora Jane: 6/2/1919 - 12/25/1953: (dau. of Harold & Delia Pu11ins was 
married 12-30-1937 to Amiel Savich, one dau, Drienna. Elnora died of injuries suffered 
in an auto accident) 

6-10. POISEL, Allen Jacob: 3/30/1943 - ? : son of Edwin Poisel 

6-11+. POISEL, Marion F.: 4/28/1893 - 7/27/1963: (son of Jacob & Melissa Poisel)  + 
Milda M. (Foust):1901 - 1983: his wife [[Indiana Pvt. Bty. C, 69 Fld. Arty. W W 1]] 

6-12+. HUNNICUTT, James: 1876 - 1947: (Hamilton Co. son of Wm. & Elizabeth Abbott 
Hunnicutt)  + Nancy (Hunter): 1873 - 1963: his wife 

6-13+. HERSHMAN, Alva D.: 1873 - 1957: (Married 5-11-1897 Jasper Co. Ind.)  + Ethel S. 
(Dodd):1875 - 1953: his wife: (b Carboro, Ontario, Canada, dau. of Robert & Sarah Low 
Dodd. 

6-14+. HALE, Henry C.: 1875 - 1950:  + Virginia (Hale): 1898 - 1985: 

6-15+. McCOOL, John E.: 9/5/1876 - 6/21/1960: (son of Wm. & Martha Hight McCool)  + 
Catherine: 10/18/1877 - 4/14/1951: (dau of John & Martha Shook Sohn, married 1910, 
Rossberg, Ohio. Two Ch: Wm. McCool & Martha Ayres) 

***************************************
ROW: 7

7-1+. BUCKLEY, Frank F.: 1909 - 1950:   + Beatrice M.O. (Kuehnle): 1908 - 1940: [[ 
WWI]] 

7-2+. McEWAN, Keith A.:1905 - 1986:  + Martha V. (McEwan): 1910 - 1989: 
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7-3+. HARDESTY, Clarence O.: 1882 - 1966: Father  + Nettie I. (Burlew): 1884 - 1968: 
Mother 

7-4+. ZOOK, Roscoe D.: 1898 - 1963: (son of Dice D. & Ella Walker Zook)  + Hazel O.: 
1902 - 1998: 

7-5. ZOOK, Pvt. Leland C.: 1925 - 1944: [[W W II C0. A 315 US Infantry 79 Dev.]]: 
(Killed at Cherbourg, France Glory Lights the So1dier’s Grave) 

7-6. ZOOK, Kenneth L.: 9/10/1923 - 11/4/1944: (Killed in a Plane Crash, Hanford, 
Calif.) [[Seaman First Class US Serpens AK 97]] 

7-7. ZOOK, Bettie Kay: 3/23/1941 - 1/1/1942: 

7-8+. ARCHER, John B.: 1881 - 1948:  + Simon W.: 1884 - 1972: (Bros., sons of Samuel & 
Barbara Pullins Archer) 

7-9. BALLARD, Bessie C.: 1877 - 1956: 

7-10+. BALLARD, Joseph Henry: 1874 - 1948: (son of Henry & Indiana Poisel Ballard)  + 
Bessie c. (Whitaker): 1877 - 1956: 

7-11. LEWARK, Fred E.: 1943 - 1942: 

7-12+. LEWARK, Leslie: 1904 - 1969:  + Leona :1921 - 1971: (dau of Alfred Archer) 

7-13. LEWARK, William Alfred: 1945 - 2002: 

7-14+. COPPESS, Malachi W.: 1873 - 1949:  + Ella M.: 1874 - 1953: (Both b in Gillam 
Twp., married at home of Ben.Faris by Rev. John Sebring) (Malachi Coppess was son of 
Calvin & Sarah Prevo Coppess, born in Gillam twp. married Ella Freshour dau of Richard 
& Nancy Faris Freshour in June 1894. They had ch: Ivan, Charles, Alice Madaus, Sarah 
Schoonover) 

7-15. COPPESS, Ivan C.: 4/14/1895 - 5/23/1954: [[ W W 1]] 

7-16. COPPESS, R. Wayne: 7/4/1923 - 5/9/1972: (son of Ivan and Abbie Coppess) 

7-17. FRESHOUR, William: 1881 - 1958: 

7-18. DeWITT, Billie: 1940 - 1950: (son of Dick & Georgia Ballard DeWitt) 

7-19. STRUVE, Georgia B. : 1911 - ? : (Mother of Billie & Norma Jean Dewitt) 

7-20. WIREMAN, Usley (Arnett) : 1863 - 1952: 

7-21. ? Unknown unreadable [unreadable] 

7-22+. HERSHMAN, Emmett L.: 1899 - 1980:  + Floida P. (Hershman): 1899-1991: 

***************************************
ROW: 8

8-1+. ALLEN, Lenoard R.: 1889 - 1966:  + Sophia (Allen): 1896 - 1959: 

8-2. BASSETT, Jean: 1943 - 1974: 

8-3. ALLEN, John: 1958 - 1958: 

8-4+. BYERS, Harry A.: 1899 - 1969:  + Damon E. (Byers): 1929 - 2003: 

8-5+. WIREMAN, Levi: 1878 - 1944:  + Sarah (Wireman): 1880 - 1949: 

8-6+. WIREMAN, Clark: 1908 - 1976:  + Elizabeth (Wireman): 1906 - 1990: 
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8-7. LEIGH, Lilah M.: 1935 - 2002: 

8-8. WIREMAN, Lewis T.: 1933 - 2005: 

8-9. LAMBERT, Melvin Ray: 1900 - 1945: 

8-10+. TAYLOR, Ward E.: 1890 - 1977:  + Elsie L. (Taylor): 1892 - 1956: 

8-11+. WIREMAN, Sallie: 1879 - 1949:  + Amos (Wireman): 1882 - 1951: 

8-12. LEWIS, Ira E.: 1917 - 1977: 

8-13. LEWIS, Maude: 1878 - 1964: 

8-14. LEWIS, William T.: 1866 - 1951: 

8-15. FLORER, Lillie M.: 1906 - 1992: Mother 

8-16. OSBORN, Aldie B.: 1878 - 1951: 

***************************************
ROW: 9

9-1. WHITAKER, Mable Arlene: 1934 - 1935: 

9-2. STEJSKAL, Robert J.: 1922 - 1969: [[Indiana, PFC 123 General Hosp, World War II]] 

9-3+. FOX, George E.: 1912 - 1973:  + Irene: 1916 - ?: his wife 

9-4. FELEKI, Sharon Lee: 1969 - 1969: dau. Of John and Gail (Feleki) 

9-5. COBURN, Robert D.: 1943 - 1978: 

9-6+. COBURN, Nelson T.: 1920 - 1983:  + Wilma M. (Coburn): 1921 - ?: [[US Navy, World 
War II]] 

9-7. COBURN, Nelson R. :1941 - 1986: [[DT3 US Navy]] 

9-8+. WASH, George: 1901 - 1969:  + Helena: 1908 - 1991: 

9-9+. BRICK, Lloyd L.: 1908 - 1969:  + Reva V.: 1911 - 1971: 

9-10+. HAZLETT, Nellie: 1891 - 1974:  + Ames: 1897 - 1969: 

9-11+. JONES, Ronald L.: 1934 - 2000:  + Pat: 1911 - ?: [[SP4 US Army]] 

***************************************
ROW: 10

10-1+. JONES, Louis: 1904 - 1983:  + Leona: 1909 - 1972: 

10-2+. SALYER, Lee: 1900 - 1974:  + Edna: 1906 - 2002: his wife: (Born in Carver, Ky., 
he was son of Greenville & Phoebe Arnett Salyer; a retired farmer, he had lived in the 
Francesville area for 42 years. Survived by his wife, three sons, three daughters.) 

10-3. SALYER, Virgil: 1929 - 1999: (Son of Lee & Edna) 

10-4+. ALKIRE, Jay A.: 1916 - 1999:  + Luella M.: 1923 - 2007: 

10-5. SHEPARD, Tina Marie: 1956 - 2010: 

10-6. COPPESS, Abbie L.: 1895 - 1982: 

10-7. WASH, Norman E.: 1933 - 1988: Dad 
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10-8. SHEPARD - BYERS, Violet June: 1925 - ?: 

10-9+. NAPIER, Mabel C.: 1907 - 1991:  + Conn A.: 1916 - 1980:her husband 

10-10. CLEMONS, Ray: 1918 - 1983: Brother 

10-11. ALLEN-CLEMONS, Minnie M.: 1928 - 1996: 

10-12. ARCHER, Donald G.: 1950 - 2001: 

10-13+. ARCHER, Earl W.: 1916 - 2009:  + Alladene R.: 1925 - 2010:his wife 

***************************************
ROW: 11

11-1. WILLIAMS, James: 1951 - 1973: (Jackson Chapel Marker) 

11-2+. HALL, Charlene: 1925 - 1989:  + Roy L.: 1925 - ?:her husband 

11-3+. HALL, Charles R.: 1898 - 1978:  + Vesta:1900 - 1992:his wife 

11-4+. WHITAKER, Henry: 6/13/1910 - 1/4/1990:  + Daisy: 8/18/1905 - 1/12/1978:his wife 

11-5+. JONES, Robert F.: 1932 - ?:  + Marilyn K.: 1944 - ?:his wife 

11-6. TUNER, Charles W.: 1915 - 1986: 

11-7. WINTERS, Eldon W. Winters: 1933 - 1990: 

11-8+. WAGNER, Vernie G.: 1911 - 1987:  + Martha E.: 1917 - 2007: his wife 

11-9+. MONDEL, Agnes: 1911 - 1989:  + Paul: 1918 - 2003:her husband 

11-10. LOPEZ, Janice M.: 1947 - 2003: (Bush in front of grave) 

11-11+. WIREMAN, Gilford: 1927 - 2007:  + Bonnie L.: 1934 - ?: 

***************************************
ROW: 12

12-1+. McCOOL, William S.: 7/27/1912  - 12/9/1978:  + Eva J.: 7/2/1914 - 3/25/1998: 

12-2. WHITAKER, Ruby: 1922 - 1979: 

12-3. BUCKLEY, Jerry D.: 1942 - 1980: 

12-4+. RISNER, John: 1916 - 2002:  + Effie: 1922 - 1999: 

12-5. STONE, Louella: 1925 - 2011: 

12-6+. SALTSMAN, Archie: 1925 - 2006:  + Pearl: 1941 - 2003: 

12-7. HOPKINS, Richard P.: 1965 - 1998: If tears could build a stairway, and memories 
a lane, I’d walk right up to heaven and bring you home again 

12-8+. HOLBROOK, John D.: 1929 - 1980:  + Polly A.: 1932 - 1992: 

12-9. ALLEN, George:  ? - ?: 

SECTION:  EAST SECTION (From SW corner)

SUBSECTION:  Northwest Part

***************************************
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ROW: 1

1-1. SALRIN, Leroy E.: 5/11/1910 - 9/10/1914: 

1-2+. SALRIN, George E.: 11/21/1884 - 10/30/1976: born in Jasper Co., died in 
Rensselaer. A farmer, he was married 9/27/1905 in Rensselaer to Maude Peterson, who 
survived him, having been married 71 years   + Maude (Peterson): 1889 - 1983: (dau of 
George & Margaret Peterson) 

1-3. SALRIN, Stephen Alford: 1870 - 1954: 

1-4. PETERSON, Oscar B.: 1885 - 1953: (A brother to Maude Salrin) (He was married to 
Fidella Mears of Canada) 

1-5. FARIS, Robert Lamoine: 5/19/1909 - 3/14/1948: Indiana SGT Air Corps WWII 
(Accidently killed in a plane crash) (Son of Herbert & Lola Faris) [[AIR FORCE / 
WWII]] 

1-6. EACRET, Ruth E.: 12/30/11 - 8/24/1995: Member of the Order of the Eastern Star 
Husband was Leroy Joyce Eacret (11/20/1919 / 6/9/1960) who was buried in fair  Brenton 
Cemetary Piper City, Illinois 

1-7+. WHITAKER, Booten: 1881 - 1945:  + Clistie: 1886 - 1970: 

1-8. OLIVER, Abigail Lynn: 8/27/1997 - 9/14/1997: Our baby girl and baby sister 

1-9. WHITAKER, Booten Jr.: 1923 - 1946: American Area Victory Medal Philippine 
Liberation Two Stars Asiaic Pacific Seven Stars 

1-10+. OLIVER, Versie: 3/20/1918 - 9/16/2007: Loving Mother  + Robert: 4/15/1947 - 
9/9/1964: Brother  + Michael: 4/2/1948 - 4/4/1948: Brother  + Gregory: 8/17/1951 - 
12/26/1951: Brother 

1-11. WEIN, William G.: 4/23/1941 - 3/18/1997: Father Husband Member Fire Dept Hammond 
Firefighters Association Local 556 Hammond Indiana 

1-12. BALLARD, Leslie Kenneth: 3/29/1915 - 3/21/1985: 

1-13+. WEIN, Harvey: 6/28/1918 - 3/6/2006:  + Janice A.: nee Ballard 3/25/1918 - 
6/20/1991: 

1-14. OLIVER, Vickie Jean: 6/28/1955 - 6/28/1955: (Our Little Girl) (Now I lay me down 
to Sleep) 

1-15. KRUK, Theresa: 1881 - 1955: nee Mierzwa (Emblem, wreath & cross) 

1-16. KRUK, Antoni: 1884 - 1963: 

1-17. WALKER, Clyde R.: 1917 - 1987: 

1-18+. WALKER, John S.: 1892 - 1954: (born in Champ. Co., Ill., son of Chas. & Eliz.)  
+ Cleopha E.: nee Dunn 1894 - 1986: (married 1913 Jasper county, Ind) 

1-19. TIMMONS, Robert Royce: 1946 - 1956: 

1-20. MESSER, Bonnie Jean: 1/24/57 - 1/25/57: 

1-21. OWEN, Gail Annette: 11/12/1958 - 11/12/1958: 

1-22. McCARTY, Bert Lee: ? - 5/30/1968: 

***************************************
ROW: 2

2-1+. FARIS, Herbert T(odd): 1882 - 1936: (son of Benj. R. & Catherine Freshour Faris) 
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+ Lola: nee Cassady 1887 - 1963: (Married 2/2/1907. Dau. John & Catherine N. Cassady) 

2-2+. DUGGLEBY, Earl Barker: 1912 - 2005:  + Francis M. Faris: 1911 - 1997: 

2-3. FARIS, Beulah R.: 1913 - 2003: 

2-4. MADDOX, Harold E.: 12/4/1917 - 1942:  (Son of Orville & Emma Planck Maddox, he 
was married 7/29/1939 to Marie Vogt, who survived, with a daughter Ruthann; a sister 
Doris Rohloff, grandmother Carrie Maddox.He died accidently of fumes in the 
semi/trailer he had been driving, stopped to sleep, leaving the motor running, in cold 
weather) 

2-5+. MADDOX, Orville H.: 1895 - 1976: (son of Joseph & Carrie Kessinger Maddox; was 
married 1917 to Emma V.)  + Emma V.: 1894 - 1968: (daughter of Bayard & Bessie Cassady 
Planck) 

2-6. OLSON, Arlis: 1901 - 1964: (2d. husband of Mildred Manning Coburn) 

2-7+. CORBIN, Edwin: 8/1/1911 - 10/13/2001: (Married Sept. 3, 1933)  + Leslie: 
8/1/1905 - 9/11/1988:  

2-8. SCHULTZ, Pheba: 1898 - 1950: 

2-9. BAILEY, James: 1952 - 1953: 

2-10. JOHNSON, Vina: 3/6/1906 - 1/17/1996: Gone away with a friend From Orville, Love 

2-11. CARTER, Robert: 3/26/1926 - 4/4/1982: PFC [[ARMY - WWII]] 

2-12. WIREMAN, Carlena: ? -12/13/1961: Daughter 

2-13. WIREMAN, Renee L.: 1942 - 1962: Mother 

2-14+. WIREMAN, Clyde K.: 2/25/1937 - 5/31/2011: (Married June 17, 1967) (SP4 US Army) 
+ Barabara L.: 9/20/1945  - ?: 

2-15+. LONG, John M:. 1876 - 1967:  + Farry 0.: 1886 - 1956: (dau of Simon & Cecelia 
Spriggs) 

2-16. LONG, Wilbert Auburn: 3/13/1909 - 4/19/1964: Ind Pvt Hq Co 592 Engr B&S Regt 
WWII (Son of John & Farry Long) [[WWII]] 

2-17+. WALKER, Elmer: 2/18/1919 - 3/10/1992: SGT US ARMY World War II  + Flora: 
11/17/1925 - ?:  [[ARMY WWII]] 

2-18+. RISNER, James P.: 1910 - 1970:  + Junie: 1911 - 1967: 

2-19. RISNER, Ellis Tank: 1920 - 1977: (born 12/13/1920 at Salyersville, Ky. Member of 
United Baptist church, Gillam Twp) 

***************************************
ROW: 3

3-1+. RICE,Charles S.: 1862 - 1933:  + Mary B.: 1862 - 1933: 

3-2+. RAYBURN, Melvin Clarence: 1881 - 1962: "Father" was married 1901 Jasper Co. to 
Effie   + Effie: nee Robinson 1883 - 1941: "Mother"  (Born in Ellis Co., Kansas, she 
was the dau. of Warren & Sarah Robinson, pioneer residents of Gillam twp., who had 
gone to Kansas for a time. The family returned to Gillam when she was 16 years of age. 
On Oct. 2, 1901 she was united in marriage with Clarence Rayburn . Surviving are the 
husband, sons, Russell, Ralph, Norman and Albert, daughters Laura, Zola Day, Hazel, 
Mary Hershberger, Eunice, Norma. Russell and Laura are school teachers, Russell a 
principal of schools) 

3-3. RAYBURN, Laura Leota: 1904 - 1956: (Dau of M C & Effie, Elem. teacher for 32 
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years) "Her Life Exemplified The Master Teacher" 

3-4+. SANDERS, Ozie: 1899 - 1972: (Father)(Marker placed 1979)  + Allen Keith: 1925 
-1944: (son) Was in the Invasion of Saipon (Allen Keith Sanders was born in March 
1925, died in July 1944. He was killed in action during the Invasion of Guam and was 
first buried on that island in the Pacific. Later his body was moved when the govt. 
built an air strip on the site; and returned home for burial)  + Ordell: 1928 - 1944: 
(daughter) Killed in an auto accident.  + Ferry: 1902 - 1964: nee Ballard (Mother) 

3-5+. FIREBAUGH, H.Lee: 1897 - 1945:  + Vera: 1900 - 1952: (daughter of Hugo Manning) 
[[WWI]] 

3-6. ALLEN, James: 7/18/1932 - 12/21/1982: 

3-7-. ?, Cynthia: 1953 - 1953: 

3-8-. THORN, John: 1950 - ?: 

3-9+. SMITH, Mont: 1898 - 1963:  + Virgie: 1893 - 1979: 

3-10+. BARNETT, Clayton: 6/4/1908 - 10/2/1985:  + Nancy: 4/8/1902 - 9/29/1985: 

3-11-. RISNER, Linsy: 1875 - 1964: 

3-12. HAYWARD, Elizabeth Wireman: 1885 - 1970: 

3-13+. CARTER, Orville: 11/11/1922 -?: (Married July 18, 1941) (Our children Charles, 
Shirley, Mary, Patty, Junior, Deborah, Pail) (Here we are, here we lie, remember us as 
you pass by)  + Essie M.: 12/24/1922 - 6/26/1997: 

3-14-. ?,?:?-?:Possibly a grave between rows, may be a soldier. 

***************************************
ROW: 4

4-1+. POISEL, Arthur: 1899 - 1973: (son of James & Sarah Poisel)  + Mabel I.: nee 
Swisher 1905 - 1998: (dau of Samuel & Tillie Bartz Swisher) 

4-2+. POISEL, James H(enry): 1861 - 1947: (son of Jeremiah & Mary Swisher Poisel)  + 
Sarah P.: (Long) 1870 - 1938: (Had ch: Silva Chamness, Albert, Arthur, Flossie, 
Lawrence, Myrtle Freshour) 

4-3+. MILLER, Everett: 1914 - 2004: (married Aug. 19, 1937)  + Reatha M.: 1916 - 1912: 

4-4+. STEVENS, Hickson H.: 1885 - 1942: (born in Franklin Co. son Hickson & Anna)  + 
Elva D.: (Scully 1887 - 1963: married 8/19/1906, Jasper Co.) 

4-5. SCULLEY, Jesse L.: 6/6/1884 - 1/20/1964: 

4-6+. SHIELDS, Charles: 1888 - 1969:  + Tempest: nee Budd 1892 - 1944: 

4-7. PEREGRINE, Patricia: 1940 - 1960: 

4-8. SHIELDS, Gerald: 1914 - 1979: 

4-9+. POISEL, Henry M.: 1879 - 1945: (son of Geo. W. & Jane Perkins Poisel)  + Grace: 
nee Spriggs 1893 - 2/25/1964: 

4-10. POISEL, Donald: 1934 - 1983: 

4-11. WAYNE, Johnny: 5/27/1956 - 5/27/1956: (Our Baby Johnny) (son of George D. & 
Florence Wayne) 

4-12+. HARPER, Lloyd C.: 1901 - 1965:  + Leona B.: nee Swisher 1903 - ?: (daughter of 
Samuel & Tillie Swisher) 
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4-13-. HARPER, Cherie Lee: 1971 - 1971: 

***************************************
ROW: 5

5-1. LOWRY, Lottie Ann: wife of Donald 1904 - 1933: (daughter of Nathaniel & Ina Hall 
Swisher) 

5-2. LOWRY, Lottie Ann: 1933  - 1933: their infant daughter [chip off upper left 
corner of marker] 

5-3+. HAZLETT, Benjamin F.: 1859 - 1933:  + Mary E(liza): 1856 - 1938: (dau of Aaron & 
Minerva Archer) 

5-4. HILTON, Robert E.: 1875 - 1965: 

5-5. HILTON, Mary C.: 4/16/1886 - 7/3/1942: married 1903 Robert E. Hilton (Dau of 
George & Emma Pence Smith) 

5-6+. PULASKI, Otto J.: 1873 - 1952: "Brother"  + Rosa T.: 1883 - 1943: "Sister’ (Born 
in Cass Twp. their parents were Michael & Augusta Arndt Pulaski; had sisters/Bertha 
Kruger, Mary Dennis, Emma Lizenby, brothers Oscar and Gus Pulaski) 

5-7-. SLUSHER, Woots: 1885 - 1966: 

5-8-. SLUSHER, Tillie: 1890 - 1964: wife of Woots Slusher 

5-9+. HILL, John F(errill): 1877 - 1947: son of Lafayette Hill of Tenn.  + Mary 
E(mily): 1889 - 1967: nee Hawkins (born Baltimore, Md.) 

5-10. HILL, Kenneth D.: 1928 - 1977: (son of J.F. & Emily Hawkins Hill) SGT [[ARMY]] 

5-11+. McELROY, John W.: 6/7/1872 - 2/15/1964:   + Ida E.: 10/28/1863 - 11/21/1951: 
nee Dunkle (born in Harrisburg, Pa., dau. of George & Sarah Dunkle, she was married 
1895 to John McElroy at Emlenton, Pa. coming to the Medaryville  community with her 
family in 1905. Two sons, Richard & Clarence McElroy survive, with the husband. They 
celebrated 55 years of married life, in 1950, John was born near Enleston, Butler Co., 
Pa., son of James & Martha Thompson McElroy. He worked with an oil refinery when he 
first came to the community. 

5-12+. BRITTIN, Sylvester J.: 1877 - 1962:  + Martha D.: 1884 - 1956: 

5-13. JOSEPH, Wade: 1/19/1958 - 5/30/1958: 

5-14. JOSEPH, Cline: 6/14/1931 - 3/3/1990: 

***************************************
ROW: 6

6-1-. CLINGER, Everett W.: 1893 - 1961: 

6-2+. MITCHELL, Albert A.: 1887 - 1963: (married 1909 Jasper Co., Ind.)  + Myrtle C.: 
1890 - 1978: nee Klingler 

6-3. MITCHELL, David A.: 1910 - 1960: 

6-4. MITCHELL, Leo F.: 1930 - 1942: (son of B.M.) 

6-5. MITCHELL, Dale: 1931 - 1941: 

6-6-. GRIFFITH, Patricia Ann: ?- 1945: (Small, sunken marker) 

6-7. BUCKLEY, Barrie Lee: ? - 2/27/1946: (son of Richard & Bessie Buckley) 
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6-8+. ALLEN, Stephen R.: 9/3/1936 - 10/23/1969:   + Elaine C.: 5/29/1940 - ?: nee 
Daughetee (daughter of Arthur & Lois Grieger Daughetee) 

6-9+. DAUGHETEE, Arthur: 11/7/1911 - 7/21/1995: (son of John S. & Leota J. Daughetee)  
+ Lois E.: 3/12/1913 - 11/16/1995: (dau. of Alfred & Ella Grieger) 

6-10+. GRIEGER, Alfred O.: 1891 - 1966: (son of William) married 1913  + Ella M.: 1894 
- 1963: (dau. of Julius Hine) 

6-11. LONG, Sandra Joan: 7/4/1949 - 8/17/1951: (daughter of Floyd & Ethel Long) 

6-12+. ALLEN, Joe Newton: 7/12/1907 - 9/17/1953: born Salyersville, Ky.  + Lillie: 
1907 - 1996: his wife (8 children) 

6-13+. JOSEPH, Clarence: 2/6/1910 - 11/11/1981:  (to everything there is a season and 
a time to every purpose under heaven) (ECCLESIASTES to plant a garden is to believe in 
tomorrow)  + Lola: 9/21/1910 - 5/25/2000:  + Alamo: 8/14/1931 - 7/24/1954: 

6-14+. WILLIAMS, Clarence: 1903 - 1965:  + Effie E.: 1893 - 1975: 

***************************************
ROW: 7

7-1+. ANDERSON, Jerry M.: 1876 - 1940:  + Minta Alice: 1882 - 1963: 

7-2+. FINCH, Roy Logan: 1904 - 1998:    + Barbara Ann: 1903 - 1942: (dau of Wm.T. & 
Maude Archer Lewis) 

7-3+. FINCH, Roy Jr.: 1930 - ?:(Married May 29, 1948)  + Mary F.: 1930 - ?:  

7-4+. BRITTON, John Samuel Jr.: 12/28/1942 - 3/21/1944:  + Mary Jane: 11/28/1944 - 
1/20/1949: 

7-5+. BRITTON, John S.: 8/27/1897 - 5/10/1978:  + Mary E.: 9/8/1919 - ?: 

7-6. SMITH, ?: ? - ?: Infant son of Charles & Laura Smith 

7-7+. SMITH, Charlie: 1907 - 1990:  + Laura: 1912 - 1997: 

7-8+. SANDERS, Samuel A(rlie): 1887 - 1958: (son of Leonard Sanders)  + Jessie M.: 
1890 - 1965: (dau Simon & Cecelia Spriggs) 

7-9. SANDERS, Damon E.: 6/21/1920 - 2/8/1945: (son of S A & Jessie Sanders) Sgt. Field 
Artillary / Killed in Battle of the Bulge, Germany WWII [[WWII]] 

7-10. SANDERS, Gilbert J:. 8/6/1923 - 3/6/1952: (son of S A & Jessie Sanders Ind Tec 5 
522 Ord Hq Maint Co / WWII (Killed in an auto accident) [[WWII]] 

7-11. SANDERS, Simon: 1921 - 1921: son of S A & Jessie Sanders 

7-12+. McGINNIS, Betty L.: 1/24/1931 - 12/31/1948: (dau of J H & Ruby McGinnis  + Ruby 
F.: 2/2/1906 - 1/6/1949: (dau of Wm. J. & Emma Archer Page) (The daughter was killed 
in an auto accident, the mother died a few days later of injuries caused by the 
accident) 

7-13+. McGINNIS, James Henry: 5/22/1904 - 5/16/1991: (Husband)  + Dorothy M.: 9/2/1918 
- ?: (Wife) 

7-14. JOSEPH, Dock: 1907 - 1975: 

7-15+. BAILEY, R.B.: 5/17/1877 - 7/22/1951: (Our Father who art in heaven)  + Fannie: 
1/28/1904 - 2/13/1993: 

7-16+. PATTON, Rubin: 12/25/1903 - 3/27/1988:  + Virginia: 2/1/1919 - 8/4/1993: 
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7-17. ARNETT, James D.: 1/2/1936 - 11/19/1999: 

7-18. PATTON, Charlene: ? -1/23/1948: 

7-19-. HOPKINS, Harvey M.: 1958 - 1958: 

7-20. HARRIS, Betty Lou: 8/7/1953 - 2/21/1954: 

***************************************
ROW: 8

8-1+. WAYNE, Guy Warren: 1920 - 1976: (son of Dewey & Sadie Wayne)  + Vera Frances: 
1922 - 2004: "Asleep In Jesus" "Till We Meet Again" 

8-2+. WAYNE, Dewey A.: 1898 - 1972: (son of George & Amanda Shultz Wayne)  + Sadie G.: 
nee Conrad 1901 - 1952: 

8-3+. REINHERTZ, William J.: 1875 - 1946: (son of Wm. & Hansena Reinhertz)  + Anna D.: 
nee Salrin 1882 - 1952: (married 1902 Jasper Co. Ind.) 

8-4+. SMALLFELT, John: 1873 - 1954:  + Augusta: 1879 - 1960: (nee Reetz, born in 
Germany) 

8-5. McCARTY, Charles E.:2/25/1945 - 4/3/1946: son of Fred & Mae  

8-6+. McCARTY, Lacy Sr.: 3/6/1924 - 5/4/2004: "The Lord is My Shepherd"  + Betty R.: 
nee Banks 10/15/1930 - ?: [[WWII]] 

8-7+. PAGE, William J.: 1867 / 1946: ("Jap") "At Rest"  + Emma L.: nee Archer 1870 - 
1954: (m 1st. Hall) [barely ledgible, extremely worn] 

8-8+. HILTON, Francis T.: 11/11/1868 - 5/18/1946:  + Florence N.: nee Mitchell 
5/12/1883 - 9/15/1960: married 1904 Jasper Co. 

8-9. JONES, Floyd V.: 1896 - 1948: 

8-10. SMITH, Mary: 1890 - 1953: 

8-11. SMITH, Steve: 1886 - 1966: 

8-12. HIGH, Michael G.: 9/12/1908 - 1/23/1976: "Gone With The Lord" (Born in New York, 
son of Adam & Christina Kungle High; was married 1945 to Opal Pope, who survives. 
Living in the Medaryville community since 1962, a retired construction worker, member 
of Calvary Baptist Church, North Judson) 

8-13. HIGH, Opal I.: 7/24/1920 - 9/22/1978: 

8-14. HARRIS, Chrystal Lynn: 5/19/1978 - 9/22/1978: 

8-15+. CALVERT, Paul E.: 8/23/1952 - 3/4/1953: (son of Ora Calvert)  + Lois K.: 
2/15/1928 - 1/24/2001:  + Ora R.: 3/22/1924 - 10/12/1988: "WWII" [[WWII]] 

8-16+. WIREMAN, Joe.: 1912 - 1953: "Father" (born Waldo, Ky. / five children)  + Edna: 
"Mother" 1911 - 1966: 

***************************************
ROW: 9

9-1. ROWE, Sam: 1894 - 1972: 

9-2+. LYKINS, Sanford: 1891 - 1977:  + Frances: 1896 - 1984: 

9-3. LONG, Clarence O.: 1903 - 1978: 

9-4. STOWERS, Harold V.: 3/8/1929 - 3/17/2011: PVT [[ARMY - KOREA]] 



Cemetery Reading Working Document 15.6.2015 55

9-5+. SCHULTZ, George H.: 1897 - 1984:  + Sylvia T.: nee Smallfelt 1904 - 1986: 

9-6+. ALLEN, Robert L. Jr.: 12/5/1919 - 5/13/1969: (Dad)  + Madeline: 4/21/1927 - 
4/8/2006: nee Hale (Mom)  + Teresa: 6/13/1955 - ?: (Miller) (Daughter) West Va. Pfc Co 
D 409 Inf WWII [[WWII]] 

9-7+. HOPKINS, Hargis G.: 1894 - 1970:  + Myrtle: 1904 - 1982: 

9-8. CONLEY, Merissa Gay: 1967 - 1971: (Jackson Chapel Marker) 

9-9. WIREMAN, Catherine: 1928 - 1981: 

9-10. CONLEY, Vinie: 1910 - 1974: (Jackson Chapel Marker) 

9-11. OWENS, Magnola: 1936 - 1970: (wife of Frank1in Owens) 

9-12. OWENS, Franklin N.: 4/8/1938 - 4/24/2007: (Father) 

9-13+. OWENS, Omer James: 1906 - 1972:  + Beatrice: nee Jones 1907 - 2005: 

9-14+. WHITAKER Austin: 1911 - 1981:  + Gracie: 1911 - 1999: 

***************************************
ROW: 10

10-1+. WAYNE, George D.: 1893 - 1971: (son of George & Amanda Shultz Wayne)  + 
Florence: 1906 - 1996: 

10-2. KELLEY, Steven D.: 11/3/1953 - 1/25/2001: 

10-3+. HENSEL, Max: 3/10/1912 - 2/2/1972:  + Elizabeth: 4/27/1911 - 9/5/2006: 

10-4. HENSEL, Robert M.: 9/30/1936 - 3/4/1999: 

10-5. MENKE, William: 12/15/1890 - 10/31/1988: 

10-6+. SANDIFUR, Bruce M.: 11/4/1911 - 12/27/1999:  + Leta B.: 7/29/1917 - ?: 

10-7+. HALE, Hargus: 7/10/1891 - 9/6/1975: "Father"  + Della: 5/7/1916 - 9/6/1973: 
"Daughter"  + Mary: 4/2/1894 - 9/9/1984: "Mother" 

10-8+. SWISHER, Omer R.: 1914 - 1997:  + Beatrice A.: 1917 - 1986: 

10-9. PATTON, Larry Sr.: 7/11/1951 - 3/30/1991: 

10-10. HOPKINS, Steven Wayne: 3/28/1960 - 7/1/1982: In Loving memory from your wife 

10-11+. COMER, Claude W.: 1905 - 1997:  + Alice A.: 1911 - 1998: (Nee Lewis) 

10-12+. SHEPHERD, Press: 7/7/1920 - 10/10/1996: US Army WWII  + Goldie: 11/25/1926 / 
?: [[World War II]] 

10-13. HINMAN, David Allen: 1968 -2010: 

10-14. HINMAN, Robert E.: 6/26/1948 - 10/2/2007: 

10-15+. HINMAN, John J.: 2/29/1924 - ?:  + Joan M.: 3/26/1929 - ?: 

10-16+. WIREMAN, Victor: 6/26/1930 - 11/9/1986:  + Maureen: 7/15/1932 - ?: 

10-17. WHITAKER, Beveleen: 3/26/1940 - 3/26/1940: 

10-18. BRITTIN, FLOYD R.: 3/3/1905 - 3/22/1991: 
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***************************************
ROW: 11

11-1+. OLIVER Kellie Jr.: 4/1/1931 - 5/28/1973: Sgt. US Army Korea "BROTHERS Gone but 
not forgotten"  + James: 3/6/1921 - 1/6/1975: PTRV 3 US Army [[ARMY - KOREA]] 

11-2+. OLIVER, Woodrow: 1916 - 1972: (married 12/18/1937)  + Anna: 1921 - 2010: 

11-3. OLIVER, Everett: 11/4/1938 - 4/25/2009: 

11-4. WATSON, Seamon A.: 12/30/1926 - 4/5/1973: Father of Michael & Matthew  

11-5. HUNNICUTT, Herbert A.: 1912 - 1976: 

11-6. WRENCH, Helen Saltsman: 10/28/1913 - 2/5/1975: (daughter of Hallie & Alice 
Saltsman) 

11-7+. JACKSON, Alex: 5/26/1908 - 3/1/1983:  + Emily: 4/25/1909 - 12/11/1974:  

11-8+. TANNER, Ezra E.: 9/21/1919 - 4/20/1974: "Dad" PFC  + Helen: 1921 - ?: nee 
Swisher his wife "Mom" [[ARMY - WWII]] 

11-9. DAVASHER, Lorie: 1960 - 2008: 

11-10+. OWEN, Verlin: 10/25/1916 - 2/3/2009:  + Mary George: 10/16/1920 - 1/12/2009: 

11-11. STEELE, Helen: 9/12/1918 - 7/15/1989: 

11-12+. HAZLETT, Harold E.: 11/28/1908 - 6/29/1993:  + Margaret: 10/15/1915 - 
10/10/1993: 

11-13+. HOGAN Gilbert L.: 8/10/1927 - 4/3/1991:  + Sara M.: 12/29/1939 - 7/4/2010: 

11-14+. JOSEPH ELIGAH J.: 3/18/1935 - ?:  + Betty L.: 11/9/1935 - ?: 

***************************************
ROW: 12

12-1. POISEL, Lynn Marie: 11/22/1974 - 11/30/1974: 

12-2+. BOLEN, James K.: 1926 - 1976: PVT (Picture)  + Capitola: 1929 - 2002: [[ARMY - 
WWII]] 

12-3. WRENCH, Helen L.: 10/28/1913 - 2/5/1975: 

12-4+. HOOKER, Ronald D.: 1930 - ?:   + Ruth S.: 1933 - 2005: 

12-5+. STEVENS, Wallace L.: 1908 - 1977: married 1930  + Paula J.: 1912 - 1978: nee 
Flora 

12-6+. SIERPUTOWSKI, Dalton: 8/12/1997 - 8/12/1997: (picture of baby shoes)  + Dillon: 
8/12/1997 - 8/12/1997: 

12-7+. POISEL, Lawrence J.: 3/19/1906 - 11/12/1979:  + Ruby E.: 8/5/1922 - 11/26/1983: 

12-8. THOMPSON, Nina Pogue: 11/13/1982 - 2/5/1894: 

12-9+. EDWARDS, Milton J.: 7/4/1902 - 8/25/1986:  + Laura C.: 12/24/1903 - 5/12/1984: 

SECTION:  EAST SECTION 

SUBSECTION:  South East Part

***************************************
ROW: 1



Cemetery Reading Working Document 15.6.2015 57

1-1. WHITAKER, Lonnie: 6/13/1920 - 4/3/1990: Jun 13 1920 - Apr 3 1990 CPL US Army 
World War II [Army plaque set into concrete on ground. Has actual stone with wife in 
next row.] [[ARMY - WW 2]] 

***************************************
ROW: 2

2-1+. WIREMAN, Simon Sr.: 5/2/1914 - 6/9/2006: May 2, 1914 - June 9, 2006  + Georgie: 
4/13/1913 - 4/12/2010: Apr. 13, 1913 - Apr. 12, 2010 Farm scene engraved on front. 
Windmill on left with water trough, then a tractor in field, then a farm house or barn 
with silo on right side. Clouds in sky for background. 

2-2. WIREMAN, Simon Duke Jr.: 3/6/1935 - 2/1/2008: Mar. 6 1935 - Feb. 1 2008 Leaves 
engraved in top corners. [Grave has some darker discoloration.] 

2-3+. WHITAKER, Lonnie: 6/13/1920 - 4/3/1990: June 13, 1920 - April 3, 1990  + Lula 
Ann: 9/24/1933 - 10/1/1995: Sept 24 1933 - Oct 1 1995 Praying hands in each top 
corner. [Some sort of moss or growth makes it hard to read the dates. It can also be 
seen on stone base.] 

2-4. OTT, James Michael: 5/31/1942 - 8/20/2007: May 31 1942 - Aug 20 2007 US Army 
[Army plaque set into stone in ground. Grave is beginning to be taken over by grass] 
[[ARMY]] 

***************************************
ROW: 3

3-1+. WIREMAN, Farish: 1/12/1940 - ?: Jan. 18, 1940 - ?  + Josephine: 7/14/1942 - ?: 
July 14, 1942 - ? Married Feb. 14, 1960 Fly to the angels Beautifully laser cut log 
cabin scene on grave front.  Two angels and clouds on back with words.  It seems 
neither person is yet deceased, either. 

3-2. WIREMAN, Terry L.: 12/1/1964 - 3/4/1994: Dec. 1, 1964 - Mar. 4, 1994 Beloved Son 
& Brother Bubby Beautifully laser cut log cabin scene on grave front. Back has the 
nickname. 

3-3+. MCCARTY, Roosevelt: 2/7/1935 - ?: Feb. 7, 1935 - ?  + Ruby Mae: 6/9/1940 - 
5/2/2008: June 9, 1940 - May 2, 2008 Married Jan. 10, 1956 Together Forever Two Hearts 
Became One Father engraved above Roosevelt, Mother above Ruby Mae. Picture of them 
together over the marriage date. Back has saying of two hearts. 

3-4. MANNS, Pauline: 4/19/1956 - 6/14/2001: Apr. 19, 1956 - Jun. 14, 2001 Gone away 
with a friend Beloved Mother and Grandmother Flower pots with engraved M to each side 
of stone, back has adult angel praying over four child angels. 

***************************************
ROW: 4

4-1+. WIREMAN, Alma Stone: 9/16/1925 - 5/14/2008: Sept. 16, 1925 - May 14, 2008  + 
Morgan F.: 9/7/1926 - 10/3/2000: Sept. 7, 1926 - Oct. 3, 2000 Married Dec. 9, 1946 
Detailed engraving of Jesus praying in the garden in top right corner 

4-2+. WIREMAN, Larry N.: 5/27/1947 - 2/17/2010: May 27, 1947 - Feb. 17, 2010  + 
Shirley I.: 11/4/1946 - ?: Nov. 4, 1946 - ? Married June 1, 1968 Our children Bobbi Jo 
Ricky Brett Josh Brown Eyes Bunchy Children engraved on back. On front, banjo engraved 
beneath Larry, hummingbird beneath Shirley. Interlocked rings with flowers engraved 
between names. 

4-3+. BAILEY, Florida Stone: 6/14/1921 - ?: June 14, 1921 - ?  + Rev. Jess W.: 
1/12/1921 - 6/4/2001: Jan. 12, 1921 - June 4, 2001 Married Sept. 25, 1941 Gone but not 
forgotten, loved very much. Our Children Barbara Geri Betty Charles Brenda Susie Gone 
away with Jesus no other friend so dear. God takes the very best. Picture of them 
together above last name, married engraved above their names with cross between names. 
Back has engraving of Jesus praying in garden beneath last name with two sayings 
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beneath. 

***************************************
ROW: 5

5-1. BAILEY, Clifford: 5/30/1927 - 4/17/2006: May 30, 1927 - Apr 17 2006 Tec 5 US Army 
World War II [Army plaque set into concrete in ground. Beginning to be overgrown a bit 
by grass. Has actual head stone with wife next.] [[ARMY - WW 2]] 

5-2+. BAILEY, Clifford: 5/30/1927 - 4/17/2000: May 30, 1927 - April 17, 2006  + 
Lorena: 8/26/1927 - ?: August 26, 1927 - ? Married July 12, 1947 Isaiah 60 1 Arise, 
shine, For thy light is come, and the glory of the lord is risen upon thee. Psalm 30 5 
;weeping may endure for a night but joy cometh in the morning Engraving of them at 
50th anniversary. Engraving of bird and leaves in top left, rose and hummingbird in 
top right. Praying hands above each name. Back has color engraving of house and tree 
with sun setting. 

5-3+. STONE, Verdie: 3/14/1896 - 3/14/1995: Mar. 14, 1896 - Mar. 16, 1995  + OWSLEY, 
Carnanella: 12/18/1919 - 12/14/2009: Dec. 18, 1919 - Dec. 14, 2009 He is Risen O death 
where is thy sting? O grave where is thy victory 1 Corinthians 15 55 Detailed banjo 
engraved in top left, picture of Verdie above her name. Detailed cross with verse in 
top right. A close up picture of cross was taken. 

5-4. BELLEMEY, Robert: 1978 - 2011: 1978- 2011 [Boersma Funeral Home metal plaque 
pushed into ground.] 

5-5+. OWENS, Barbara Bailey: 5/14/1942 - 7/21/2003: May 14, 1942 - July 21, 2003  + 
Clem A.: 4/8/1941 - ?: April 8, 1941 - ? Married Sept. 25, 1963 Our Children Mary E. 
Raymond D. Leslie A. 

5-6. BABY, No Name: ? - ?: ? - ? [Simple concrete stone slightly leaning and buried a 
bit, no given name or dates.] 

***************************************
ROW: 6

6-1+. PULLINS, Willis J.: 8/28/1923 - 4/3/2008: Aug. 28, 1923 - Apr. 3, 2008  + 
Bettilou: 11/16/1924 - ?: Nov. 16, 1924 - ? Willis Jasper Pullins PFC US Army World 
War II Aug 28 1923 Apr 3 2008 21st Evacuation Hospital [US army plaque posted on back 
of stone.] [[ARMY - WW 2]] 

6-2+. HOUSTON, Vera L.: 1912 - 2003: 1912 - 2003  + Andrew J.: 1903 - 1985: 1903 - 
1985 

6-3+. SMITH, William C.: 3/9/1926 - 5/28/1987: Mar. 9, 1926 - May 28, 1987  + Nola: 
8/30/1936 - 8/4/2002: Aug. 30, 1936 - Aug. 4, 2002 Married Nov. 13, 1955 Sleeping in 
the arms of Jesus Marriage date engraved on pair of rings between names, back has 
engraving of couple beneath tree in front of fence with clouds and sun beneath last 
name. 

6-4+. HARRIS, Byron W.: 1/20/1929 - 7/5/2010: Jan. 20, 1929 - July 5, 2010  + Carol 
Ann (Lowry): 4/1/1935 - 2/7/2003: Apr. 1, 1935 - Feb. 7, 2003 Married Mar. 13, 1956 
Monon RR Byron W Harris RM3 US Navy Korea Jan 20 1929 Jul 5 2010 Our Daughters Cynthia 
Ann & Elizabeth Carol Monon RR engraved beneath symbol in top left corner on front, 
flowers engraved in top right corner, married engraved above names on front. US navy 
plaque on back above children’s names. [[NAVY - Korea]] 

6-5+. HOUSTON, Sharon M.: 11/17/1943 - ?: Nov. 17, 1943 - ?  + Robert E.: 11/15/1943 - 
?: Nov. 15, 1943 - ? Bob Married Sept. 16, 1961 Our Daughters Tina Shelley Roberta 
’Bobbi’ Joseph, Mary, and young Jesus engraved on left side of last name on front, 
married in heart between names on front, and back has detailed engraving of house 
above children’s names. Neither seems to be deceased at this time. 

6-6+. NELSON, Keith Max: 8/28/1937 - ?: Aug. 28, 1937 - ?  + F. Kay: 4/25/1938 - ?: 
April 25, 1938 - ? Married Feb. 12, 1955 Nelson Our Children Debra Duane Linda Cross 



Cemetery Reading Working Document 15.6.2015 59

and flowers connected in each top corner of front, praying hand between names and 
married date beneath names on front. Back has last name above children’s names. 

6-7. CROWE, Michael Anthony: 1/19/1957 - 9/18/1981: Jan 19 1957 - Sep 18 1981 PV1 US 
Army [US Army plaque set into concrete on ground. Grass is beginning to overgrow the 
edges of concrete.] [[ARMY]] 

6-8. SHEPHERD, Floyd (Pete): 2/5/1944 - 4/27/1995: Feb. 5, 1944 - Apr. 27, 1995 

6-9. SHEPHERD, Paul M.: 1982 - 1982: 1982 - 1982 [Querry Ulbricht Funeral home. Plaque 
that had been drilled into heart shaped concrete stone. Now hanging half off and name 
and date skewed.] 

***************************************
ROW: 7

7-1+. ALLEN, Darrell E.: 9/28/1939 - ?: Sept. 28, 1939 - ?  + Russell D.: 9/29/1946 - 
4/24/1999: Sept. 29, 1946 - Apr. 24, 1999 Sons of Joe and Ida Gone but not forgotten 
Bubby Sonny Bubby above Darrell and Sonny above Russell. [Stone shows some wear on 
front, especially on Bubby.] 

7-2+. ALLEN, Ida M.: 9/18/1916 - ?: Sept. 18, 1916 - ?  + Josephus: 9/2/1915 - 
1/1/1982: Sept. 2, 1915 - Jan. 1, 1982 Married Sept. 7, 1936 Joe Joe engraved above 
Josephus, married engraved above both names. [Some wear on grave.] 

7-3+. ALLEN, Elliott: 6/11/1900 - 3/28/1987: 6-11-1900 - 3-28-1987  + Maude: 9/29/1908 
- 3/23/1993: 9-29-1908 / 3-23-1993 

7-4+. HALE, Betty Jo: 6/19/1936 - ?: June 19, 1936 - ?  + Harris: 4/10/1933 - ?: Apr. 
10, 1933 - ? Married Oct. 27, 1954 Our Daughters Cheryn Linda Rhonda (Allen) Golfer 
engraved above Harris, Allen engraved above Betty Jo. Daughters engraved beneath both 
names, and married above both names.  Bird in upper left corner. 

7-5. FLEENOR,  Phyllis A.: 8/6/1942 - ?: August 6, 1942 - ? Phyllie Loving Mom Grandma 
Great Grandma 

7-6. FLEENOR, Charles Jr.: 8/17/1964 - 4/24/2009: August 17, 1964 - April 24, 2009 
Chuck Loving Son Brother Father 

7-7+. LONG, Beverly R.: 7/14/1942 - ?: July 14, 1942 - ?  + Arthur E.: 10/28/1942 - 
10/24/2010: Oct. 28, 1942 - Oct. 24, 2010 

7-8+. LOVELY, Michael Andy: 8/22/1977 - 3/18/1995: Aug. 22, 1977 - Mar. 18, 1995  + 
Randall J.R.: 6/9/1976 - 1/19/1978: June 9, 1976 - Jan. 19, 1978 (Randall Lovely, 1976 
- 1978 , son of Clayton & Mary Grigsby Lovely. A1so survived by brother Michael, 
grandparents Mr. and Mrs. John Grigsby, Mr. and Mrs. Richard Lovely, all of 
Rensselaer, Ind.) Praying hands and flowers engraved on inside of each stone. 

***************************************
ROW: 8

8-1. GILBERT, Jerry Dean Jr.: 7/28/1984 - 7/28/1984: July 28, 1984 - July 28, 1984 
Little Angel of Cindy and Jerry Child angel engraved bottom left corner, shining cross 
engraved to right of name. [Nearly buried by grass, had to push grass back to see the 
stone.] 

***************************************
ROW: 9

9-1. ALLEN, Russell Leonard: 10/18/1957 - 1/10/1975: Oct. 18, 1957 - Jan. 10, 1975 
Rest in Peace Allen (1937 - 1975 (Jackson Chapel) according to Zera Howe reading, but 
birth date may be wrong) Rest in Peace engraved above name on front, last name 
engraved on back. [Some wear and discoloration on stone] 

9-2+. ALLEN, Rosemary L.: 9/30/1938 - ?: Sept. 30, 1938 - ?  + Jack A.: 1/28/1935 - 
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9/11/2004: Jan. 28, 1935 - Sept. 11, 2004 Married Feb 25, 1956 Our Children Russell  
Jack Jr.  Carrie  Penny  Cindy Engraved cross and leaves in each top corner, rose 
above Rosemary, guitar above Jack, praying hands between names, married engraved below 
names. Children names on back. 

9-3. ALLEN, John H.: 1928 - 1985: 1928 - 1985 Beloved Father, Rest in Peace Beloved 
father above name, rest below dates. [Moss is setting into stone and concrete 
beneath.] 

9-4+. BELILES, Carl E.: 1921 - 1975: 1921 - 1975  + Nettie I.: 1924 - 2002: 1924 - 
2002 Married Mar. 25 1942 (1921 - 1975 (Jackson)) Married engraved between names, 
roses engraved in each corner. Last name engraved on back. [Wear on stone.] 

9-5+. WELLS, Estil: 1/13/1912 - 9/20/1982: Jan. 13, 1912 - Sept. 20, 1982  + Bertie: 
8/17/1909 - 11/24/2000: Aug. 17, 1909 - Nov. 24, 2000 Till we shall meet and never 
part Last name engraved on back.  Saying engraved above names on front, praying hands 
engraved between names. 

9-6. JOHNSON, Ray: 5/8/1934 - 5/11/1984: May 8, 1934 - May 11, 1984 Ray Johnson PFC US 
Army 1934 1984 Worn engraved hands between dates. US Army plaque on back. [Overall 
wear and staining on grave.] [[ARMY]] 

9-7+. CARTER, Mary E.: 1/31/1938 - ?: Jan. 31, 1938 - ?  + William: 12/9/1928 - 
4/13/2004: Dec. 9, 1928 - Apr. 13, 2004 Bill Married Nov. 18, 1955 William Carter PFC 
US Air Force Dec 9 1928 Apr 13 2004 HQ 7th AF GP To the world he was but one to me he 
was the world Our Children Barb  Billy  Sandy Married engraved above names, children 
below names, dove between names. Back has US Air Force plaque above saying, flag 
engraved in upper left corner, bird in upper right. [[AIR FORCE]] 

9-8+. POISEL, Jean M.: 3/17/1935 - ?: Mar. 17, 1935 - ?  + Billie V.: 9/21/1930 - 
7/13/2001: Sept. 21, 1930 - July 13, 2001 June 19, 1954 Children Linda  Peggy  Brenda 
Grandchildren Emily  Sarah  Jerry  Lindsey  David Billie V Poisel CPL US Army Korea 
Sep 21 1930 Jul 13 2001 Engraving of them and their farm on front above names, 
marriage date between names. Back has US Army plaque between children and 
grandchildren names and below last name. [[ARMY - KOREA]] 

9-9. FREDERICK, Dorothy M. Lykins: 2/28/1922 - 7/7/2006: Feb. 28, 1922 - July 7, 2006 
Our Beloved Mother Jess Alice Joe Edith Beloved mother engraved above name, children 
below name and dates. Praying hands engraved in each top corner. 

SECTION:  EAST SECTION

SUBSECTION:  NORTH EAST 

***************************************
ROW: 1

1-1+. ALLEN, Audrey E.: 3/31/1930 - ?:  + James A. Sr.: 7/09/1927 - 10/18/2004: 

1-2+. ARCHER, Georgia C.: 1904 - 1976:  + Alfred E.: 1896 - 1985: [[PFC US ARMY-WWI]] 

1-3. ALLEN, Rex: 4/27/1948 - 9/27/1997: [[SP4 US ARMY-VIETNAM]] Father of Tracy, Kari, 
Travis 

1-4. PATTON, Bonnie L. Hershman: 11/11/1962 - 2/06/2001: Mother of Nina Marie 

1-5. NORTHCUTT, James C.: 12/05/1928 - 12/31/1995: [[US ARMY-KOREA]] 

1-6. CALVERT, Timothy W.: 1/22/1957 - 8/08/2006: 

1-7+. CALVERT, Raymond Jr.: 5/12/1929 - 9/08/1992:  + Mary L.: 2/25/1931 - ?: 

1-8. CALVERT, Owen: 2/15/1926 - 5/06/2003: 

***************************************
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ROW: 2

2-1+. JOHNSON, Viola R.: 1913 - 1994:  + Francis R.: 1912 - 1990: "Jack". 

2-2+. TIMMONS, Georgia (REAM) M.: 1/20/1920 - 3/12/2008:  + Orville M.: 11/13/1916 - 
?:  "Shorty"Â\235 Children are Jean, Roger, Robert, Carol, Marlene, Luann, Raymond 

2-3+. BRITTON, William Lee: 10/12/1955 - ?:  + James Thomas:  4/15/1947 - ?: SWAFFORD, 
Darl LeRoy: 2/17/1937 - ?:  + Marvin Richard: 8/09/1940 - 3/13/2010: 

2-4+. OWEN, Ann M.: 2/15/1954 - ?:  + Richard V.: 2/21/1945 - 8/17/2009: [[MSGT US AIR 
FORCE-VIETNAM]] Married on 10/19/1974 Our Daughter, Vanessa M. 

***************************************
ROW: 3

3-1+. MITCHELL, Irene M.: 11/21/1931 - ?:  + Raymond A.: 1/23/1928 - 8/12/2009: 
Married on 12/24/1949 

3-2+. OLIVER, Dora: 8/12/1916 - 7/09/1985:  + Charles: 3/11/1917 - 3/24/1992: Married 
on 12/22/1947 

3-3+. JACKSON, Evelyn: 6/08/1939 - ?:  + Joe SR.: 12/16/1937 - 3/21/2006: 

3-4+. JACKSON, Mary Jean: 1/25/1932 - 3/19/1991:  + Eldon R.: 1/21/1933 - 5/27/1992: 
[[US ARMY-SP3]] 

3-5+. YONTZ, Richard Arnold: 10/12/1942 - 12/21/2001:  + Evelyn Jeanne: 5/03/1931 - 
3/20/2005: Married on 11/21/1981 

3-6. HUNNICUTT, Jerald A Sr.: 11/16/1942 - 11/10/2000: [[US ARMY-PFC]] 

***************************************
ROW: 4

4-1. WELTE, Brad A: 9/04/1965 - 9/05/1987: [[US ARMY-PFC]] 

4-2+. HUGHES, Rachel: 8/26/1933 - ?:  + Curtis: 5/09/1932 - ?: Our Children are Ann, 
Mary, Steve, Orville Curtis, Rose 

4-3. HUGHES, Chillie: 2/12/1927 - 7/05/2005: Beloved brother of Melvin, Daniel, 
Curtis, Sylvia and Christine 

***************************************
ROW: 5

5-1+. SHIDLER, Shirley A.: 1932 - 2008:  + John W.: 1926 - 1997: [[PVT US ARMY-WW2]] 
Married on 4/01/1950 

***************************************
ROW: 6

6-1+. WILLIAMS, Donald M.: 12/10/1930 -  2/04/1992:  + Madge C.: 7/15/1935 - ?: 

6-2+. HOPKINS, Otto Sr.: 9/24/1931 - 3/17/1998:  + Ada Joseph: 9/17/1927 - 3/16/2006: 

6-3. CONLEY, Kevin R.: 1984 - 2006: 

6-4. CONLEY, Finas: 1938 - 2008: 

***************************************
ROW: 7

7-1+. HOPPER, James C.: 12/18/1993 - 12/22/1994:  + Charlene A.: 8/14/1939 - 
1005/1995: 
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7-2+. MARTIN, Jack R.: 6/13/1919 - 4/26/2006: [[S SGT US ARMY-WW2  - 86th BLACK HAWK 
DIVISION]]  + Helen M.: 3/21/1917 - 6/08/2011: 

7-3+. RISNER, Harold H.: 327/1932 - 12/15/2006:  + Opaline (Bailey): 4/26/1936 - 
3/30/2008: 

7-4+. DULIN, Omagene: 1//17/1927 -  ?:  + Wilbur Earl: 6/22/1925 - 2/24/1998: Married 
on 1/22/1946 [[CPL US MARINE CORPS-WW2]] 

7-5+. HEINY, Ronald D: 1943 - ?:  + Unabelle: 1937 - 2000: Married on 9/16/1972 

7-6+. WALKER, Richard: 7/20/1926 - 12/23/1989:   + Christeena: 5/08/1927 - 1/01/2004:  

7-7. WALKER, James V.: 3/22/1956 - 6/08/2006: Son of Ronnie and Chris 

SECTION:  EAST SECTION 

SUBSECTION:  Far South East Part

***************************************
ROW: 1

1-1. MCCARTY, Jack: 6/1/1920 - 3/8/1979: June 1, 1920 - March 8, 1979 Loved by all, 
forgotten by none Last name engraved on back of stone. 

1-2. MCCARTY, Bernice: 2/19/1926 - 12/30/1997: February 19, 1926 - December 30, 1997 
Angels have taken you home to God Mom we love you and miss you Last name engraved on 
back of stone. 

1-3+. MCCARTY, William B. Jr.: 12/12/1975 - 8/23/1990: Dec. 12, 1975 - Aug. 23 1990  + 
Curtis L.: 9/14/1987 - 8/23/1990: Sept. 14, 1987 - Aug. 23, 1990 Gone away with a 
friend 

1-4+. MCILVAIN, Melissa A.: 11/25/1970 - 8/23/1990: Nov. 25, 1970 - Aug. 23, 1990  + 
Crystal L.: 6/5/1990 - 8/24/1990: Jun. 5, 1990 - Aug. 24, 1990 Gone away with a friend 

1-5+. MCCARTY, Gary L.: 9/26/1965 - 2/14/1997: Sep. 26, 1965 - Feb. 14, 1997  + Randy: 
11/8/1971 - 4/16/2009: Nov. 8, 1971 - Apr. 16, 2009 Until we meet again... Mom and Dad 
gave them their roses while they lived Love, Donna & Jamie Brothers engraved in each 
top corner with praying hands between the names. Back has a rose engraved beneath the 
words. 

1-6+. MCCARTY, James: 9/27/1943 - ?: Sept. 27, 1943 - ?  + Roxie E.: 10/1/1955 - 
6/29/2010: Oct. 1, 1955 - June 29, 2010 Married July 4, 1986 Too Well Loved to Be 
Forgotten Last name engraved on back above words. 

1-7. GIBSON, Betty L. (Cole): 6/13/1954 - ?: June 13, 1954 - ? Sister of Roxie (Cole) 
McCarty Engraving of frog on stone. 

1-8+. LEWARK, Lula L.: 1939 - 1994: 1939 - 1994  + Leslie S. Jr.: 1940 - 1994: 1940 - 
1994 Married Mar. 9, 196 Though absent in the flesh, we are with you in spirit The 
above phrase engraved on base of stone. 

1-9+. WILLIAMS, James R.: 3/3/1930 - 8/3/2007: Mar. 3, 1930 - Aug. 3, 2007  + Sarah: 
5/28/1929 - 4/4/2000: May 28, 1929 - Apr. 4, 2000 Married Nov. 10, 1979 Praying hands 
with flower engraved in left hand corner, praying angel in right hand corner. 

1-10. MASON, Dorothea J.: 12/9/1961 - 12/30/1999: December 9, 1961 - December 30, 1999 
Engraving of white cat above name. 

1-11. GILBERT, Ruby J. (Bailey): 12/21/1944 - 1/26/2004: Dec. 21, 1944 - Jan. 26, 2004 
Wife of Larry 

1-12. GILBERT, Monica G. Bailey: 1/2/1979 - 12/20/2005: January 2, 1979 - December 20, 
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2005 You will be missed by all your Loved ones I’ll miss you the most Monk. I ask 
myself day by day, and every night when I pray, why he too you away from me, then one 
day God made me see. He needs you there to be free, no more sins for your soul. Now in 
your spirit you have control, no more hurt, no more pain. All the rejoice you will 
regain, your an angel now Monk. I’m happy for you. The Lord has things he needs you to 
do. Don’t dissapoint him and do your best, be different than others and not like the 
rest. Love you always, Tam Star engraved above name, angels to each side. Short words 
beneath date. Long blurb above is on back. 

1-13+. HIXSON-HUCKINS, Howard E.: 11/10/1935 - ?: Nov. 10. 1935 - ?  + Nancy: 
3/20/1926 - 6/14/1999: Mar. 20. 1926 - June 14. 1999 In Loving Memory Engraved in 
scroll above names with flowers and crosses. Praying hands between dates. 

1-14+. WIREMAN, Josie: 6/8/1960 - ?: June 8, 1960 - ?  + Dannie Jr.: 7/20/1960 - 
3/5/1994: July 20, 1960 - Mar. 5, 1994 Married Feb. 7, 1978 Names engraved in hearts 
with rings connecting them above marriage date. 

***************************************
ROW: 2

2-1. SCOTT, Betty J. Watson: 1945 - 1981: 1945 - 1981 Engraving of cross and flowers 
to left of name and dates. 

2-2+. WATSON, Walter W.: 1914 - 1987: 1914 - 1987  + Doris J.: 1920 - 1996: 1920 - 
1996 Flowers to outside of each name, praying hands between. [Grave seems to be 
sinking slightly.] 

2-3+. HOWARD, Maultee: 11/4/1919 - 2/21/1989: Nov. 4, 1919 - Feb. 21, 1989  + Grover 
Sr.: 1/12/1921 - 3/18/2003: Jan. 12, 1921 - Mar. 18, 2003 Married March 2, 1942 Gone 
but not forgotten Last name engraved between flowers and church windows, married above 
names, words beneath, praying hands between. 

2-4. DAVIS, Nina Faye: 9/20/1985 - 4/24/1997: Sept. 20. 1985 - Apr. 24. 1997 Dau of 
Michael W and Tammy J. Reed Heart design engraved on front, praying child angel 
beneath name, blurb on back. 

2-5+. BAILEY, Leander: 1936 - ?: 1936 - ?  + Norma Jean: 1937 - 1996: 1937 - 1996 
Flowers in each top corner with border over name. [Large bush to right of grave 
beginning to overgrow.] 

2-6. COLE, Betty Joann: 1/9/1954 - 3/3/2008: January 9, 1954 - March 3, 2008 Not sure 
if this is any relation to previous Betty L. (Cole) Gibson found in same area. [Frain 
Mortuary Inc. Small metal plaque pushed into ground, face knocked off stakes now. 
Rusted. ] 

2-7. FAIRCHILD, Opal: 2/22/1922 - 10/22/2011: Feb. 22, 1922 - Oct. 22, 2011 [Frain 
Mortuary Inc. Small metal plaque pushed into ground.] 

***************************************
ROW: 3

3-1+. FAIRCHILD, Teressa J.: 9/17/1973 - ?: Sept. 17, 1973 - ?  + Hewitt E.: 4/5/1969 
- 2/18/2007: Apr. 5, 1969 - Feb 18, 2007 Married Dec. 9, 1994 Hewitt E Fairchild SP4 
US Army Persian Gulf Apr 5 1969 Feb 18 2007 Married engraved above names, stylized 
cross between names. Service plaque on back. [[ARMY - PERSIAN GULF]] 

SECTION:  EAST SECTION

SUBSECTION:  FAR NORTH EAST

***************************************
ROW: 1

1-1. SMITH, Ray: 1/18/1935 - 7/31/2010: 
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1-2. KEITH, Michael: 1/28/1974 - 1/28/1974: 

***************************************
ROW: 2

2-1. MITCHELL, Cecil E.: 5/20/1912 - 12/18/1983: 

2-2. MITCHELL, Irene M.: 3/09/1915 - 7/18/1997: "Mother"Â\235 

2-3+. HUMPHREY, George W. JR.: 4/03/1948 - ?:  + Sandra C.: 8/02/1949 - 3/23/2010: 
Married in June 3, 1972 

2-4+. YORK, Frank Francis M.: 2/02/1954 - 8/27/2003:  + Sandy Sandra L.: 11/25/1952 - 
?: 

2-5. MITCHELL, David Jr.: 8/18/1942 - 2/26/2008: 

2-6+. MITCHELL, Bobbi L.: 12/04/1959 - ?:  + Howard L. SR.: 5/12/1944 - 9/29/1999: 
Married on 6/02/1990 

2-7+. WIREMAN, Barbara (Even) A.: 2/26/1939 - 9/15/2010:  + Elmer J.: 5/15/1936 - 
4/06/2005: 

2-8. BAILEY, Mildred: 8/22/1932 - 5/24/1996: "Mother"Â\235 

2-9+. SAMPSON, Sharion: 10/23/1945 - ?:  + Melvin: 7/26/1945 - 2/20/2008: Married on 
10/22/1992 

2-10. FAIRCHILD, Donna Lou: 2/01/1960 - 11/21/2010: Frain Mortuary Querry-Ulbricht 
Chapel, Medaryville, IN 

2-11. STEELE, Ray A.: 6/06/1921 - 5/07/2008: 

2-12+. HEIMS, Maxine: 9/20/1930 - ?:  + Ralph B.: 3/12/1937 - 12/29/2003: 

***************************************
ROW: 3

3-1. ?- Unknown stone 

3-2. CONLEY, Jimmy: 1956 - 2010: 

3-3. PINKS, Sammie: 1/27/1921 - 7/07/1995: 

3-4. BAILEY, Betty J.: 9/25/1922 - 12/08/1998: 

3-5. BAILEY, Richard: 6/09/1929 - 12/13/2000: 

3-6. CONLEY, Martin R.: 2/13/1928 - 4/23/1981: "Dad"Â\235 

3-7. WILLIAMS, Granville: 1929 - 2007:  

3-8. STONE, Gladys: 11/22/1928 - 7/15/2001: 

Total of 3 Rows, 1159 markers, 1622 burials


